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2/0PLOYMENT AND TRAINING PROGRAMS FOR
ITTERANS IN THE DEPARTMENT OF LABOR

WEDNESDAY, JULY 16, 1986

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES,
SLTECOMMrITEE ON EDUCATION,

TRAINING AND EMPLOYMENT
COMMITTEE ON VETERANS' AFFAIRS,

Washington, DC.
The subcommittee met, pursuant to call, at 1:30 p.m., in room

334, Cannon House Office Building, Hon. Thomas A. Desch le
(chairman of the subcommittee) presiding.

Present: Representatives Desch le, Evans, and Hendon.

OPENING STATEMENT OF CHAIRMAN DASCHLE
Mr. DASCHLE. The committee will come to order.
I want to welcome our guests and our vdtnesses. The Subcommit-

tee on Education, Training and Employment 113 meeting today to
review the employment programs for veterans achninistered by the
Department of Labor, and to discuss structural and procedural
changes being contemplated by that Department which could affect
the delivery of service to veterans and perhaps jeopardize veterans'
priority in service delivery.

The Federal assistance of former servicemembers seeking jobs
has a long history. By the end of World War I, in 1918, Federal em-
ployment agencies faced the task of finding work for returning
serdce personnel.

The need for a public placement service for veterans was recog-
nized and several hundred veteran employment bureaus were set
up to expedite job placement Then in 1928, Congress established
the veterans' employment offices in larger metropolitan areas to
help veterans find work.

On June 6, 1933, President Roosevelt signed the Wagner-Peyser
bill, thus creating a national system of public employment offices
and a bureau in the Department of Labor, known as the U.S. Ern-
nloyment Service, to maintain a veteran service devoted to secur-
ing employment for veterans.

In 1944 the Serviceman's Readjustment Act referred to as the GI,
Bill of Rights, reinforced this structure of veterans' Employment

-rvices. Title W of this law stated that "policies shall be promul-
gated and administered so as to provide for them a maximum of
job opportunity in the field of gainful employment"

Since that time many laws have been enacted which address vet-
erans' employment problems. This body of legislation has reef-

(1)
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firmed, strengthened, and expanded the Federal Government s role
in promoting wider employment and training opportunities for
veterans.

Currently, however, the Employment and Training Administra-
tion, as part of a continuing review of labor market policies and
programs, is turning its attention to Employment Service. Because
the Employment Service ia the delivery system for DOL veterans'
employment programs, we on this subcommittee want to ensure
that representatives of our nation's veterans are full participants
in the review process regarding the Employment Service.

Chapter 41, Section 2000 of Title 38 of the U.S. Code, makes it
clear that alleviating unemployment and underemployment among
disabled and Vietnam veterans is a national responsibility. Fur-
ther, section 2002, establishes that "there shall be an effcctive (1)
job and job training counseling service program. (2) employment
placement service, and (3) job training placement servL!e program
for eligible veterans . . administered by an Assistant Secretary of
Labor for Veterans Emplorment . . ." This section further requires
that priority be given to the needs of disabled veterans and veter-
ans of the Vietnam-era. This requirement applies to existing pro-
grams, the coordination and merger of programs, and the imple-
mentation of new ones.

I believe any change in the current structure of the Employment
Service, any change in procedures used by the Employment Service
relative to job referrals or placements, or any other issues arising
which impacts on the delivery of employment related service to
veterans must recognize the mandates and requirements of current
law. Any changes have to be carefully evaluated before implemen-
tation to ensure that the national responsibility to assist veterans
in their efforts to find jobs, as described in Title 38, is not in any
way undermined .

also want to emphasis our view as described in Section 2002(A)
of Title 38, the Assistant Secretary of Labor for Veterans' Employ-
ment is the principal advisor to the Secretary of Labor with respect
to the formulation and implementation of all Department of Labor
employment, unemployment and training programs to the extent
they affect veterans. Thus the ASVE should be consulted and his
gu dance sought on any issue within the Department which affects
veterans_

I have heard came say that because unemployment rates for vet-
erans have dropped, employment programs for veterans are no
longer necessary. I want to make it clear that I do not share this
view. In June of this year 338,000 Vietnam-era veterans were look-
ing for work. Our responsibility as a nation to assist these veterans
is in no way diminished because there are fewer veterans looking
for jobs than there were a year ago. Rather, all of us who are in a
position to help unemployed veterans should be redoubling our ef-
forts. The fact that there are 338,000 unemployed veterans, in Epite
of a general improvement in the economy, confirms the necessity
for veterans employment and training programs and policies. We
all have a part to play.

Today it is the responsibility of this subcommittee to ascertain if
the Department of Labor is meeting the challenge of maximum
veteran employment as effectively and efficiently as possible.



e prepared statement of Chairman Daschle appears on p. 25.]
Mr. DASCHLE. We have a great many witnesses testifying on this

issue, and we have several questions for each witness. I request
unanimous consent that members of the subcommittee be allowed
to submit written questions to witnesses following the hearing, and
that hese questions and responses be included as part of the
record.

[See p. 116.]
Alter we have heard from the distinguished minority member of

the subcommittee, Congressman Bob McEwen, we will proceed with
our first witness the Honorable Don Shasteen.

Bob is not here.
Mr. Hendon, of course, is here.
We are delighted you are here_ We will take your comments at

his time.
Mr. HENDON. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
Thank you for holding this hearing. I am going to as unanimous

consent to enter into the record Mr. McEwen's commenth. And I
think we can proceed.

e statement of Mr. McEwen appears on p. 30.]
Mr. DASCHI.E. Very good.
Our lead witness is the person most directly responsible for vet-

erans programs in the Department of Labor, one who has been on
the job now for about a year.

We are delighted you are back. We are pleased to have you as a
witness, as well as Mr. Jones and Ms. Meisenger.

STATEMENT OF DONALD E. SHASTEEN, ASSISTANT SECRETARY
FOR VETERANS' EMPLOYMENT MSTD TRAINING, U.S. DEPART-
MENT OF LABOR; ACCOMPMcIED BY: SUSAN MEISENGER,
DEPUTY UNDERSECRETARY FOR EMPLOYMENT STANDARDS
ADMINISTRATION, U.S. DEPARTMENT OF LABOR, AND ROBERTS
T. JONES, DEPUTY ASSISTANT SECRETARY, EMPLOYMENT AND
TRAINING ADMINISTRATION, US. DEPARTMENT OF LABOR

STATEMENT OF DONALD E. SHASTEEN
Mr. SHASTEEN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman, for the opportunity to

appear before this committee. It is good to be back. We welcome
the opportunity to relriew the Department of Labor programs serv-
ing veterans.

With me, as you have mentioned, Mr. Chairman, are Ms. Susan
_ _eisenger, the Deputy Undersecretary for Employment Standards;
and Mr. Roberts T. Jones, Deputy Assistant Secretary for Employ-

ent and Training.
With your permission I will summarize my full statement and

submit the full text for the record.
Mr. DASCHLE. Without objection it will be submitted.
Mr. SHASTEEN. It iS encouraging, as you mentioned, it is encour-

aging to note that the unemployment rate for Vietnam veterans,
30 years and over, dropped to 4.7 percent last month, compared
with 5.3 percent a year earlier, and further compared with an over-

unemployment rate of 7 percent for the nation. We believe, Mr.
Chairman, that improvements in the delivery of services, as well as
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the general improvement in our economy, have contributed to this
progress.

We are keenly aware that our job is a long way from complete,
when we know from the same monthly data that there are still
338,000 unemployed Vietnam-era veterans, of whom 298,000 are in
the 30 to 44 age group. We know from a special survey by the
Bureau of Labor Statistics that 156,000 disabled Vietnam veterans
are totally out of the workforce, uncounted, discouraged, and in
dire need of our assistance. We are continuously working to assist
these veterans through existing programs and through improve-
ments in developments of new approaches.

The Veterans Job Training Act is one of those programs that we
can say has helped. As of July 7th, 42,983 veterans have been
placed in training positions. With the recent extension of the pro-
gram, the additional $35 million authorized by the Congress, we
expect to be able to place in training positions an additional 11,000
to 12,000 veterans.

I want to compliment the Veterans' Administration for their ad-
ministration of this program, and the State Employment Service
Agencies which have done most of the matching and placement.

Another program which we believe is yielding positive results is
the Job Training Partnership Act, Title IV(C). In program year
1985, a total of $7.34 million was made available to the States
through the 80 percent competitive process. Eighty-nine gran
awards were made out of more than 130 propoSals submitted.

Because of the limited amount of Title W(C) funds, one of the
criteria used in deciding awards was the contribution of the cash-
match or in-kind services by the applicants. I am pleased to point
out that more than $8 million was pledged as a contribution from
other fund sources thereby doubling the value of employment and
training services provided to veterans in this program

Twenty percent, as you know, or approximately $2 million of the
Title IV(C) funds were set aside under the discretionary account for
nationally administered programs. True to the spirit of the act and
the implementing regulations, a wide variety of projects has been
funded out of the secretary's 20-percent account

Last year I described the nationwide program we had implement-
ed through which the State of Alabama provides information on a
daily basis to each State Employment Service, relative to the
award of Federal contracts made in the State. Each State Emplo -
ment Service has appointed a Federal contractor job listing coor
nator, who is responsible for overseeing the utilization of the infor-
mation to increase listings and placements.

To maximize productivity of the system put in place I notified
Employment Service directors and our Veterans' Employment and
Training staff that my highest priority objective for program year
1985 was the improvement of the FCJL program. This top priority
emphasis will continue as we increase our efforts to make the
FCJL program the effective tool that the Congress intended.

We are considering additional approaches which will enable us to
provide better information for Federal contractors and State Em-
ployment agencies. One of these approaches would be to identify all
affiliates and subsidiaries of a contractor, in any location, not just
the contract award location. It is estimated that three to four times
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as many covered hiring locations would be identified by this
approach.

I would like also to mention that in March of 1986 we wrote the
heads of 51 Federal agencies reminding them of the veterans' af-
firmative action requirements for Federal contractors, telling them
of the importance we place on this program, and enlisting their
support in making contactors more aware of their responsibilities.
We then sent more detailed letters to the procurement executives
in each of these same agencies, providing them a list of the Federal
contractor job listing coordinators for each State Employment Serv-
ice, and a poster for contractors to use in announcing their affirma-
tive action obligations.

Although the letters did not request any reply, more than half of
the agencies did respond expressing support of our effort Many
agencies noted concrete actions taken by them to insure that their
contractors are aware of and are complying with their veterans' af-
firmative action responsibility.

We are also including FCJL in our training sessions conducted
by field staff and are promoting the program through two national
office grants utilizing Employer's National Job Service Committee
and instituting an outreach and public information effort that will
take place in each State.

There has been considerable interest in the applicant assessment
and referral tool known as validity generalization. Considerable re-
search was conducted that explored the validity of the general apti-
tude test battery as a predictor of an applicant's relative ability to
perform and learn jobs.

To develop operational procedures VG is currently being tested
in 37 States. It is essential that veterans' preference under VG pro-
cedures be maintained. In order to comply with legal and regula-
tory requirements to insure that veterans' priority in referrals
would be observed under VG, we issued a directive on March 7,
1985 to establish procedural guidelines for the Job Service agencies.

Also, to determine how well the VG programs in the pilot States
arr.t performing for veterans, we recently conducted a survey of
Veterans' Emplorment and Training Service field staff. We are
on rrently in the process of reviewing and analyzing the responses;
at a minimum it appears that there may be a need for more defini-
fiv guidelines on how to hisure veterans' priority and referral in
utilizing VG.

Mr. Chairman, we would be pleased to respond to any questions
that you may have.

[The statement of Mr. Shasteen appears on p. 32.]
Thank you, Mr. Shasteen.
Mr. "/Iendon, do you have any questions?
Mr. HENDON. I have nothing, Mr. Chairman. 'You go ahead, sir.
Mr. DASCHLE. Are you contemplating any kind of reorganiza-

tional effort in the Department of Labor with regard to these
programs?

Mr. SHASTEEN. We have underway, or under consideration within
our agency, not a reorgarrization but a restructuring.

Mr. DASCHLE. What is the difference between a reorganization
and a restructurin
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Mr. SHAsTEEN. Well, we use the same person, we just cross train.
The personnel that are involved in implementing the Veterans' Re-
employment Rights Act will be trained as part of a continuing
process that began when we first arrived, will be trained in the vet-
erans' employment and training area, and vice versa.

The Assistant State Directors for Veterans' Employment and
Training will be trained in greater detail in the Veterans' Reem-
ployment Rights Program, so that we can delegate to each State
Director the responsibility for implementing all programs in his
State.

At the present time they are sort of divided in responsibility, we
feel that it does not provide the strongest administrator. This way
the State Director will be responsible for all programs within his
State.

Mr. DASCHLE. What wan the motivation for this restructurin .

Mr. SHASTEEN. Just finally bringing it all together, Mr. Chair-
man. We inherited the Veterans' Reemployment Rights (VRR) Pro-
gram from the Labor Management Services Administration within
the Department We brought it to our agency in the latter part of
1983.

They had sLx Area Directors. We have seven Regional Directors.
They then became Assistant Regional Directors for VRR

We have problems for each region. We have one Assistant Re-
gional Director who is serring three regions, and that person is a
Veterans' Reemployment Rights specialist that we acquired from
the Labor Management Services.

We are just bringing it all together, cross-training our people so
that we can make better use of the personnel in the field.

Mr. DABCHLE. Are you taking away the specificity that some of
these had with regard to responsibilities for veterans?

Mr. SHASTEEN. Not at all. We are broadening them so that the
assistant State Directors can do some of the investigating under
the direction of the State Director that is involved in the VRR pro-
gram.

Instead of having to move VRR agents as we do today, from one
State to another, we can conduct all of the initial investigation at
least within the State. If we need an expert from the outside then
the State Director can call one in.

Today we just don't have that kind of flexibility and travel funds,
and the direction of the program in most States actually comes out
of the regional office, rather than out of the State.

Mr. DAscHr.s. In any way would this restructuring represent to
somebody in the veterans' community a degradation in service?

Mr. SHASTEEN. I don't feel it would. We have disclosed this to the
veterans' organizations. We have asked them for their comments.
We have sent our own field personnel a proposal for their consider-
ation, and we asked for their comments.

So we haven't really carried it out yet. It is still in the proposal
form.

I feel from a management standpoint that we need to move in
that direction. Exactly how we do it is still being determined.

Mr. DASCHLE. Well, I should tell you there is some apprehension
out there about this plan. I am going to be very interested to see as
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t prouesses, just what the ultimate response of our veterans orga-
nive tions will be.

In essence what you are saying is that you are consolidating a lot
of these responsibilities, and in so consolidating, giving certain
people broader responsibilities with regard to employment. Is that
it?

Mr. SHABTEEN. We are giving certain people the capability of per-
forming broader responsibilities. Certainly our Assistant State Di-
rectors today already field many questions in their regular work on
the Veterans' Reemployment Rights Program.

We feel they need to know more about it so that they don't have
to refer those questions to other people. They can stop and do the
initial investigation themselves rather than report to somebody
else and have somebody else come in from the outside and do it
We think it would be more efficient that way.

It is not designed in any way to interfere with the work that the
ILssistant State Directors do in evaluating offices of the Job Serv-
ice, which is their principal responsibility. Today many of those
questions on veterans' reemployment rights issues come to our
people from DVOPs and LVERs.

We feel that our Assistant State Director should be able to
answer those questions and help veterans directly, rather than to
have to refer them someplace else.

Mr. DAscm..a. Mr. Jones, I am told that there will be some dra-
matic changes to the Employment Service. What can you share
with us on that?

Mr. JONES. Mr. Chairman, I don't know that there will be any
changes at all. To this date, there are no proposals under formal or
informal consideration. Nothing has been suggested.

Secondly, the questions that we have raed don't really go to or-
ganizational structure or services at all. They relate to an examina-
tion the secretary is undertaking, that you are familiar with, as to
what the labor market will look like in the next 10 or 20 years, the
kinds of interesting things that are going to happen in this coun
try, and whether or not the services we have as an agency and as a

untry are designed to effectively help people into the jobs that
are going to be there. That includes across-the-board Employment
Service, unemployment insurance, JTPA, welfare, education, every-
thing. Our iss- ues are fairly broad and fairly substantive in nature.

Mr, DABCHLE. Have you personally met with veterans' organiza-
tions to discuss these things?

Mr. JoDrEs. No; not yet We have just begun this issue, we just
announced it here a few weeka ago and just started the process of
examining. It will go on for several months.

We will meet with those organizations. We will meet with every-
body that is involved.

r. DASCHLE. Have you invited them to a meeting?
Mr. JONES. They are involved in several work groups that we

have established. They have asked to be involved in some others.
They will be appointed to the others.

We will attend any meetings that they would like to join that
conversation. They also have input through several other routes.

But so far, no formal or structural process is even in place for
doing that But 1 assure you as we go through it two things will
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occur. First, there will probably be very little impact of such a dis-
cussion in terms of the legal ramifications of serving veterans
through that system. Whatever system or whatever proposals that
get put in place, those issues will be maintained no matter what, in
whatever way we have to.

Secondly, whenever we get close to even suggesting what the
issues &rid the questions and the concerns might be, they will be
taken directly to those organizations and worked out and shared
with them all the way through the process.

Mr. DASCHLE. WI-let are the options you are now considering?
Mr. JONES. None.
Mr. DAscium. Excuse me?
Mr. JONES. None, we have no options, Mr. Chairman, on the

table at all. We are simply inviting people in and beginning the
process of asking questions of comparing labor market data and
projections for the future, and whether or not the systems we have
are effectively going to serve people, veterans, in

Mr. DASCHLE. Well, I should ask you the same thing I asked Mr.
Shasteen; what were your motivations in doing so?

Mr. JONES. I think the motivation is fairly clear, Mr. Chairman.
It is our intent to make sure that we are doing everything we can
through our systems to ensure that ?eople are put into jobs as they
are available. And if our system isn t set up to effectively do that,
we may need to make changes.

The system was designed some 30 or 40 years ago and the labor
market ts changing rather substantially. We have one of the most
unique opportunities this country has ever seen coming up in the
future.

There is likely to be a shrinking labor force and increasing
number of jobs, and the ability we have tc_- put all veterans to work,
all unemployed people to work, is going to become more and more
evident. VVhat we want to do is to make sure that the system that
is there is responsive to that.

I think we share that with the committee. We will examine
everything to make sure that is what it is able to do. And if, in
fact, changes are recommended by such a review, then we will pro-
pose them and work them out.

But we don't go into it under any presumption that one has to
change anything; it may be the best thing going. But it is appropri-
ate to ask whether we are getting the most we can for the dollars
we invest and, if, in fact, the system that is there is responsive to
the kinds of behavior that we are faced with in the next 5 or 10
years. But I assure you, to this dee no options have been put for-
ward, no discussions are underway on specific designs.

Mr. DASCHLE. In reading from the statement of Mr. Shasteen on
page 40, it says, with respect to the question of evolvement the
future organization role of the Employment Service is currently
under active review by the Department. And then it says, "a wide
range of policy options is being considered." That doesn't jell very
well with what you just said.

You said there are no options. But now it says that you are con-
siderhig a wide range of options. Maybe you should elaborate on
what those options are.

Mr. JONES. I will let me Shasteen do that.

13
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Mr. DAscHLE. What are these options?
Mr. SHASTEEN. Mr. Chairman, I am sorry, I don't know. This is a

statement that was submitted by me in behalf of the Department,
and this was the portion that came to us from the Employment
and Training Administration.

Mr. DASCHLE. That is Mr. Jones, right?
Mr. JONEs. Mr. Chairman, I assure that I would be happy to pro-

vide whatever you would like for the record
Mr. DASCHLE. No; that is not good enough.
Mr. JoNEs. We clidn't put any options
Mr. DASCHLE. You have got to be able to tell me what the qptions

are if you have got it in your formal statement that has already
been made a part of the record.

Mr. JONES. I am suggesting to you, sir, that the Department has
put forward no options for consideration. All we have done is to
invite we will be happy to share with you any information that
you would likepeople to come in and begin to examine the broad
range of issues that are involved in such a discussion.

Mr. DASCHLE. It sounds like the case of the missing options.
I can't accept that. You, personally, or somebody wrote this; who

wrote this section? Did you write it?
Mr. JorkiEs. No, sir.
Mr- DASCHLE. Who wrote it?
Mr. JONES. I suspect it was written in the legislative or congres-

sional office, I don't know. I can't attest to that.
If we have made a mistake in the phraseology then we will ac-

lmowledge that mistake. But I do think it is appropriate for the De-
partment to assure the chairman and the members of the veterans'
community that there isn't an agenda of options or anything else,
merely by raising the issue of the role of the Employment Service
along with other functions that we have for serving unemployed
peor?le in this country.

When we get to that point we will share them not only with the
committee, but with everyone for a comment, and discussion, and
everything else, but we haven't even gotten to that point We have
barely announced the beginning of the discussion.

Mr. DASCHLE. Well, somebody obviously feels that you have got
some options.

How can you put in a formal statement that a wide range of
policy options are being considered, and then come to me and say
that you don't even have one option, you have no options? That is
kind of an inexplicit

Mr. JONES. Well, I don't think it something that we should
debate about. I am happy to admit it is a mistake.

I suspect that the language is a euphemism, a wide range of op-
tions means an open agenda to us. If that is how the language is
used, so be it. We apologize for that.

But I think the point of your question is a very important and
serious one. We don't have an agenda. We have not put forward
suggestions as to which way it ought to go or any piece of it.

There is no such thing in terms of its totality anyway. The Em-
ployment Service is made up a variety of very important functions
that one would have to look at, and those are the issues that we
are concerned about.
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Mr. DASCHLE. I would ask that as these options develop, and as
the Department continues to proceed, that we be given a periodic
report We could hold a hearing or we could do the report. But cer-
tainly I would like a periodic report on your progress.

We certainly will be talking to the veterans organizations this
afternoon.

Mr. JONES. I will be happy to share with you anything all the
way along, and receive the input of the committee and the reviews
on anything that is open for discussion.

Mr. DASCHLE. You personally have no direction that you are
trying to steer the Employment Service?

. &MRS. No; quite the contrary. As I say, this is not an Ern-
ployment Service issue.

This goes far beyond the Employment Service and it is a very im-
portant and very valid conversation that we are engaged in across
the board, that relates to the kinds of things that we see corning up
down the road and whether or not we are able to address them. I
think that is a very important issue. Whether or not we centralize
or decentralize, or whether you do all these functions one way or
another has no relationship at this point.

Mr. DAECHLE. The VFW, in their testimony later on will say that
they are so concerned about this that they view even the possibility
of the elimination of the Assistant Secretary of Veterans' Employ-
ment and Training as an option that may be weighed.

Would you be able to provide an assurance to the committee this
afternoon that this panel would oppose any option such as that?

Mr. JONES- I would be happy to make the assurance that we
would oppose it, and that the discussion underway has nothing to
do with organizational alignments, internal or external, or in any
other way. The dialog has something to do with the continuing rate
of dislocated workers and the necessity for returning them to the
workforce, and whether the system we have in place as an employ-
ment exchange is designed to best serve that.

Whether they are unemployment recipients, dislocated workers,
disadvantaged youth, or veterans, our concern is that the amount
of dislocation in the labor market, along with job opportunities in
the labor market, are probably not well matched. And those are
the systemic issues that we are concerned with. It has nothing
whatsoever to do with those other kinds of issues.

I will go further, Mr. Chairman, I think probably the word you
mentioned in the beginning is an important one, and a very unfor-
tunate one as well, "devolution" is a very broad, undefined concept
that has been kicked around for a couple of years.

I think it also is a euphemism for passing authority back to the
States. That is primarily an unemployment insurance discussion.

At various points the Employment Service has been included or
not included in such dialogs. The fear that many organizations
have is that the system would be turned over to the States, and
therefore some of the protections in it for veterans would be lost. I
think this is the basis of some of their concerns.

I share that concern with them. I will make assurances to you
that whether or not you provide more State control or State flexi-
bility in some functions or another, the Department's view would
be to continue the protection of the veterans' programs along with

1 5
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several other things that are mandated in that system no matter
what.

Again, the issues for us are not structural or organizational. It is
a broad nationwide system of employment exchange we are con-
cerned about.

Mr. DASCHLE. I thank the three of you for coming this afternoon.
We have some additional questions we would like to submit in
writing.

Thank you.
Mr. JONES. Thank you.
[The questions and responses appear on p. 116]
Mr. DASCHLE. Our next panel includes Dr. Doctor Robert David,

chairman of the Veterans Affairs Committee, Interstate Confer-
ence of Employment Security Agencies, and Executive Director of
the South Carolina Employment Security Commission; Mr. James
Lowe, the Deputy Commissioner of the Georgia Department of
Labor; and Mr. Alan AuBuchon, the Assistant Director for Employ-
ment of the Missouri Division of Employment Security.

STATEMENT OF ROBERT E. DAVID, CHAIRMAN OF THE VETER-
ANS' AFFAIRS COMMITTEE, INTERSTATE CONFERENCE OF EM-
PLOYMENT SECURITY AGENCIES AND EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
OF THE SOUTH CAROLINA EMPLOYMENT SECURITY COMMIS-
SION; ACCOMPANIED BY JAMES A. LOWE, DEPUTY COMMIS-
SIONER, GEORGIA DEPARTMENT OF LABOR; AND ALAN AUBU-
CHON, ASSISTANT DIRECTOR FOR EMPLOYMENT SERVICES OP-
ERATIONS, MISSOURI DIVISION OF EMPLOYMENT SECURITY

STATEMENT OF ROBERT E. DAVID
Mr. DAVID. Mr. Chairman, members of the subcommittee, my

name is Robert David. I am executive director of the South Caroli-
na Employment Security Commission and chairman of the Veter-
ans' Affairs Committee of the Interstate Conference of Employ-
ment Security Agencies, better know as ICESA.

ICESA Ls the national organization of Administrators of the Em-
ployment Service and Unemployment Insurance Program in each
of the 50 States, the District of Columbia, Puerto Rico and the
Virgin Islands.

Accompanying me today are two members of our Veterans' Af-
fairs Committee: Mr. James Lowe, Deputy Commissioner of the
Georgia Department of Labor and Mr. Alan AuBuchon, Assistant
Director of Employment Services for the State of Missouri.

We appreciate the opportunity to appear before you today to
present our views on a number of veterans' employment and train-
ing issues of concern to this subcommittee.

I will briefly summarize our testimony and leave with you a full
copy which we request to be entered into the record.

Mr. DASCHLE. Without objection.
Mr. DAVID. There are five items that I will be addressing. First is

the Federal Contractor Job Listing Program.
We would like to say that we have noticed improvements in this

area since we last spoke to you. We still believe that the Federal
enforcement is the key to m :ng the program work.

1- 16
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Discussions within our Veterans' Affairs Committee reveal an in-
crease in activities by OFCCP staff who review Employment Serv-
ice recortis concerning our job listings, referrals, and hires. While
this is encouraging, we believe a continuing problem is that most
Federal contractors are not fully instructed of their responsibilities
under section 2012 at the time of the award. When the initial con-
tact is made by our staff vtith the contractors, in most cases, it is
the first time they are learning of their responsibilities under the
law and we do feel that significant improvements should be made
in this area.

The second item is devolution of the Employment Service. "Devo-
lution" or "devolvement" are terms that mean different things to
different groups. When the concept was first introduced several
years ago, by an official in OMB, the primary and most controver-
sial feature was the transfer of responsibility from the Federal
Government to the State governments, for raising administrative
funds for the employment security programs.

It appears that the original proposal has evolved into an effort
by the Department of Labor to reform administrative fmancing of
the employment security system, focusing on the unemployment in-
surance program. The Employment Service Prrgrarn is presently
under comprehensive review by the Employment and Trahling Ad-
ministration, through a myriad roundtables, workgroups, and con-
sultation groups. We anticipate some firm recommendations before
the end of this calendar year.

Some of our members support the concept with certain modifica-
tions or guarantees, while others have major reservations about
transferring the administrative taxing responsibilities to the
States.

We recommend substantially greater involvement by the ASVET
in this extensive review and reform process, as well as veterans' or-
ganizations which seem to have been relegated a minor role al-
though other organizations apparently have been extensively
hivolved.

The next item is validity generalization, better known as VG.
The Veterans' Affairs Committee of ICESA has monitored VG im-
plementation with special emphasis on veterans' preference. How-
ever, it is important to recognfr.,e that VG is still in an experimen-
tal mode with the majority of the States continuing to test differ-
ent implementation designs.

VG has the potential to increase the involvement of the private
sector in Employment Sertqce Programs. We are encouraged by
this. However, are also concerned that our special responsibilities
for veterans continue to be fulfilled in an effective and efficient
manner. Towards this goal, our committee will continue to monitor
this innovative approach to service delivery.

The next item is the Job Training Partnership Act (JTPA).
Within the JTPA statute, veterans are not targeted for any special
consideration except under Title IV, part C, which comprises less
than three-tenths of 1 percent of all JTPA funds.

While a significant portion of the funds for JTPA must be ex-
pended on youth employment initiatives, Title IIA, and especially
Title III program can do more to focus on the special employment
and training needs of veterans. For this to become reality, however,

1 7:



13

the Department of Labor must first make JTPA administrators
aware that a problem actually exists and that we have a national
commitment to helping veterans. To be effective this entire issue
must be addressed by both the Assistant Secretary for ETA and the
Assistant Secretary for ASVET.

The last item, Mr. Chairman, concerns local veterans' employ-
ment representatives and Disabled Veterans' Outreach Program
specialist& The most significant issue facing these programs today
is not programmatic but rather funding.

State administrators fmd that there are insufficient funds to sup-
port the statutorily required number of staff as well as overhead
costs. We have had to use scarce Wagner-Peyser resources to meet
the objectives of these programs, but this fund source has also been
declining over the years, constraining the overall basic labor ex-
change function in each State.

We request of this subcommittee, that this situation be remedied.
Mr. Chairman, that concludes my prepared statement. We would

be pleased to respond to any questions that you may have at this
time.

[The statement of Mr. David appears on p. 66.]
Mr. DASCHLE. Thank you, Mr. David.
Mr. Hendon?
Mr. HENDON. I have no questions, Mr. Chairman.
Mr. DASCHLE. Mr. Evans?
Mr. EVANS. No questions.
Mr. DASCHLE. We have some questions that we will submit to you

for the record.
Mr. DAVID. Thank you.
Mr. DAscmx. Thank you, Mr. David.
[The questions and responses appear on p. 170.]
Mr. DASCHLE. Our next witness is Mr. Paul Egan, the Deputy Di-

rector of the National Legislative Commission, the American
Legion; Mr. Dennis Rhoades, Director, National Economics Com-
mission, the American Legion; Mr. James Bourie, National Service
Director of AMVETS; and Mr. Ronald Drach, National Employ-
ment Director of DAV.

STATEMENTS OF PAU. EGAN, DEPUTY DIRECTOR, NATIONAL
LEGISLATIVE COMMISSION, THE AMERICAN LEGION; DENNIS
RHOADES, DIRECTOR, NATIONAL ECONOMICS COMMISSION,
THE AMERICAN LEGION; JAMES BOURIE, NATIONAL SERVICE,
DIRECTOR, AMVETS; AND RONALD DRACH, NATIONAL EM-
PLOYMENT DIRECTOR, DISABLED AMERICAN VETERANS
Mr. EGAD,T. Mr. Chairman, Dennis Rhoades, the Director of our

Economic Division, will summarize our remarks for you. Each of us
is prepared to answer any questions.

Mr. DASCHLE. Very good.
Mr. Rhoades?

STATEMENT OF DENNIS RHOADES
Mr. RHOADES. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I want to congratulate

you on the timing of this hearing I think the timing is very criti-

18
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cal, given the kind of schedule that ETA is pursuing in developing
these "nonexistent" options.

I believe we are going to see some major changes in the Employ-
ment Serlice. I conwratulate you, and want to express our organi-
zation's appreciation for your interest in this matter.

What we have heard so far in this hearing concerns the very
health and stability of the Federal Government's employment pro-
gram for veterans, as articulated by chapters 41 and 42 of Title 38.
We are not talking about specific reports or procedures; we are
talking about the whole system and what it may mean for veterans
in the coming decade.

Unfortunately, in dealing with this issue, I don't ,-e to tell you,
Mr. Chairman, the Labor Department's responsm towards vet-
erans has been one that it has assumed reluctantly, at least since I
have been associated vfith this issue, as far back as the early 1970s .
There appears to be an institutional resistance on the part of the
agency for one of its major charges, which is the implementation of
Title 38.

The agency basically views its responsibility as the discharge of
Title 29. Title 38 has too often been ignored or treated in a desulto-
ry fashion. Moreover, the clear intent of Congress, to deal with vet-
erans employment problems, is one of the Labor Department's
major roles, and yet has often been bypassed in favor of other more
immediate imperatives in the Department's estimation.

It is our view that the Department of Labor has rarely consid-
ered its veterans' responsibilities in implementing new legislation,
or in developing new programs for veterans. The Job Training
Partnership Act is a prime example of that.

We have witnessed, basically, a devolution of the employment
training system over the last 15 years, where we started with
MDTA, Manpower Development and Training Act, which was Fed-
erally controlled. Some of MDTA's power was shifted to the States
and local communities under CETA. Now the FedeTal Government
basically puts the money on the block and runs as far as the Job
Training Partnership Act is concerned.

I am not saying that this is necessarily bad, systemically, but I
think the problem is that when you do turn complete control over
to States and local government to run employment programs, you
end up with the abolition of veterans' preference.

If you examine JTPA, you will scarcely find a dozen programs
funded for veterans which are not leveraged,bribed, if you will
with Title W(C) monies.

We have a long way to go. The American Legion was very con-
cerned when we found out earlier this year that the Department of
Labor was going to turn to the employment security system and to
that system in the same way.

By the way, it was interesting to note that Mr. Jones left after
his testimony. He really needs to sit here and listen to what the
veterans' community has to say, and what the ES administrators
here, like Jack David, have to say.

I don't need to tell you, Mr. Chairman, that Wagner-Peyser has
been the keystone of the Department of Labor's veterans' employ-
ment programs. I also don't need to tell you that once Federal con-
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trol is abandoned, that veteran s preference is going to go out the
window.

None of us here in this room are fooled for one minute by the
Department of Labor's contention that any change that is being
contemplated for the Employment Service is going to have a mini-
mal impact on veterans. As a matter of fact the Legion believes it
will be devastating.

What we are likely to end up with is a congressional mandate for
the Department of Labor's responsibility for veterans' employ-
ments programs and, in fact, no veterans employment programs
over which the Labor Department has any control. And, of course,
at that point, you have to wonder what is going to happen to the
ASVET with basically nothing to do.

We are very concerned that there has been no veteran consulta-
tion on this matter to date. It is true that two of my colleagues,
Ron Drach and Rick Weidman, have been appointed recently to the
work groups that ETA has pulled together.

But I might point out to you, Mr. Chairman, first of all, that
none of those groups has met subsequent to Mr. Weidman, or Mr.
Drach's being appointment Second, that those those groups have
had prior meetings, all of which raises an interesting question: If
they were having these prior meetings and there were no options
on the table, what were they discussing at these meetings?

The veterans' community has never been gathered together as a
whole to participate in this process, to say we are looking at the
Employment Service; we want to improve it; here are some of the
options we are looking at now; what do you think? That is the kind
of process that we -Ire trying to get together.

In the middle of June, the national commander of the American
Legion wrote Secretary Brock to this effect. We recentlywell, day
before yesterdaymet with the Undersecretary of Labor, Dennis
Whitfield, and reached agreement with Mr. Whitfield that veter-
ans' organizations would be represented on all five work groups of
the Employment Service consultation group that ETA has for me.
Furthermore, a special subcommittee of the Secretary's Committee
on Veterans' Affairs would be formed to serve as a clearinghouse
and processing center, to develop an overall set of recommenda-
tions for ETA, the Assistant Secretary for Veterans' Employment
and Training, and the Secretary of Labor to consider. I hope this is
now going to happen.

Mr. Chairman, we must all do some thinking There are some
major changes that are going to go on in the employment training
system. The kind of system we have now is rapidly deteriorating,
in and of itself, even without DOL's help. That will to be the big
challenge before this committee, the veterans' organizations, and
the 100th Congress.

Thank you.
[The statement of Mr. Egan and Mr. Rhoades appears on p. 71.]
Mr. DASCHLE. Thank you, Mr. Rhoades.
Mr. Bourie?
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STATEMENT OF JAMES BOURIE
Mr. BOLTRIE. Thank you, Mr. Chairman, AMVETS certainly ap-

preciates the opportunity to be here. I will summarize my state-
ment and request that the full text be published.

It is rather appropriate to Lake a look at veterans' employment
training programs at tlus time. We don't hold the idea that there is
no need for continuing employment training for veterans.

We just don't buy that argument. We don't see it. And BLS's
own study on disabled veterans, released March 31, 1986, which
concluded that Vietnam veterans have a more difficult time in the
labor market than other veterans' groups. This is especially true
for those with service connected disabilities.

The unemployment situation for minorities, who are Vietnam
veterans, is over 14 percent, over 60 percent who are Native Ameri-
cans, who are veterans. This is substantiated in part by a 2-year
nationvfide public forum conducted by the Committee on Disabled
Veterans of the President's Committee on Employment of the
Handicapped.

AMVETS participated in most of them and heard first hand of
the difficulties veterans encountered in finding both Federal and
private sector employment.

When veterans' employment training programs are discussed we,
of course, look to the Department of Labor's Office of Assistant Sec-
retary for Veteran's Employment to serve as the principal advisor
on veterans' employment training issues under chapter 41 and 42
of Title 38. And for that office to fully comply with those mandates
it must be fully funded and staffed.

In fiscal year 1987, that office budget is proposed at $13.1 million,
to support 279 personnel at the national State levels. An amount
AMVETS feels is only adequate; and again travel funds have been
cut.

Further, a recent management meeting with the regional direc-
tors, one agenda item was how a 20-percent cut to the staff might
be effectuated. Currently, that office is involved in a variety of vet-
erans' employment training programs and initiatives; not all of
them in our view will greatly aid veterans.

Mr. Jones mentioned about the committees, and suchAMVETS
has never been contacted by ETA with respect to any of those com-
mittees, any options, as elusive as they may be, any reorganization.

On the reorganization plan, as far as Mr. Shasteen's office is con-
cerned, I have talked to five or six State directors throughout the
system in casual conversation, they know nothing about a reorgani-
zation plan. The first they heard about it was when we started
talking about it.

So, I disagree with Mr. Jones' remarks on options, meetings, and
involving the veterans' community. I think it is all just smoke, to
be perfectly honest with you.

One program we certainly look at with a little jaundice Inew is
the Homeless Veterans' Program. It seems that the OASVET has
priority with respect to political heat, whichever program or issue
is hot, that is the one he devotes time to, or one that is devoted
time to, and resources also.

21
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Rather than looking at long-range planning on addressing some
of these issues, we think the money that is devoted to homeless vet-
erans could be better spent getting some of these who are long-
term unemployed, who want jobs, back into the job market

Another progiam is the Veterans' Jobs Training Program which
is essentially an OJT program. But our concern there, and we cer-
tainly agree and supported the program, is that less than 10 per-
cent of the veterans have been placed in jobs. What are the other
90 percent what are they doing? What kind of programs do they
need? What Idnd of outreach and placement is being given to thoseveterans?

I am afraid to say that very little is being devoted to those. Some
of them are the hard cote. I called 2 years ago, the State director
was in, and he said, you know, some of these people that I seecannot read. They can't read a ruler. They are simply not jobready.

I think that philosophy may apply to the Jobs Training Partner-
ship Act. Particularly devastating is Title W(C). It is meager. It is
worthless. It is meaningless as far as veterans' employment train-
ing programs are concerned. Little of substance can be accom-plished out there.

If we look at the grants, most of them are outreach, public infor-
mation, going to the job service, while veterans have been going
into the job service for 30, 40 or 50 years. We need programs out
there, outreach, placement training.

Another program we take strong exception to, or issue with, isthe Office of Federal Contract Compliance Programs. That has
always been a thorn in our side, regardless of what OFCCP says,
State directors tell us otherwise.

In some areas there has been some activity, little activity. In
other parts of the country, absolutely no activity as far as contrac-
tors, Federal contractors, and so on.

The DVOP, both the DVOPI will try to be as brief as possi-bleboth the LVER and DVOP program is up for grabs at thispoint. It is most vulnerable and it wouldn't surprise us at all if
Labor and OMB have laid plans for their elimination.

We subscribe to the theory that OMB tells Mr. Shasteen how
much money he is going to have, and he has got to cook the num-
bers and come up to that maec mark. It is rot a matter of comply-
ing with the law. I don't think the law has anything to do with the
amount of funding for DVOPs and LVERs.

But again, I think they the most vulnerable in the system. The
same way with the whole VETS, I think in time that is also up for
grabs, there are tremendous changes in the delivery system.If we look at VG, validity generalization, little is done on veter-
ans' priority, veterans' preference in validity generalization.

Devolvement was talked about, also. I think if the States were to
run their ovrn job serviceand I am not going to get into thatissueI think you are going to see a lot of States that will just
treat veterans as any other group that walks through the door for
intake purposes. I don't think that it would be a wise more turn it
over to the States and let them run their own veterans' priority.

So, having said that, I will stop, and thank you very much.
[The statement of Mr. Bourie appears on p. 83.]
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Mr. DASCHLE. As those listening to the bells may understand,
there is a vote on. So, at this time the subcommittee will stand in
recess and pick up with Mr. Drach as soon as I get back.

[Recess.]
Mr. DASCHLE. The subcommittee will resume its hearing. We will

begin with Mr. Drach.

STATEMENT OF RONALD DRACH
Mr. DaAcii. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I, too, would like to echo

the comments of my colleagues on thanking you fbr having these
hearings on a very timely basis.

I am not too sure what I can say that has not been said before
over the past 10 years. The faces have changed, the names have
changed, the dates have changed, but regrettably too many of the
issues still remain the same.

It was pointed out earlier by Mr. Shasteen that perhaps we have
come a long way on the issue of Vietnam veterans, or Vietnamra
veterans' unemployment statistics. We feel that the unemployment
rate is considerably lower than it has been. But I heard something
that perked my ears up this morning as I was getting ready to go
to work, on the CBS Morning News. The economists are predicting
another recession.

If you track Vietnam veterans' unemployment data over the last
15 years, you will note that every time we have a recession Viet-
nam veterans' unemployment skyrockets. Back in 1980, I think it
went from about 398,000, which Mr. Shasteen pointed out this
afternoon, to about 875,000 in less than 6 months.

So, I caution us to look very closely and watch that and see what
happens to those data. I shouldn't say, 'those data,those people,"
over the next several months if we do indeed come into a recession.

I am going to focus a little bit more specifically on the recent
survey of disabled veterans, that was not talked about very much
by Mr. Shasteen, in the Bureau of Labor Statistics data. As you
may imow the data on disabled veterans came about primarily be-
cause the DAV pushed for it; we requested it; we indicated that
there has never been any official studies on disabled veterans.

There are no official unemployment rates. Finally, BLS agreed
that they would include db3abled veterans in their data.

I would also like to point out some of the hidden statistics, some
of the hidden percentages. The official unemployment rate for Viet-
nam theater veterans with disabilities is 9.2 percent.

That doesn't seem too bad when taken in the whole context of
unemployment within the Nation. But what is not reported, or not
talked about very much is that 19 percent of those individuals
aren't even looking for a job; aren't even counted as being unem-
ployed. So we are talidng about 9.2 percent of only 81 percent of all
the veterans in that particular category.

Even more disturbing is the percentage of the more severely dis-
abled veterans not in the labor force, who have given up looking
for employment for whatever reason. A full 67 percent of those dis-
abled Vietnam-era veterans, who are rated 60 percent or higher,
are not even looking for a job.
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They have dropped out for whatever reasons, we are not really
sure. Each and everyone of those individuals by virtue of being un-
employed, and the severity of their disability, the percentage indi-cates to us that they have prima facie eligibility for Voc Rehabunder the VA.

That led us to request some help from Mr. Turnage, the current
Administrator, on looking out or reaching out to those disabled vet,
erans to see what the VA can do, mid to take a more active lead
role in addressing the needs of these disabled veterans.

We have also asked Mr. Shastaen to renew the efforts of the
DVOP, or rededic& ..! their efforts to serving nothing but the dis-abled veterans.

would like to ouote, if I may, from Janet Norwood, which ap-peared in the Wall Street Journal on December 6, 1985. "We tend
to look for aggregate solutions, and pay too little attention to the
need for the particular solutions for particular groups."

submit to you, Mr. Chairman, that nothing was mentioned byMr. Shasteen, or Mr. Jones, or anyone else, about trying to solve
the particular problems of this particular group, the service-con-
nected disabled veteran.

This has led us also to ask ourselves, can we, or should we con-
tinue to support a system that for more than 20 years has failed to
address the needs of service-eonnected disabled veterans?

We are going to our national convention Sunday and we will belooking at that issue and looking at resolutions, and asking those
hard questions: Should we indeed, support this system that has not
supported the serviceconnected disabled veterans?

I would like to talk about just briefly, the annual report that wasdiscussed last year that is required of Federal contractors. An ad-
vance notice of proposed rulemaking was finally published on May28, 1986, with a deadline for comment of June 28, 1986. Andwould like to point out that they are well beyond the 91:k lay man-
date that was enacted in 1982 for those regulatory changes, andthey are still not in final form .

see my time is up.
did just want to talk just briefly about OFCCP, but the record,

my entire text talks about the problems that continue unabated inOFCCP, and I thLnk we need to look at those a little closer and alittle harder.
Thank you very much.
[The statement of Mr. Drach appears on p. 98.]
Mr. DASCHLE. Thank you, Mr. Drach.
Gentlemen, I appreciate your testimony very much.
Did Mr. McEwen, or Mr. Hendon have some questions theywanted submitted for the record?
Mr. SmrrH. Yes, sir, they do have questions.
Mr. DASCHLE. Without objection they will be submitted.
We have some questions we will submit, and we would hope thatyou can answer them at your convenience,

ank you very much.
[The questions and responses appear on p. 164.]
Our final panel is Mr. -Dennis Cullinan, special assistant, Nation-

al Legislative Service, VFW; Mr. Robert Jones, special assistant for
employment; Mr. John Mesmore, the chairman of the National Ec-
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onomics Affairs Committee of the National Board, and a National
Board Member of the Vietnam Veterans of America; and Mr. Rick
Weidman, director of government relations of VVA.

Mr. Mesmore is not here?
Mr. WsinmArc My apologies he wasn't able to come in, Mr.

Chairman.
Mr. DASCHLE. Why don't we start then with Mr. Cul linen.

STATEMENT OF DENNIS CULLINAN
Mr. CULLINAN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Accompanying me

today is Mr. Bob Jones, our veterans employment speciplict, who is
on hand to contribute to the discussion and answer any questions
you may have.

On behalf of the Veterans of Foreign Wars I would like to thank
you for this opportunity to present our views on this most impor-
tant matter.

In light of the fact that my written statement has been entered
into the record, I will attempt to encapsulate the VFW's position
on these many various issues by now presenting a series of pro-
posed actions which we feel would enhance the effectiveness of vet-
erans' employment programs.

The Veterans of Foreign Wars sees the need for standardization
of veterans' priority of referral throughout the U.S. Employment
Service, particularly in offices that have instituted validity general-
ivAtion. We see the need for a TAG field memorandum on proper
test procedures for disabled veterans and veterans' validity gener-
alization process.

We see the need for disinterested analysis of the effectiveness of
JTPA Title IV(C) programs. We see the need for a longitudinal
study concerning Vietnam veterans' employment, 1964 to the
present with emphasis on combat, theater, disabled, and minority
veterans. We would like to see the ASVET prioritize and focus its
efforts in order to achieve maximum effectiveness of the program
with the limited dollars available.

The VFW sees a need for a national and regional forum to ad-
dress veterans' employment issues. We see the need for closer
inter-agency coordination between the activities of the Office of the
Assistant Secretary for Veterans' Employment and Training, and
the Employment and Training Administration.

The Job Partnership Training Act should be amended to includ-
ed a statement that prwrides for a veterans' advocate being ap-
pointed to the private industry council and State jobs training cc
ordinating council. JTPA should provide priority of services to vet-
erans within the specifically defined targeted groups.

The Office of the Aesistant Secretary for Veterans' Employment
and Training should conduct realistic LVERADVOP training; pro-
vide a technical assistant guide to its staff and provide a field open
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ations manual. We see the need for the assistant secretary to con-
duct an aggressive public information program to promote aware-
ness of veterans' employment in training issues amongst the pri-
vate sector.

He should develop talking papers, a speakers bureau, videos and
so forth, to be disseminated throughout the private sector organiza-
tions. The Office of the Assistant Secretary for Veterans' Employ-
ment and Training should provide an organizational chart that
clearly shows organizational structure, numbers of individuals au-
thorized, assigned veterans' status, and disabled veterans' status.

The Office of the Assistant Secretary for Veterans' Employment
and Training should form a task force that consists of a staff of vet-
erans' orgsnizations to develop strategic plans for the delivery of
Employment Services to veterans, present to 1995.

And finally, we see the need for increased emphasis to be placed
upon the mission functions and utilization of LVERs and DVOPs.
If required, these individuals should be Federalized and placed
under the direct supervision of the ASVET. The Veterans' Affairs
Committee should sequential jurisdiction over programs conducted
under the auspices of .ITPA.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
[The statement of Mr. Cullinan appears on p. 106J
M. DASCHLE. Thank you, Mr. Cullinan.
Mr. Weidman?

STATEMENT OF RICK WEIDMAN
Mr. WEIDMAN. Mr. Chairman, I wish to particularly thank you

for this opportunity to appear before the committee today and for
having these hearings. This is, of course, as you know, the Vietnam
Veterans of America s first opportunity to appear before this sub-
committee as a veterans' service organization chartered by the
Congress of the United States. So it is a particularly poignant day.

I wish to thank you for your strong support, as well as that of
Chairman Montgomery, through that difficult 3-year period, where
we lost many battles but we picked up and won the war. Perhaps
after this morning we will do that again.

Mr. DASCHLE. Don't hold your breath.
Mr. WEIDALAN. The key, it seems to the Vietnam Veterans of

America, Mr. Chairman, when it comes to getting things on track
down at the Department of Labor, is the direct and personal in-
volvement of the Secretary of Labor. There was a good deal of testi-
mony today that all revolved around what is the Assistant Secre-
tary of Labor for Veterans' Employment and Training going to do.
There are all sorts of recommendations about that.

But the point of the matter is, and the salient point is thatto
paraphrase George Orwellall Assistant Secretaries are not equal.
They are ostensibly all equal, but some Assistant Secretaries are
more equal.

Unfortunately, that Assistant Secretary responsible for veterans'
employment and training is a heck of a lot less equal than the As-
sistant Secretary for Employment and Training Administration,
where a lot of the service delivery takes place.
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If the Secretary of Labor doesn't move to a direct involvement in
these issues to change, not just the way the in which the dollars
flow but, frankly, a lot of the attitudes in the Department of Labor
toward veterans in general, its Vietnam and disabled veterans in
particular, there is nothing of merit that is going to happen. All
the initiatives in the world that come down from Capitol Hill as
polished silver arrows, from the Hill, will hit that 10,000 pound
cube of lime jello down there, and disappear with nary a trace.

In terms of specific recommendations that we would suggest for
your consideration, Mr. Chairman, first and foremost is that the
Department of Labor be required to conduct regular, meaning at
least once a year, and recurring surveys of the unemployment diffi-
culties among disabled veterans and Vietnam theater vetec-i,-.

Secondly, that the Congress issue what is essentially a dictum to
give them (DOL) 1 year to put together a management plan that
makes some sense in terms of long-range planning. There are lot of
good initiatives, but it basically all comes to naught because there
ki no long-range plan.

Third is that the public commitment made in December 1983 to
produce a desk-reference manual for all DVOPs and LVERs, who,
in fact, are the line troops in thie operation. If they are not doing it
it doesn't matter what discussion might take place either in this
room or dowre at the Francis Perkins Building, if it is not happen-
ing in Boise, Idaho, if it is not happening out there in the local Em-
ployment Service office, it 113 not happening, number one.

And number two, it is our contention that the average DVOP
and LVER is basically still out there "reinventing the wheel" with
virtually no training in how to go out and enlarge the pool of jobs
that he or she has to work with, and perform the basics of his or
her job, and is receiving relatively little support within the system.

Fourth, as to control and support of DVOPs/LVERs, it is totally
dependent, and the disparity from State-W-State is, I think, as you
are well aware, Mr. Chairman, very wide. You take a State like the
State of North Carolina and the veterans' employment and train-
ing system is, in fact, a system.

There fi4 strong support throughout the political structure in that
State, arid right down to the DVOP level there is a commitment to
veterans. That is not the case in many other States.

There i3 such a difference in degree as to be a difference in kind.
But there is no measurement of the State Employment Service.
And there is no reward in that some of them just disobey the law
with impunity-

That needs to brought under control. It wasn't by accident that
within our statement that was submitted for the record today, Mr.
Chairman, we put quotes around the term "system." It is not really
a system_ It is not an integrated system.

The Assistant Secretary of Labor for Veterans' Employment and
Training by no means has the authority commensurate with his re-
sponsibility.

Fifth, VVA would respectfully suggest that the committee direct
anything and everything possible be done to insure that Veterans'
Job Training Act funds are fully expended, that are appropriated
now for the life of the program.

2 7
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Sixth, that management information systems and what they are
going to do to actually find out what is going on in their "systems"
be tightened up, and that DOL report back to this body before the
end of this &seal year.

Seven, that evaluation of a comprehensive nature be done within
the Veterans' Employment and Training Service to fmd out
which no one has ever done, to our knowledgewhat are the per-
centage of job referrals that actually come off the ES computer or
microfiche that are used by DVOP and LVER to do actual place-
ments?

Nobody has ever asked that question. And in many cases among
the good DVOPs and LVERs, they have their own hip-pocket pool,
and that is what is really working.

Eighth is that labor for over 2 years now has been talking about
a computerized job bank, but hasn't quite yet figured out -how to
put out an Rk? on the street for competitive bid. We would suggest
that they be urged to do so.

Recommendation No. 9 is that in light of the disabled vet, Viet-
nam theater vet study, that this committee, Mr. Chairman, ask the
Veteran-3' Employment and Training Service, specifically, how they
are goLrig to more tightly focus their efforts on the individuals who
are, in fact experiencing most of the problems.

And last, but not least, Mr. Chairman, we would suggest to you
that it might be appropriate to write to the Secretary of-Labor and
urge his direct involvement in between those quarterly Secretary's
Committee on Veterans' Employment meetintgs, and including a
full redew within the Labor Department of, not just policies, but
the attitudes evidenced by key policymakers towards Vietnam and
disabled vets, and all vets in general.

Mr. Chairman, I know I have gone over my time and I thank you
for your forebearance.

[The statement of Mr. Weidman appears on p. 111.]
Mr. DASCIILE. You are more than welcome. We are delighted that

you have received your charter.
I know I speak for every member on this committee and certain-

ly on this enbcommittee in wishing you well. I hope that you can
return many times and share with us the benefit of your thinking
and that of the VVA.

Did Mr. MeEwen or Mr. Hendon have any additional questions
to be asked of this panel?

Mr. Smrrn. No, sir.
Mr. DASCHI.E. Well, if there are no other questions I would like to

msert some questions specifically far the record for you to answer.
With that, we want to thank you for coming this afternoon.
Mr. WEIDMAN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
[VVA's response to written committee questions was not received

at time of publication.]
Mr. DASCHLE. I want to thank all of our witnesses for appearing

this afternoon. This issue certainly won't go away. It is an issue we
are going to watch with a great -deal of interest, involvement, and
oversight for as long as I am chairman.

I meant it very sincerely when I asked that a periodic report be
given as to the status of those missing options and the so-called de-
volvement. That won't evade this committee's attention. To the
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extent that any witness this afternoon can share with the commit-
tee whatever further information they have on these issues, we will
convene this subcommittee at any time to insure that proper over-sight is maintained.

I openly invite the constant vigilance of those witnesses and
those interested individuals to insure that proper oversight is guar-
anteed._ I would also ask unanimous consent that each member of
this subcommittee have 7 legislative days in which to advice andextend their remark, and that all questions be responded towithin 1 month.

With that the committee stands adjourned.
[Whereupon, at 3 p.m., the hearing adjourned.]
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APPENDIX

STATEMENT OF HONORABLE TOM DASCHLE, CHAIRMAN

SUBCOMMITTEE ON EDUCATION, TRAINING AND EMPLOYMENT

OVERSIGHT HEARING TO REVIEW VETERANS' EMPLOYMENT AND TRAINING

PROGRAMS ADMINISTERED BY THE DEPARTMENT OF LABOR

JULY 16, 1986 - 334 CANNON HOB - 130 pm

THE SUBCOMMITTEE WILL COME TO ORDER.

WELCOME, LADIES AND GENTLEMEN. THE SUBCOMMITTEE ON

EDUCATION, TRAINING AND EMPLOYMENT IS MEETING TODAY TO REVIEW

EMPLOYMENT PROGRAMS FOR VETERANS ADMINISTERED BY i" !E DEPARTMENT

OF LABOR AND TO DISCUSS STRUCTURAL AND PROCEDURAL CHANGES BEING

CONTEMPLATED BY THAT DEPARTMENT WHICH COULD AFFECT THE DELIVERY

OF SERVICE TO VETERANS AND JEO

SERVICE DELIVERY.

PARDIZE VETERANS PRIORITY IN

FEDERAL ASSISTANCE FOR FORMER SERVICEMEMBERS SEEKING JOBS

HAS A LONG HISTORY. BY THE END OF WORLD WAR I IN 1918, FEDERAL

EMPLOYMENT AGENCIES FACED THE TASK OF FINDING WORK FOR RETURNING

SERVICE PERSONNEL. THE NEED FOR A PUBLIC PLACEMENT SERVICE FOR

VETERANS WAS RECOGNIZED. AND SEVERAL HUNDRED VETERAN EMPLOYMENT

BUREAUS WERE SET UP TO EXPEDITE JOB PLACEMENT. THEN, IN 1928,

CONGRESS ESTABLISHED VETERAN EMPLOYMENT OFFICES IN LARGER

METROPOLITAN AREAS TO HELP VETERANS FIND WORK.

(25)'
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ON JUNE 6, 1933, PRESIDENT ROOSEVELT SIGNED THE

WAGNER-PEYSER BILL INTO LAW, THUS CREATING A NATIONAL SYSTEM OF

PUBLIC EMPLOYMENT OFFICES AND A BUREAU IN THE DEPARTMENT OF LABOR

KNOWN AS THE U.S. EMPLOYMENT SERVICE (USES), "...TO MAINTAIN A

VETERANS' SERVICE TO BE DEVOTED TO SECURING EMPLOYMENT FOR

VETERANS....

IN 1944, THE SERVICEMEN'S READJUSTMENT ACT, REFERRED TO AS

THE GI BILL OF RIGHTS, REINFORCED THE STRUCTURE OF THE VETERANS

EMPLOyMENT SERVICE (VES). TITLE IV OF THIS LAW STATED

THAT..."POLICIES SHALL BE PROMULGATED AND ADMINISTERED SO AS TO

PROVIDE FOR THEM [VETERANS] A MAXIMUM OF JOB OPPORTUNITY IN THE

FIELD OF GAINFUL EMPLOYMENT."

SINCE THAT TIME, MANY LAWS HAVE BEEN ENACTED WHICH ADDRESS

VETERANS' EMPLOYMENT PROBLEMS. THIS BODY OF LEGISLATION HAS

REAFFIRMED, STRENGTHENED, AND EXPANDED THE FEDERAL GOVERNMENT'S

ROLE IN PROMOTING WIDER EMPLOYMENT AND TRAINING OPPORTUNITIES FOR

VETERANS.

31



CURRENTLY, HOWEVER, THE EMPLOYMENT AND TRAINING

ADMINISTRATION, AS PART OF A CONTINUING REVIEW OF MAJOR LABOR

MARKET POLICIES AND PROGRAMS, IS TURNING ITS ATTENTION TO THE

EMPLOYMENT SERVICE. BECAUSE THE EMPLOYMENT SERVICE IS THE

DELIVERY SYSTEM FOR DOL VETERANS' EMPLOYMENT PROGRAMS, WE ON THIS

SUBCOMMITTEE WANT TO ENSURE THAT REPRESENTATIVES OF OUR NATION'S

VETERANS ARE FULL PARTICIPANTS IN THE REVIEW PROCESS REGARDING

THE EMPLOYMENT SERVICE-

CHAPTER 41, SECTION 2000 OF TITLE 38, UNITED STATES CODE,

MAKES IT CLEAR THAT ALLEVIATING UNEMPLOYMENT AND UNDEREMPLOYMENT

AMONG DISABLED AND VIETNAM ERA VETERANS IS A RA__TR

FURTHER, SECTION 2002 ESTABLISHES THAT THERE

MALL BE AN EFFECTIVE (1) JOB AND JOB TRAINING COUNSELING SERVICE

PROGRAM, (2) EMPLOYMENT PLACEMEIn =E PROGRAM, AND (3 ) JOB

TRAINING PLACEMENT SERVICE PROGRAM FOR ELIGIBLE VETERANS...AD-

MINISTERED BY AN ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF LABOR FOR VETERANS'

EMPLOYMENT."' THIS SECTION FURTHER REQUIRES THAT MUIR BE

GIVEN TO THE NEEDS OF DISABLED VETERANS AND VETERANS OF THE

VIETNAM ERA. THIS REQUIREMENT APPLIES TO EXISTING PROGRAMS, THE

COORDINATION AND MERGER OF PROGRAMS AND THE IMPLEMENTATION OF NEW

PROGRAMS.



I BELIEVE ANY CHANGE IN THE CURRENT STRUCTURE oF THE

EMPLOYMENT SERVICE, ANY CHANGE IN PROCEDURES USED BY THE

EMPLOYMENT SERVICE RELATIVE TO JOB REFERRALS OR JOB PLACEMENTS.

OR ANY OTHER ISSUE ARISING WHICH IMPACTS ON THE DELIVERY OF

EMPLOYMENT-RELATED SERVICES TO VETERANS MUST RECOGNIZE THE

MANDATES AND REQUIREMENTS OF CURRENT LAW. ANY CHANGES MUST BE

CAREFULLY EVALUATED BEFoRE IMPLEMENTATION TO ENSURE THAT THE

NATIONAL RESPONSIBILITY TO ASSIST VETERANS IN THEIR EFFORTS TO

FIND JOBS, AS DESCRIBED IN TITLE 38, IS NOT IN ANY WAY

UNDERMINED.

I ALSO WANT TO EMPHASIZE OUR VIEW THAT, AS DESCRIBED IN

SECTION 2002A OF TITLE 38, USC, THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF LABOR

FOR VETERANS' EMPLoYMENT IS THE PRINCIPAL ADVISOR TO THE

SECRETARY OF LABOR WITH RESPECT TO THE FORMULATION AND

IMPLEMENTATION OF ALL AR_±.L11-_.011Ms_01 P131MFALL-1

IUMEPLOYMENL ND I:HAULM PROGRAMS Ifi ME EXTENT IEU AFFEE1

ARM. THUS, THE ASVE IAS-VI SHOULD BE CONSULTED AND HIS

GUIDANCE SOUGHT ON ANY ISSUE WITHIN THE DEPARTMENT WHICH AFFECTS

VETERANS.



I'VE HEARD SOME SAY THAT BECAUSE THE UNEMPLOYMENT RATE FOR

VETERANS HAS DROPPED, EMPLOYMENT PROGRAMS FOR VETERANS ARE NO

LONGER NECESSARY. I WANT TO MAKE IT CLEAR THAT I DO NOT SHARE

THIS VIEW. IN JUNE OF THIS YEAR, 338,000 VIETNAM ERA VETERANS

WERE LOOKING FOR WORK. OUR RESPONSIBILITY AS A NATION TO ASSIST

THESE VETERANS IS TN NO WAY DIMINISHED BECAUSE THERE ARE FEWER

VETERANS LOOKING FOR JOBS THAN THERE WERE A YEAR AGO. RATHER,

ALL OF US WHO ARE IN A POSITION TO HELP UNEMPLOYED VETERANS

5HOULD REDOUBLE OUR EFFORTS. THE FACT OF 338,000 UNEMPLOYED

VIETNAM ERA VETERANS, IN SPITE OF A GENERAL IMPROVEMENT IN THE

ECONOMY, CONFIRMS THE NECESSITY FOR VETERANS EMPLOYMENT AND

TRAINING PROGRAMS AND POLICIES. WE ALL HAVE A PART TO PLAY, BE

WE MEMBERS OF CONGRESS OR DEPARTMENT OF LABOR EMPLOYEES OR

MEMBERS OF A VETERANS ORGANIZATION.

TODAY, IT IS THE RESPONSIBILITY OF THIS SUBCOMMITTEE TO

ASCERTAIN IF THE DEPARTMENT OF LABOR IS MEETING THE CHALLENGE OF

MAXIMUM VETERAN EMPLOYMENT AS EFFECTIVELY AND EFFICIENTLY AS

POSSIBLE. WE HAVE A GREAT MANY WITNESSES TESTIFYING ON THIS

ISSUE AND WE HAVE SEVERAL QUESTIONS FOR EACH WITNESS.
I REQUEST

UNANIMOUS CONSENT THAT MEMBERS OF THIS SUBCOMMITTEE BE ALLOWED TO

SUBMIT WRITTEN QUESTIONS TO WITNESSES FOLLOWING THE HEARING AND

THAT THESE QUESTIONS AND THE RESPONSES BE INCLUDED IN THE PRINTED

HEARING RECORD.

64-104 0 - - 2 34
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REMARKS BY THE HONORABLE BOB MCEWEN

BEFORE THE SUBCOMMITTEE ON EDUCATION,

TRAINING, AND EMPLOYMENT

JULY 16, 1986

THANK YOU, MR. CHAIRMAN.

I COMMEND YOU FOR CALLING THIS HEARING

FOR REVIEW OF VETERANS' EMPLOYMENT AND

TRAINING PROGRAMS BY THE DEPARTMENT OF LABOR.

THE SUBCOMMITTEE ON EDUCATION, TRAINING AND

EMPLOYMENT, AS IS ITS RESPONSIBILITY, HAS

BEEN CAREFULLY MONITORING THE DEPARTMENT OF

LAPOR'S CONDUCT OF STATUTORILY MANDATED

PROGRAMS FOR VETERANS.

BUDGETARY TIMES ARE NOT THE BEST,
HOWEVER, WE WANT TO BE SURE
THAT VETERANS ARE GETTING A FAIR SHAKE FROM

DOL, AND THAT THE INTENT OF CONGRESS IS BEING

CARRIED OUT.



-2-
THE WRInEN STATEMENTS OF VETERANS'

ORGANIZATION REPRESENTATIVES ARE QUITE

CRITICAL OF SEVERAL ASPECTS OF DOL VETERANS'

EMPLOYMENT PROGRAMS. ARE VETERANS AN

UNWANTED STEPCHILD OF THE DEPARTMENT OF

LABOR? AND, WHERE DO VETERANS FIT IN WITH

THIS NEW CONCEPT CALLED °DEVOLVEMENT- IN

EMPLOYMENT SERVICES?

THESE ARE AMONG THE IMPORTANT QUESTIONS

WE HAVE TODAY. WITH WITNESSES FROM THE

VETERANS' COMMUNITY, THE DEPARTMENT OF LABOR,

AND STATE-LEVEL EMPLOYMENT ORGANIZATIONS, WE

SHOULD BE ABLE TO SHED SOME LIGHT ON THESE

QUESTIONS_

THANK YOU, MR. CHAIRMAN.
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STATEMENT OF DONALD E. SHASTEEN
ASSISTANT SECRETARY FOR

VETERANS EMPLOYMENT AND TRAINING
BEFORE THE

SUBCOMMITTEE ON EDUCATION, TRAINING AND EMPLOYMENT
OF THE

COMMITTEE ON VETERANS' AFFAIRS

July 16, 1986

Mr. Chairman and members of the Committee, on behalf of

Secrete y Brock, we express our appreciation for the opportunity to

testify on what the Department of Labor has done and is doing fo

our nation's veterans through our delivery systems and programs.

In your letter of invitation, Mr. Chairman, yOU requested that we

specifically address the Federal Contractor Job Listing program,

the Job Training Partnership Act as it affects veterans, validity

generalization, "devolvement" of the Employment Service, the

Disabled Veterans' Outreach Program, and the status of Local

Veterans' Employment Representatives. These areas are addressed

in the text of my statement. FOr easy reference, the major portion

of my statement is in a report format to allow easy reference to

any subject in which the reader is interested. I would like to

note Mr. Chairman, that the employment situation for Vietnam-era

veterans has improved markedly over the last several years. The

most recent data available (June 1986) show for Vietnam-era

30 years and over, an unemployment rate of 4.7 percent

(338,000), compared with 5.3 percent (381,00 a year earlier.

FOr Vietnam-era veterans aged 30 to 44 the unemployment rate

waS 4.9 percent (299,000) compared to 5.4 percent (939,000) for

nOnvaterans of the same age group. We believe, Mr. chairman, that

improvements in the delivery of services as well as the general

improvement in our economy have contributed to this progress. The

owing report, Mr. Chairman, provides a detailed account of our

programs.
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INTRoDUcTICamm

The DePartM

and act vitieb

opportUni

ana Traini

Off Labor is OflVlsTed in a variety of programs

omist veteranS n inding jobs and training

heAssiatant Secretry for Veterans' EmplOyment

(principal advid0'777 to the Secretary of Labor in

tha formulatibhidimplementation 0== all Department policies and

proCedureS af toctIM veterans.

ante are Added by the Assistent Secretary under Title IV,

Part C. of the jaRaining PartnorSL_Aip Act for special veterans'

employment pOgOM Other grant% a _e awarded tO the States for

cooduct of the Dibbled Veterans' ofb--reach Program and the Local

Veterans' htsployetRepresentatite pmmrogram through the state job

Services. cerbarimerSight of the .---ervices provided to veterans

through the $totOM Service systelb is also provided by the field

staff of the vorom' naployment al1M-Z Training Service.

administered Py 0)AbSistant Seeteta, my. Another of the primary

fOnetions of theOrnce Of the AsoiAtent secretary for Veterans'

Employment fla IhhOg (OASVET) ig t 0 administer the veteranS'

reemployment righhprogram to help rstora jobs, seniority and

7- pensiOn rights tOderanS folloWing --absences from the workplace

for military sttdd. Other OASVeT a....a=tivities include involve-

brinenZ in providitignmgement assiston,ewme and training in conduct of

a notional Vatteaputreach and pub12l ic in ormation program

ond proMot

aa-effirmative a

Vp-eSTERA

compliance by pedeta I contractors with veterans'

iVe regUirmmMentS.

TRAININ RICE

The ueterahg,hgoymen and Trdi=oing Servi (VETS) directs

t2Obbe Department ofiabor's Veterans% umomployment and training

rOgraMS. VETS auMs out its reopo=asibilities through a

ationwide der*Iodthat includes Rogir-,nal, State, and AsSiStent
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State DireCtors for Veterans' Omploylsnt and Training Service;

Asistant Regional Directors, Regional AgentS and Area AgentS for

Veterans' Reemployment RightS; and clerical Saipport staff. The

field staff works closely with and prOvides technical assistance to

State Job ServiCes and Job Training Partnership Act (ITPA) grant

recipients to help ensure that veterans are provided priority

services required by law. Other functions performed by VETS field

Staff include coordination with employers, labor unions, and

veteran and community organizations.

During fiscal year 1985, vETS field staff made 1,405 evalua -

tions of large JOb Service local offices, 356 evaluations of small

offices and 2,115 management assistance visits tO mitstationed

Disabled veterans' Outreach Program (OVOP) specialists. To promote

veteran participation in JTPA, Title IV-C, staff carried out 744

viSits to JT'21i grantees. In addition, 659 visits involving JTPA

grants were made for purposes of providing technical assistanee,

grant monitoring, or participatied in regional review panels. In

the area of veterans' reemploymont rights, the field staff assisted

nearly 260,000 veterans and employers, opened 1,982 individual

cases and referred 40 cases to the Department of Justice.

VETERANS JOD TRAINING ACT PROGRAM

The Emergency VetetanS' Job Training Act of 19 Eublie LeW

98-27), which eStabliShed a veterans' training program conducted

throUgh cooperative efforts of the Department of Labor and tht

Veterans Administration, was extended by Public Law 99-238 on

January 13, 1986, and renamed the Veterans' Job Training Act

(VJTA).

The program continues to _im at reducing long-term unemploy-

ment among )(organ and Vietnam-era veterans by reimbursing employ-

ers 55 percent Of starting wages, up to a maximum of 110,000, for
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eaCh veteran hired for a Permanent job requiring significant

training- The Office of the AssiStant Secretary for Veterans'

Rmilloyment end Training. through the Veterana' Rmployment and

Training Service field staff end State Job Services, conducts

public information programs, outreach activities, and matches

Certified veterans with approved employers. The Veterans

Administration is responsible for certifying the eligibility of

veterans for the program for providing employment counseling to

assist veteranS in selecting illitable training programs, for

aPproval of employer training programs, and for making payments to

emPloyers.

doueoerf the new legislation made several significant changes

to the program. Tbe Previous requirement of unemployment for 15 of

the past 20 weeks was revised downward to 10 of the past 15 weeks,

making many mote veterans eligible for the program. it also

reopened the period that a veteran can apply for cer

eligibility until January 3, 1887.

_ation of

Tbe newest feature of the VJTA program is the "case manager"

concept. State Job Service agencies, DiSabled Veterans' Outreach

program and Local Veterans mnployment Representative staff take

individual resPonsibility for ensuring follow-up contacts with new

VJTA participants.

Patt Of this monthly contact includes informing the

participating veterans and employers of the availability of

cOOnocling services through the Job Service and the Veterans

Administration. Furthermore, the veteran and the employer are

encouraged to request such counseling services and assistance.

As a result of the Veterans' Job Training Act, as of

joly 7, 19SA, 42,583 veterans have been placed in trainin

positions with an opportunity for meaningful training. k::
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the recent extension of the program and the additional $35 mi _ on

which congress authotired for the Veterans' Job Training Act, We

expect to be able to place in training pos tions an addiriona

to 12 thousand veterans.

At thiS time we are not able to report on the effects of the

"case manager" approach. This effort will require some time to

study in order to determine the full impact Of this approach.

JO! TRAI_ NC PAWINERSHIP ACT (JTPA) TITLE V -C RANTS

Title IV, Part C of the =lob Training par nership Act, requires

the Secretary of Labor through the Assistant Secretary for

Veterans' Employment and Training tO conduCt Programs to meet the

employMent and training needs of service-connected disabled

veterans, veterans Of the Vietnam era, and veterans recently

separated from military service. The enhancement of ongoing

services on behalf Of Veterans, the provision of employment and

training services where veterans are not being adequately serVed,

and outreach and public information te develop and promote maximum

job and training activitieS, are all specific -oals of this title.

In line with this, coordination and consultation with the

Administrator of Veterans' Affairs is specifically required by

Title IV-C.

SecauSe this is a national program, with relatively limited

funding, several key items are in the regulations that promote

effectiveness and efficiency= These are:

At least SO of the funds are made available tO the

States.

2) Each State receives an allocation of the available funds

by use of a formula based on the relative number Of
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Vietnam-era and disabled veterans in each State. A $50.000

minimum i$ guaranteed for State$ with smaller veteran

populations.

A competitive process is used to distribute fund$ within a

State to the highest rated proposals. Both States and service

Delivery Areas (SnAs) are eligible to apply for the funds.

Rating criteria and program information are contained in a

solicitation for Crant Applications (SCA) which i$ issued

annually to eaCh eligible applicant, all States and SEAS.

Review and rating of proposals is performed at the Regional

level hy an independent panel.

4) Net more than 20 percent of the filnds available each year

are set aside for research and development activities,

demenstratiOn projects, proViding technical assistance and

training, support for programs that are national in nature,

and tO support other veterans' employment and training efforts

as deemed appropriate.

With the issuance of the BO% SCA for Program Year

(July 1. 1985 - aune 30, 1986, ) the Veterans' Employment and

Training Service brought Title IV-C more closely in line with the

Program Year funding cycle for the majority of JTRa prograMs. The

SCA was iSsued in march. 1905, and most awards were made between

JUly 1, 1985, and September 30, 1903.

In PrOgram Year 1989, a total of $7.34 million was made

available te the StateS through the BO percent competitive

process. Eighty-nine grant awards were made out of over 130

proposals that Were submitted.

One of the Criteria used in the evalilation and seloc

process was the contribution of a cash match or in-kind services.
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Emphasis on the provision of a cash match or in-kind services s

considered particularly important given the limited Title IV-C

funds. In Program Year 1985, over $O million waS Pledged as a

contribution from other fund sources to provide employment and

training services to veterans.

Twenty percent, or $1.933 million, of the Title IV-C funds were

set aside under the Secretary's discretionary account. True to the

spirit of the Act and the implementing regulations, a wide varietv

of projects have been funded oUt of the Secretary's 20% account.

In Program Year 1985, major projects were funded with

organizations dealing with blinded veterans, and organizations and

firms specializing in the proVision of employment and training

serviceS to minority veterane. Demographic research is being done

regarding the employment and training needs of Indian veterans. In

conjunction with the Small Business Administration (sBA) through an

Interagency Agreement, a national Indian organization is also

promoting self-employment as a viable Option for Indian veterans.

SBA is also working with the Department of tabor (00u) in

implementing an innovative entrepreneurship training project

utilizing the expertise of State technical education colleges. A

special project was launched tO train disabled veterans in high

technology occupations, resulting in high-paying jobs. With the

DepartMent of Defense, a separation briefing and orientation

prOject has been initiated. Materials developed under this project

can be used at all military separation centers, and should lead to

new veterans acquiring civilian jobs much sooner than usual, with a

subsequent drop in unemployment insurance claims. Also, realizing

that women veterans now number over 1,150,800, the OASVET and the

Women's Bureau have developed a demonstration program addressing

the post military employment needs of women veterans. As has been

done for the previous prOgram years, we will be issuing a

compendium of Title IV-C programs funded in program year 1885 (July

1. 1989 - June 30. 1905).
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_T AT VES_ {_EVER

The Veterans Employment and Training Service vETs) provides

funds to State Employment Security AgencieS (SESAs) to ensure that

there is local supervision of Job Service staff in carrying out the

provision of service to veterans in employment and job training

programs. Title 20# Code of Federal Regulations, Section 652.123,

requires one full-time LVER in each Job Service office which had

1,000 or more veteran applications in the preceding 12-month

reporting period and a part-time LVER in proportion to the

full-time criteria in the other Offices. The appropriation for

Fiscal Year 1986 was $52,705,000, funding 1,359 positions.

LvERs, in cooperat on with VETS staff, assure that local

offices of the SESA are in compliance with Federal regulation$,

performance standards, and grant agreements. They maintain regular

contact with employers, labor unions, veteran organize-

tionsf community agencies and veteran advocacy groups promoting and

facilitating assistance to eligible veterans. For the firSt

three quarters of Program Year 1985 (July 1, 1988 - March 31,

1986), the INERs were instrumental in the SESAs providing service

to 2,343,361 veterans. Of these, 1,057,680 were Vietnam-era

veteran$ and 118,040 were disabled veterans. They also contributed

to the placement of 362,228 veteran$ in the first three quarters of

Program Year 1985.

-ISABLED VETEPAPS OUTREACH PR GRA (Dv0P)

Funds are provided through fOrMula grants to State Employment

Security Agencies (SESAs) tO support a Disabled Veterans' Outreach

Program (DVOP) designed tO meet the employment needs of veterans,

especially diSabled Vietnam-era veterans. Each SESA is to appoint

One DVOP specialist for each 5,300 veterans of the Vietnam ora and

disabled veterans residing in the State. Twenty-fiVe percent of

4 6
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those speci lists are outatationed at centers established throunn

agreements with the state, the veterans Administration and the

Veterans Employment and Training Service (VETS). The

appropriation fOr Fiscal Year 1986 was S62,112,000, funding 1,524

positions.

Each DVOF specialist is to provide se vices only to eligible

veterans in accordance with the pricririeS eatablished in 38

U.S.C. 2003A. These services include referral and placement in

jobs and job training opportunities, promotion and developmont of

on-the-job training and apprenticeship positions with employers,

the provision of outreach assistance through community agency

groups and organizations, and counseling testing and job

development necessary to assist eligible veterans in overc

their employment problems. During the first three quarters of

Program Year 1985, DVOP staff contributed significantly to the

placement of more than 167,111 Vietnam-era veterans and 22,242

disabled veterans, 8,700 of which had a Veterans Administration

disability rating of 30% or more.

SFRVICES_TO VETERANS._ TBBOUGH_THE JOB SERVICE

PrAgram Year 1905

In the first three quarters of Program Year 1985, the Job

Service provided a significant level of services to veterans and

other applicants. One of the most meaningful setvices provided to

veterans is placement in a jab. During the period cited, veterans

placed comprised about 13.5% of total applicantS placed. Of the

2,343,361 total-veteran applicants, 362,228 or about 15.5% of them

were placed. Vietnam-era veterans were placed at a rate of about

15.8% and disabled veterans at about an 18.5% rate. These service

levels indicate that the Job services will accomplish their planned

performance standards for priority services to veterans for the

full program year.

4 7
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The following tables contain data on services to veterans for

the first three quarters of Program Year 1985 (July 1, 1985 - March

1986).
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IN ILIL APPIICATHU
THPOUGH 'HMG 011AUIER ITIOODIAM IGAR

mArluonL ILI1AL

Roium I lornL

CONNECTICUT
MAINE
MASSACHUSETTS
NEW ImmrsHme
RHolIE INLAnD
VERNUN1

REGION 2 TOTAL

1 JULY 1, 1905 = 11001111

101Au
ruInt_ VElEHANS

16,906,2B4 2,343,361

677,550 04,7m9

217,075 5
12E1,100 15,151-
1133,961 23.395
42,272 1,913
32.575 4,553
53,741 47,1

162.062

31. 1906

VIEIN611
VE1ERANS

10:57,6eo

3,714

9,790
6.646
9,170
3,1713
1,004
2,756

11,605

1JTS0DIEN
VEITHBMS

118,040

4,4:23

12117
671

1T3
150
2130
291

D1511LEU
mi4n,INS

43,21111

1,376

316
244

267
64

. 93

17,067

NEM 7ERSEY 424,342 4..1,223 14.792 2.1416 1411

NEW TURK 067.768 111,9.14 .12.991 1,3137 1 ,9/9
PUERTO PICO 1133,407 11,070 5,062 195. 207
VIRGIN ISLANDS 11,113 556 160 21 .

REGIQN 3 TOTAL 1,557,260 27E1,014 77.204 105510

DELAWARE 213,107 4.6417 2,0411 275 112
DisTnicr OF COLUNNIA 77,467 s000 :1,6I1 8-13 222
MARYLAND 200,631 51,423 11,2/7 1,4132 4113
PENNSYLVANIA 1151.606 127,840 132,207 4.976 1,7111
VIRGINIA 250,0311 39,5G7 17,507 2,191 77,3
WEST VIRGINIA 127.423 111,295 10,547' 1,110 441

REGION 4 TOTAL 3,2213,946 3911,174 100,204 21,732

ALABAMA 3e2,941 45,5015 20,7E5 2,3179 7E15
FLORIDA. 653.454 70,128 38,862 7.124 2.492
SEDRGIA 401,106 47,074 19,6413 3,251 1,250
ENTUCKY! 241,0711 34,270 16,54? 1.7nl 661

MISSISSIPPI .1321.:310 51,077 14,246 1.2111 55/
NORTH CAROLINA 555.72513 770632 74,25 4,087 1,1172
SOUTH CAROLINA 293,107 36,712 16,730 2.136 025
TENNESSEE 377,1632 77,736 19,051 1,704 61413

REGION 5 TOTAL 3,457,734 501,7613 217,9425 6,243

ILLINOIS 713,075 190,1386 41,293 :3.201 1,096
INDIANA 442,063 711,6413 Z2,107 2.361 044
MICHIGAN 653,018 98,724 43,108 2,7116 926
MINNESOTA 334,062 46,187 205534 2,402 500
OHIO 947,787 1113,210 57,752 5,118 1,725
wiscoNAIN 3ue,732 s2,14n 22,752 3,1:65 1,144
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KBSION 6 TOTAL 2.41. 0- 337 142.0117 7.202

ARKANSAS 1,07,207 10,310 7,421 1,340
LOUISIANA 351,166 29,0961 423
NEW 11EX150. 122,440 20,160 9,276 1.i7 201
OKLAMMA 210,117 54,700 70,071 1,101
l'EXAS 1,700,049 117,020 07,124 7,221 2,917

AEG104 7 TOTAL 1,177,15i 154,174 69,083 ,7.4.11 1,627

IOWA 204,695 15,403 1.156 247
LANSAS 177,571 25,757 12,103 1,103 514
MISSOURI 556,601 77,006 24,704 1,621 576
NEBRASKA 1113.7,y4 15,049 7,172 590 202

REGION 0 TOIAL 727,172 104,624 50.757 1,074

foLciulnuo 26,611 17,7175 3,176 751
MONTANA 11!2,221 17,166 7,420 006 2275
WORTH BAKOIA 0,963 4,521 4;1, 146
13017111 DAKOTA 00,111 10,664 4,571 600 150
UTAH 152,721 17,771 0,671 702
WtOMING 67,625 11,459 503213 665 215

RGGION 9 TOTAL 1,427,14/ 245,1364 116,576 15 1 6,099

ARIZONA 3./.7,006 27,007 26,659 2,636 1.107
CALIFORNIA 722,000 160,-1_100 76,040 1,475
14nwAll 7E1,714 11,522 5,207 5134 224
NEVADA 03,347 /6,254 7,070 000 293

1E13I014 10 10111L 750,400 122,471 47,172 2,617

LASKA 06,661 16,441 0,516 216
iumo 1:7:2076 17,449 7,119 9/0 297
oREtioN 220,507 37,040 19,267 1,577 6-:1
WASHINGTON 310,112 50,076 29,131317 2,642 1.7,70
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INDIVIDuALs CuLINGELED
1HROUG5 751R1) GuARIER IlloGRAN YEAR 1755

JuLY I. 1705 - MARE5 71, 1956 )

sr-r2LAL
lutAL VIEIHAN DIGAGLL5 51500LED

ITTIAL vElE.RANS 8EIERn45 vElE005s 77.[LRANN

NATIONAT: TOTAL 457,477 162,556 00,374 I,li /514

SERION I ToTAL 113.207 4,575 2,014 V. 177

CONNECIICUT 4,327 707 755 '--5

MAINE 241 177 77 27 17

HASSAGIEJGETIs 5.037 1,514 771 57
NEW 5657,-GuIRE 7.225 549 357 119 57
AADAs ISLAND 7,7111 677 275 lv
VERMONT 1,656 347 176 40 ILI

REGION 2 TOTAL 51,416 11,202 3,900 723 355

NEW JERSEY 11,007 2,126 aoo ..140 7o
NEW YORK 32,070 5,154 2,0,70 227
FLIER10 RICO 7,010 560 271/ Ivo 2E1

VIRGIN ISLANDS 500 24 ii

REGION 3 10TAL 2E1,776 362 411711 1.236 565

DELAWARE 525 720 142 71 6
DISTRICT oF CoLLINGIA 6,607 1.076 917 262 171
AARYLAND 2,758 704 457
=ENNSVLVANIA 12,065 5.102 2,207 Dv!. 2D0
JIRGINIA 1,7740 272 146 43 15

4EST VIRGINIA 5,277 1,928 1,021/ 216

1E0ION 4 TOTAL 107,472 27.267 17.1911 3,570 1,501

(LAGAMA. 4,657 2,512 1,051 156
1-ORIDA- 15,237 4,547 2,417 708 355
lEORGIA4 25,059 5,070 2,657 076 407
-ZENTOCKY 16,574 7.277 1,752 352 14:
IISSISSIPPI 13,426 2,907 1,375 02 141

IORTH CARQLINA 1G,252 4,451 1,976 1166 252
105TH CAROLINA 5,571 2,055 1,3.713 4115 187
-ENNESSEE 4.094 1,249 672 .'172 144

:EGION 5 TOTAL 52 , 654 25, 764 1".!VV9 7413

LLINOIS 16,600 5,455 2,647 521 221
NDIANA 1,670 1,610 700 171 50
UCHIGAN 27,021 6,0,56 2,730 260 134

uNwEsEITA 7,919 1,898 112,1 IFA 79
17,275 6,020 3,075 DIO 176

5SCONSIN 5,371 4,718 1,775 365 155
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RIESION 6 TC1AL 71,094 ;5.555 19,30Q 20..7.14

ANEANHAB 1,677 1.101 6176 17 177

LOUISIANA 5,201 3.423 1,051 1 06
WSW M8X1C0 2,519 572 274 61 12.1

OKLA015110 .. 10,054 7,705 4.274 440
lExns . 44,761 22.594 12,215 1,193

1306100 7 TOTAL 24,696 14.082 7,077 423

IOWA 8,547 2,460 100 00
KAMSAs 7,7Q0 2,0 43 195
Nrssomx 1.M12 2.720 /,209 142 59
MEORASKA 5.429 2,862 t,376 1 0.-7. /1

REGION 0 TITIAL 44,471 11,074 6,105 1.1F11 420

coLuRripo 6,635 1,6213 E147 191
MONIAMA 7,441 7,119 1,110 211 09
NORIM OAK0IA 4.306 1,224 646 104
50010 onKuirs 4,033 7911 372 02 y5
UTAH 11.551 910 1,479 251 75
WyOMINO 10.425 3.195 1,671 Al2 113

6180100 10TAL 10,771 7,545 4,15-5 769 AUG

ARIzows ,,292 2.147 1,501 17-6 iii
CALIFORNIA 11,365 3,745 1.770 100
HAWAII 1,4.70 707 40=5 90 66
NEVAOA 2,676 944 457 135 61

RSOION 10 TOIAL .23,050 13.944 7,750 1.370 500

ALASKA 1,227 371 210 37 17

1061315 004 550 33; 112 43
OREGON L2,066 9_331 4,000 600 200
WASHINOToN 0,152 3,692 2,210 533 230
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EN1)IVIOUAL1j MACE
1HROLuH IHIRD DHANIER KKOGRAM yK00 190n

t OOLY 1, 1905 - HARKH "J1, HAR, )

1,11:1,10L

101AL v1EIHAH UR,A.11-0 VISOULL
TOIAL VEmRANR vEIERANG vE1LK1IMA VE1ERAH5

NATIONAL 1O1AL

REGION 1 IOTAL

2,689,06'.

14,0U4

101,111

5.471

EONNECIICUF ,4,22V4 11,69:i 1.06
MAINE 15,1149 I. 44

MASSAEMUSElYS 4,65-1 1,684 216 114

NEN HAMPSHIRE 0,524 1,03/ 724 11, JJ,

RHODE INLAND 17,574 1,256 517 125 24
VERMONT 9,131 1,294 507 62 17

REGION 2 TOTAL =06,270 10,1146 -7,6111 44A

NEN JERSEY 413,014 4,661 1,957 570
MEW YORK 140,940 15,051 5,241 781 1288

PUERTO RICO 14,763 1,076 412 In
VIROIN ISLANDS 1,75-3 56 0 o

REGION 3 101AL 24,747 20,042 12,194 660

DELAWARE 4,62 633 40
DISIRIET oF COLOADIA :0,1,:ly 1,1753 523.

MARYLAND :.1,n4n 4,5=3 1,017
PENNSYLVANIA 116,540 12,719 5,641
VIRGINIA 5.3,808 945 'z,085
WEST vinQINIA 120,124 2,009 1,024 149 5.?

REGION 4 TOTAL 509, +I.3ti Ulf, tVEI 5I,55

ALARAMA 65,515 14,871 5,1179 4011 1 ,1
FLORIOA 125,815 19,4/9 0,074 1 , / I 5 666
sEORSIA 51) , 673 7,702 3,392 nOU 234
KENTUCKY 55.164 8,024 5,851 490 291
MISSISSIPPI 56,947 6,515 2,747 ::01 11;
NORTH CAROLINA 110,540 17,743 7,671 1,270 AP,
SOUTH CARoLINA 45,773 7,=14 3,260 407 195
TENNESSEE 43,1)11 0,200 4,021 mie..: 177

REGION 5 TOTAL 417,732 46,905 20,7119 2,616 '7

ILLINOIS 103,767 10,166 4,340 558 7.-ZJI

INDIANA 11,867 6,2E17 2,079, 26J VU
mIcHlum 01,99-1 0,643 2,694 ::T25 110
miNNesulA 55,2Q2 5,397 2,465
01410 71,059 10,509 4,72y 64M
WISCONSIN 41,U45 5,903 2,671 453 152
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REGIUN 6 TOTFIL 513,55f )

nRLANsns 04,612 11,647 4.17; 6,7.4

LOUISIANA 4,UHS ;7,531 51!

NEW MEXICO. 23,4U7 B.799 1,174.1*-7 175
OKLAHOMA 42,54B 7,7T 15r.ta 26,
IEXAS 219,5::3 T4,11I 2.1B1 r?Z.L-1

RESIGN 7 TOTAL 179,73 B7,171 16,427

IOWA 6,4704 0,T95 L:.777 :.;13 , XII

KANSAS 35,770 B I 4 2,7131 311 1 SO

MISSOURI 77,7OO 11,5117 2,047:2 B4B
NEBRASKA 1,4514 1B7 114

riEuION e To1AL 17,861 1140

GOLORAGO 40.144 7,141 Z.47G 4::.! 154
MONTANA 21,770 T , 707 1,566 160 62
NORTH Delmoin 111,646 B,215 1,07B TT7 50
SOUTH DAkOTA 21,779 1,75S 140 76
urrin 75,524 0,144 BTI 74

womING 14,4,1) 1,674 BZ5, 114

REGION 7 TOTAL 72-37,717 41,915 17,7T.2 1

ARizoNA 1,34 4,507 BIO 144
CALIPoRmin IG0,755 000 14,170 ;=,y3Q 1325

HAwsitI 12,715 1 .,59Fa 725 176 45
NEvtion 1.141 1,574 164 6T

RESION 10 TLHAL 1,517. 558

rILAEKA 17,472 2.17:2 1,627 ILL.:

IDAHO 211457 1,943 2112 70
OREGON 47,743 7.057 7,996 :J941 167
WASHINGTON 01,755 7.57 4,862 4711 74311



NATIONAL 1i3

REGION 1 TO 'AL

CONNECTICUT !
MAINE
MASSACHUSETTS, I
NEW HAMPSH1rE-
RHODE ISLAND '

VERMONT

REGION L! TOTAL

NEW JERLEY,
NEW 'TORN 0
PUERTO RIEU'l
VIRGIN ISLANDS

RESION 3 TOTAL

DELAWARE
DISTRICT OF COLOMDIA
MARYLAND
PENN5YLVANIA.
VIRGINIA 0
14C51 VIRRINI4

REGION 4 TOTAL
:.

ALADANA
FLORIDA i

GEOROIA
;KENTUCKY

mIss;s5mpt :
NORM CAROLINA
SOUTH CAROLINA
TENNESSEE '

RESIGN 5 TOTAL

ILLINOIS
INGIANA
NICHIGAN
MINNESOTA
OHIO
WISCONSIN

RECEIVED GONE GLOORTADLE
ii IrUliLt IHIRG 00ARIGU PRO5RAN

GLIWICE
yEW 1905

JULY 1, 19OG - NORCO 31, 19E16 I

GPLUIAL
ILMAL VIGINAM DIShMFD D1SAALE0

10IAL VEIERANO klITERANS vFIVR0HIT VEIERAWS

a,764 14,114U 4447,163 21,552

1.0.429 20,660

e4,Itil 16,021 6,7,2'4 vii 224

42.566 7,54
111,411 11,1,11 5,5131 007 201

26,6W3. 5,4417 2,211 492 197

26,702 2,441 1,000 III 31

2E14077 3,754 1,600 20141 AU

09001:_52 122,005 1,,766 2,ZZ.21

121,020 20.200 1,700 1.620 025
717,070 9/,293 31,465 4,579 1,679
42e.r52- t-i,7512 1,012 4f1 127

0 0 0 0

641.750 125,060 55,247 7,002

11,4e1
G4447I !O:fft,

1,07,11
2,30

141,. i5

U9,741
299,:.2.4

15,076
65,193

6,47.6
7,114023

71U

-1'..'ql;i1

,(1491

117,117 22.0504
";,Z17.67,611 12,961 U19 256

1,660,624 267,605 122,966 19,072

11394071. 21,601 12,757 1,655 690

3117,VIT G1 4144 20,700 5,516 1,9ti

201,711 22,2.10 12,521 2,095 037

1-.51,01 21,675 10,606 1,61 409

165,249 20,274 9,404 997 427

23 6,72
149,492

51,259
20,1361

224713B
12,266

1.,G1,
1.755

143D7
671

171,517 26,453 12,026 1,415 542

1,322,019 2A9,4A6 120,115 t2,654 4,296

2613,1/57 22.704 2,230 U05
171,12Z 761 15,234 1,:",2 002

216,944 II1770 21,214 1,660 514

149,627 .5/4539 1147114 I44/ 251

210,241 72,706 .!-2,GB7 .:.,,h 1,220

204,935 26,146 16,012
_ 'on
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211

REGION 6 TOTAL 263,883 131,593 14,579 t, 251

ARKANSAS 146.241 39,363 14,072 2,942 1,145
LOUIS IANA 139,295 27,176 13,745 VI 6 200
NEN MEXICO 55,043 9.010 4.641 634 / 02
OKLAHOMA 140,202 42,794 22.139 2.512 1.979TEXAS .

,

725.709 152,050 76.174 8170 3.515

REGION 7 TOTAL 572.251 104,595 47,544 3.491

IOWA 10r,,54V 1.,V 0265 13, VO4 992 IIVE.
KANSAS 92,211 19,1242 10,110 96n 492
MISSOURI 240,372 44,459 19.973 1.974 300
NEBRASKA 64,1213 I 2 , WV 5,469 066 156

REGION 0 TOTAL 404,997 69,156 34,1 In 4,265 1.496

COLORADO 194,237 22,007 11,271 1.597 572
MONTANA 512.027 10,570 5,349 600 217
NORTH DAKOTA 46,955 6,657 5,392 572 134
SOUTH DAKOTA 51,966 6.050 2.9B7 400 102
Ulm 97.530 14 0215 6.093 7512 2c.4
WYOMING 44,502 0,249 4,213 550 177

RE/010N 9 TOIRL 636,000 129.910 02,069 3.557

ARI ZONA 103.549 22,000 13,210 675
CALIFORNIA 440,970 05,920 40.470 6,259 2.500
HANA I I 37, IU 7,155 3,355 503 102
NEVADA 47,113 9,757 4,934 519 200

REGION 1 10101 572.092 09,743 41.548 5,124 1 Eivz,.

ALASKA 46,351 10,354 5,392 630 213
I 041-113 58,091 11,123 5,0o10 /1.1!
OREGON 110,+,,IM ve,,,,,yn ]5t3o5 1 .70t5 :-.3Y
WASHINQIUN 121,0 .2 37.111 I -I, 32L :2,474 9
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UNEMPLOYMENT CO PI4SATI N FOP EX-SE VICEME X/

The prialary purpose of unemployment compensatiOn iS to

maintain minimum living standards while a person is looking for

Work. Under agreements with the Secretary of Labor, the State

Employment Security Agencies (SESAs) administer the program of

Unemployment compensation for Ex-servicemembers (ucx).

Provisions of 5 U.S.C. Chapter 85, Subchapter II, prOvide

that unemployed veterans who were discharged or released under

honorable conditions are eligible for up to 13 weeks Of unempley-

ment benefits. The law also requ

following separation before benef

4-week waiting period

payable. To be eligible

for these benefits, a veteran must have been separated under

honorable condition.= and have completed a full term of active

Service or if separated before completion of the first full term

of service the veteran must have been separated:

For the convenience of the CovernMentt

(b) For medical reasons, pregnancy, or parenthood;

(c) For hardahip, or

(d) For personality disorder or inaptitude, but Only if the

service was continuous for 365 days or more.

Benefits are payable tO veterans beginning the six h week

after the week of separa ion in most States because of a

State-required 1-week wa tine period. (in 10 States, benefits

are payable beginning the fifth week after the week of

separation). Individual State laws determine the specific amount

of weekly benefit paymentx.

The following table shows UCX activities for fiscal yea

and the first half of fiscal year 1986:

5 7
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Table S.

Activities Under the Unemployment Compensation for

Ex-Servicemembers (UCX) Regular Program.

Claimants Paid Bone number)

FY

1985

Half Year

EY

1986

88 280 46,260

Total Weeks Compensated (thousands) 931 513

Average Duration (weeks) 10.6* 11.1*

Total Amount Paid (thousands) 6129,122 70,921

Average Weekly Benefit (dollars) 139 138

Total Paid Average Claimant (dollars) $ 1,463 $1,533

DCX claimants entitled to only 13 weeks

SOURCE: U.S. Department of Labor, Employment and Training

Administration*
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FEDERAL GONTRAGTOR PROGRAM

Title 30, U.S.C., Sect On 2012 , requires CovernMeht

contractors to take affirmativr action to employ and adaW in

employment special disabled veterans and veteranS of thiitflSS
era. Under theSe provisions, Federal contractors ere regated to

list with Job Service offices all bona fide job eponingiUM

ocCUr during the performanCe of their contracts. The arHavice

LS, in turn, required to provide priority referral of qualified,

eligib veterans to those openings. The law applies toW

firms, and hiring locations associated with fires. MolfliM

Federal contracts or silbeentraCts Of 610,000 or more.

Table 6 reflects data on Federal Contractor Job Liang

ActiVity for Fiscal Year 1983 through the end of the thud

quarter for Program Year 1985. (The annual reporting gtIod for

the Federal Contractor Job Lis ng (FCJL) Program was enMed to

a Program Year basis effective July 1, 1984.)

Proposed regul _ions implementing the annual report Us

Federal contractors were published in the Federal Re91Snrs

May 28, 1986. We are preSently analyzing the 21 lotret4e

Comment received during the public comment period which Oai

June 27, 1986. It is anticipated that final rules will be

published in August, 1986.

Since last year, we have taken a number of steps to (move

the operation of the FCJLem. In March, 1986, e wva(to

heads of 51 Federal agenc reminding thern of the vet9ta

affirmative action requirements for Federal contractora, Mang

them of the importance we place on thiS program, and enhting

their Support in making contractors aware Of their rashno(M.

ties. We also sent more detailed letters to the procoroont

executives in each of these same agencies, providing therilist
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TABLE 6.

TRENDS iN FEDERAL CONTRACTOR JOB LIOTINO ACTIVITY,
SELECTED PERIODS

(in Thcosando)

3rd Q.
Trans. Pr PI

FY Year 1904
ITER 1903 10/83 7/84

thru thru thru
6/84 6/85 3/06

Openings Received 349 297 404 309

InSividualn Referred 739 572 792 670

veterans Referred 172 140 194 166

Vietnam-era 89 73 108 03

Special Disabled 4 3 5 5

Individuals Placed 234 105 266 218

Veterans Placed 50 43 61 49

viebnam-era 26 23 33 25

Special Disabled 1 1 2 2

SOURCE: U. s. Department of Leber, !mp1oyrnnt and Training adminiabration.

* Tenta-ive, subject to change.
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of the Federal Contractor Job Lis ing Coordinators formai state

Employment Service and a poster for contractors to usein

announcing their affirmative action obligationa.

Although the lettera did net request any reply, maet half of

the agencieS did respond expressing support of our effart. (ny

agencies noted Concrete actions taken by them to ensmtethet

their contractera are aware of and are complying with their

veteranS affirmative action responsibilitieS. For iratmme,

Several agelcies, including the Departments of Justice,

Transportation, State, and Health and Human ServiceS Nm ismood

the content of our letter through internal directives Dell

procurement activities. Other agencies, such as HOusingend

Urban Development, the Environmental Protection Agency, and

ACTIoN, sent notices tO their prime contractors reMiridlagthera

their contractual obligations. Additional informationaW

materials for public information purposes were reguestedby tko

Peace Corps, Department of Education, and the Tteasury

Department.

We are also including FCJ1 in Our training sessienamaducremd

by field staff and are promoting the program through t1,141,4Mic)nal

Office grants utilising the Employer's National Job Setdos

Committee and inStituting an outreach and public infotmtion

effort that will take place in each State.

The Employment Standards Administr- ion's Office ofFedersai

COntraCt Cornpliance Programs (OFCCP) is responsible for

enforcement of 38 U.S.C. 2012. The national network of0FCCP

Regional and area offiCeS Monitor Federal contract compliance

with 38 U.S.C. 2012 as well as Executive Order 11246, at amencld

and Section 503 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973, as emMed,

through Compliance reviews and complaint investigatiOna,At th

end of the second quarter of PY 1988, OFCCP Completed 1,493

61
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cumpli.bce reviews. By the end Of this fi.cal year, OFCCP

projeC t-e. that almost 5,000 complianee reViews will have been

COmple By way of comparison, the figure was 2,632 for the

entire rY MO. Each compliance review includes investigations

or the affirmative action and nondiSCrimination requirements

cOntai==bed in the veterans act and the regulations set forth in

41 CFR 60-250 and the Other two mandateS. This strong commitment

to vig=barcis enforcement has allowed OFCCP to check the employment

practies and procedures that impact on Vietnam-era and disabled

veterM=b:s.

OF=cP investigates individual as well as class compla nts

receiV_ a from Vietnam-ora and disabled veterans. At the end of

the Oea=nond quarter of YY 1986, OFCCP had completed a total Of 538

compieiErxt investigations. This includes 613 complaint investiga-

w-71-iich were filed under the veterans' aCt. While specific

numbers-so.' are not available, we are reasonably confident that a

nuMbat cxf disabled veterans filed complaints under Section 503 of

the Sebblialbilitation Act. Sy the end of this Fiscal Year, OFCCP

projoe....n that it will have completed approximately 1,000 total

cOmplei_ rIt investigations with apprOXimately 140 arising under

38 u. . 2012 complaints.

14 cxrder to further improve the enforcement of contractor

ObligeL aons under 8 U.S.C. 2012, OFCCP has initiated efforts

tO impr- .c>ve coordination and field emphasis as well as enhance

coMmu41tions between all involved agencies.

AR -an result of the Memorandum of Understanding with the

Office -.rbf the Assistant Secretary for Veterana' Employment and

Treinie.qa OASVET), signed On November 21, 1503, ESA iS regularly

Orovidi=wbq OASVET with information regarding the number of

individmorsal complaints filed, the number of complaints resolved,

the stactin and age of unresolved complaints, explanation for any

62
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delays, andother data Cvi lable through the Complaint

AdminintratiOn System. $101 -1d coordination between CFcCP and VETS

representatives enables OASv---i1ET to better monitor and advise the

SecreteryOn this aspect df veterans' services provided by the

Depattmen.

In edirective to all fdt ield personnel, OFCCP has emphasized

the importance of full ineesasstigation of Federal contractors'

compliancewith the regoletcmsary and legislative requirements, as

well as fun investigatio0 c=smf other affirmative action and

nondiscrimination requireidee.mmmits. Additionally, all OFCCP

Assistantliedional Adminiett=ccators (ARAs) were reminded to

cOntinue,on a State-bystst=nte basis, to further a working

relation* With the StaSs Employment Service Veterans'

tooploymnent Representative tJEln order to achieve maximurn review

effiCienoyen job listings awand job referrala without unnecessary

paperWorrbudens nr confidsesantiality concerns. Further, as

Compliameteviews are rhter nally audited as part of the quality

aseurancepnmess, specific attention is devoted to review of a

Contractor"iCOmpliance hade,ser 3$ U.S.C. 2012.

In Apdi of thiS year, 0 cFCCIP provided the ARA= with a

recentlyteleased bulletin t =tom the Bureau of Leber Statistics

WhiCh indicated that male Vi....etriarn-era veterans who actually

served inlootheast Asia hav.--e a mere difficult time in the labor

market thaninst other veterens groups.

Sincelant year's heerinense, oFCCP has increased its Communi-

cation withseterans Organi= zations and with State Employment

SecurityAgentieS (SESAs) in _ an attempt to bring about imprOved

complianWaith Our progreals and regulations. Veterans' groups

activelypnticipate in the nwvoluntary liaison group program.

Liaison marl .4ecourage tre r member corporations tO develop

close andnimertive workin S.2g relationships with organizations

3
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representing minorities, women, handicapped individuals, and

disabled and Vietnam-era vetetans.

There are presently twO liaison groups fo_ = d specifically

on veterans' concerns and at least one other veterans' liaison

group that is in the early organizational stage. These gtOups

have deVeloped some innovative linkage programs designed to

provide veterans With additional employment opportunities.

Further, OFCCP iS Continuing to emphasize linkages with FESA

offices for job referrals. Finally, at the national level,

representatives of veterans' organizations have met with the

DirectOr and staff of OFCCP to be fully briefed on the actual

compliance review process.

In addition to more regular meeting= with veteran group

repreSentatives, the Director has also encouraged active

communication between OFCCP and 8E8A agencieS on a na

basis. As part of this effort. OECCP participate= as an

ex-officio member Of the Interstate Conference Of Employment

Security Agnnnies. Subcommittee on veterans' AffairS.

OFCCP has actively sought to acquaint employers with their

responsibilities and right= under 38 D.S.C. 2012. As prOmiSed to

the Subcommittee last year. OFCCP ha= published and distributed a

series of profile.= Of companies who are successful in increasing

employment opportunities for veterans.

Finally, OFCCP has published in i ts regulatory agenda a

target date of Decembmr 31, 1986, for new final regulation.= on

the contract compliance rule= and regulations for veterans.

However, in response to a comMitment made to the veterans'

Oganizations, a proposed tulle tO aMend the regulatory definition

of vietnaM-era veterans by deleting the ail-Month post-service

limitation period Of eligibility, and SubStituting a coverage

6 4



cut-off date of Deceolv4t 2,1991, has been eX9eitod end is now

in final Departmental elemree.

TAR ETU J0k9 TAX Ck

The Targeted JOb5 TiloCudit (TJTC) prog aUth_ ized by

the ReVenue Act of We 01which expired necentemwxr 31, 1985,

proVided a tax incentive Memployers to hire t rtain target

gronPS, including eonnumjay disadvantaged ifianam-era veterans

and disabled veterans, prUcal Year 1995, tflas==e were 85,500

VouChers 1/1 and 26 1.42B eenineationS 2/ isaued o ueteranS, far
a 48.4 percent eertificethOrate. The total eel=rtification rate

for all target greups we-16,3 percent in fiSsel 1985. The

following table coveting Nal year 1985 showd he total number

of vouchers and certiffetiai issued, the total number issued to

veterans, and the Peteenvgla the total numbOf of vouchers and

certifinatiOnS that were Mad to veterans, 04. ati,,e the

alithOfiuing le91slatiOn ininC has expired data after

Fiscal Year 1985 available.

Vouehera are Writts 02CeS of eligibility or employer tax

credits that ate is Onjobseekers under he Targeted Job

TaX Credit progtea-

2/ Certificationa 4re Vt120verifications Of 2 .;Oonolder's

eligibility for the tapmgram that are mai lad to an

employer who hirea 4 Meligible person,

C5



Vete= AS A Percemtage of Total Tatoted Jots Tax Credit Progr.in Actidty,

BY RegiOrli FiSCa1 Year 1983

V s Certifications Tssacd

1 Wes ismed Catificztioni Issued

61 ISICftg ?al tn Wpm's _ _ al
Vouchors !MK Nfort of Drtifiar Wei Rama of

swell --nacil ler-_---________ tions__ ___ismd_ All_r_Lfga_

exialit
le4:1: 1,288,947 80,808 6.3 431,182 24,1. 5.6

oittrm:

1 61421 3,820 6.0 22,400 1465 5.2

1

0 g 140,627 7,723 5.5 39,402 1,722 4.4

11

1 in
115,786 6,775 5.9 36,776 1,759 4.8

111 288,543 3434 43 1821018 5/206 5,1

V 265,254 2,02 1.6 77,199 4,880 6.3

111 1151843 5,285 4.6 49,072 2,310 4.7

VII 791539 61559, 8,3 25,568 1,740 6.8

lil= 21,003 2,415 3.5 13434 313 63

A ix 493 6,403 43 43,098 2,353 5.5

X 65,138 7,783 11.8 22,515 2,093 9.3-
92=ce: u, s, repirtelt of ktori Trniairig hiaimistrationi
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_OMMITTEE ON vETERANS' EmPLoYHENT

The Sec _ _ry'S Committee on veterans' Employment wag

eatablished to bring veterans' employment problem= to the

attention of the Secretary of Labor. The Committee is Chaired by

the Secretary Of Labor with the Assistant Secretary for Veterans'

EmployMent and Training serving as Vice-Chairperson.

Established according to the Vete_ans' Compensation,

Education and Employment Amendments of 1982 (Public Law 97-30

committee members include representatives of the AdMinistrator of

the Veterans Administration, Secretary of Defense, Secretary of

Health and Human Services, Director of the Office of Personnel

management, ChairMan of the Equal Employment Opportunity Commig-

sion, and t _ Administrator of the Small Business Administra-

tion. Congressionally-chartered veterans' organizations with

national employment programs also have representatives on the

Committee. TheSe organizations include The American 1.,,gion,

veterans of Foreign wars, Disabled American Veterans, Paralyzed

veterans of America, Blinded veterans Association, AMVETS,

Military Order of the Purple Heart of the U.S.A., Inc. and the

vietnam Veterans of America@

The Commi tee met three times during Fiscal Year 1985 and

hag scheduled four meetinga during fiscal year 1988 to discuSs

Federal programs and policy issues that affect Veterans'

employment. Major issues discussed included the Veterans' Job

Training ACt, the JOb Training Partnership ACt, cooperative

efforts to help homeleSS veterans, strengthening the Federal

contractor veterans' affirMative action program, veteran

entrepreneurship, cost of unemployment compensation for

ek-servicemembers,. Federal employment of veterans, and a joint

Department of Labor/Department of Defense comprehensive separa-

tion cOunseling program. The Committee has undertaken to be
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directly invo_ved in interdepartmental operations through

establishment Of Subcommittees on both PriVate Sector and Public

Sector Involvement through whiCh veterans programa can be

Streamlined and made more cost-effective.

VETERAN EMP OYEES OP THE DEPARTMENT

During Fiscal Year 1985, the DepartMent had a very minimal

increase in total employment. Veterans made up 31 percent of

Department of Labor (DOL) staff and accoOnted for 11 percent of

all new hires in FiScal Year 1985. The Veterans' PeadjustMent

AppOintment (VRA) prOgrain authorizes Federal agencies to appoint

Vietnam-era veterans tO Federal civilian jobs ir the veterans

agree to participate in a training or educational program while

they are employed. In Fiscal Year 1985, there were 11 VRA

appointments in DOL. in additiOn, there were eight noncoMpeti-

tive appointments of disabled veterans with 30% or more disabili-

ties. The table below presents veteran employment within the

Departirent for Fiscal

TABLE 8.

Year 1985.

VETERAN_EN_PLOYERs or THE DEPART T OF LABOR

FTSCAL YEAR 19

Total of DOL Employees 18,032

Number Of Veterans Employed by DOL 5,697

Percentage of veterans Among DOL Employees 31%

Total of net New Hires 2,631

Total Of Veteran New Hires 293

Percentage of Veterans Hired 11%

vRA Appointments 11

Appointments Of 30% Disabled Veterans 8

68
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J08 SERVIGE ADNINIsTRATION

The Job Service system represents a National network of some

2,900 local Job service offices that offer free employment

related assistance to employers and applicants. The Employment

and Training Administration of the Department of Labor provides

overall administrative guidance to the State Job Service; this

includes funding administration through individual State grants.

The unemployment insuranCe program is also administered by the

StateS through grant agreements with the Employment and Training

Administration.

With respect to the question of "devolvement", the future

organization and role of the Employment Service is currently

under active review by the Department. A wide range of policy

options is being considered=

TY GENERALIZATION

V lidity Generalization (VG) is a new method of applicant

referral based upon large amounts of data generated by many years

oi validity research. Under the adminiStration of the Employment

and Training Administration, the reSearCh explored validity of

the general Aptitude Test 8a ry (OATB) as a predictor of

applicants relative ability to perform or learn jobs. To

develop operational procedures, VG is currently being tested in

37 States, according to information furnished by the Employment

and Training Administration.

It is essential that veterans' preference under vg procedures

be maintained in order to comply with legal and regulatory

requirements. TO ensure that veterans' preference in referra s

would be observed under VG, we issued a directive on March 7,

1985, to establish procedural guidelines for the Job Service
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agencies. AlSo, to determine how well the VG programs in the

pilot States are performing for veterans, we recently conducted a

survey of our Veterans' Employment and Training Service field

staff. We are currently in the process of reviewing and

analyzing the responses.
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Mr. Chairman, members of the Subcosmtttee, my name is Hobert
E. David. I am Executive Director of the Employment Security
Commission of south Carolina and Chairman of the Veterans'
Affairs Committee of the Interstate Conference of Employment
Security Agencies, Inc. (ICESA). ICESA is the national
organization of Administrators of the Employment Service and
Unemployment Insurance Programs tn each of the 50 states, the
District of Columbia, Puerto Rico and the Virgin Islands.

Accompanying me today are two members of Our Veterans'
Affairs CoMmittee: Mr. James A. Lowe, Deputy Demmissioner of the
Georgia Department of Labor, and Mr. Alan AuBuchon, Assistant
Director for Employment Service Operations, Missouri Division of
Employment Security:

We appreciate the opportunity to appear before you today to
present our views on a number of veterans' employment and
training issues of concern to this Subcommittee.

Federal Contractor Job Listin, FCJI.) Proqram

When I testified before this Subcommittee In May of 1985,
stated that, in our opinion, the FCJI, Program works well when
following three actions occur

(1) The contractor, at the time of the award, clearly
understands his/her aft =native action responsibilities
under Section 2012 of Title 38, USC, and that these
responsibilities extend to all subcontractors;

(2) State Employment Service staff, and Federal personnel
working at the state level for the Assistant Secretary
of Labor for Veterans EmployMent and Training,
receive timely information concerning the award of
Federal contracts; and

(3) Federal contractors are closely monitored regarding
their compliance with the law, and immediate action
is taken when found to be in violation of the law.

At that time, we reported that significant improvements had
been made to item two--the timely notification of contract awards
to state officials--but that major Improvements were needed in
the other areas. Since that hearing, there appears to be a
greater concern on the part of the OFCCP to improve the
monitoring of applicable Federal contracts under Section 2012.
Discussions within our Veterans' Affaira Committee reveal a
significant increase in contact by OFCCP staff who want to review
EmploYment Service records that provide information concerning
Job listings, referrals and hires. While this Is encouraging, we
have no information concerning the results of monitoring and,
more importantly, if sanctions have been enforced where
warranted. We strongly believe that strong Federal enforcement
is the key ingredient to making this Program work.

Despite these Improvements, our eXperience with the Program
continues to indicate that most Federal contractors do not fully
Understand their responsibilities under Section 2012 of Title 38,
USC, Chapter 42. It is important to note that we are not
referring solely to the requirement that suitable employment
OppOrtenitieS be listed with the ES. This is only one activity
albeit an important one, that can assist contractors and
subcontractors in meeting their primary responsibility under the
Program; i.e., taking "...affirmative action to emPloy and
advance in employment qualified special disabled veterans and
veterans Of the VietnaM Era." We must recogniZe that under the
FCJL Program, the only requirement of the contractors Is to list
suitable jobs with the ES, net tO hira the referrals made by our
State agencies. Hiring and advancing in employment special
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disabled and Vietnam Era veterans Is mandated by the broader
provisions of Section 2012, and this is the requirement that must
be clearly communicated to contractors by Federal procurement
officers during the selection and award process. We find that
a majority of contractors first learn of their responsibilities
when we make our initial contact.

Devolvement of the Emolument Service

"Devolution" or "Devolvement" are terms that mean different
things to different groups. When the concept was introduced
several years ago, by an official In OMB, the primary and most
controversial feature was the transfer of responsibility, from
the Federal Government to State Governments, for raising
administrative funds for employment security programs. I might
add that the manY Provisions embodied in the proposal were more
directed to the Unemployment Insurance Program than the
Employment Service.

It appears that the original proposal has evcdived into an
rt by the Department of Labor to reform adminiStrative

financing of the employment security system, focusing on the
unemplOYment insurance program. Devolution is one of a range of
reform measures under consideration by DOL; other options are
modification of the current system and block grant approaches.
It is our understanding that public comment regarding these
reform options will be solicited by a Federal Register announce-
ment within a few weeks. The current and future functioning of
the ES program is presently under comprehensive review by the
Employment and Training Administration, through a myriad of
roundtables, workgroups, and consultation groups. We anticipate
firm recommendations before the end of this calendar year.

The Interstate conference fully supports Administration
efforts to improve employment security programs. In fact, our
members continue to participate in ETA's review and analysis of
programs and the development of recommendations that will offer
positive change= Our organization and our members individually
have participated in the discussion of devolution over the past
several years. Some of our members support the concept with
certain modifications or guarantees, while others have major
reservations about the basic concept of transferring the
administrative taxing responsibility. There Is also concern th t
a change of this magnitude could jeopardize the quality, and in
some states, the very existence of programs. Further, we are not
certain how long-standing Federal laws and regulations, which
mandate veterans programs and preference in service dellverY,
can be upheld under a system that would dilute Federal
responsibility and authority in this area.

Our last comment on this important subject concerns DOL's
apProach to reform, especially regarding the Employment Service.
Specifically, the Employment and Training Administration clearly
has the lead role in this entire effort, but there has been
almost no direat involvement by the ASSistant Secretary for
Veterans' Employment and Training. Yet, the delivery system
being scrutinized by ETA and, perhaps, eventually restructured by
law or administrative action, is the very delivery system which
has as its statuatory priority veterans' services and accountable
to the ASVET in this regara. We, therefore, recommend substan-
tially greater involvement by the ASVET in this extensive review
and reform process, as well as veterans' organizations which seem
to have been relegated a minor role althoUgh other organizations
have been eXtensively involved.

73



- 3

This recommendation extends beyond current ES reform
efforts, to everyday decision-making and policy development.
Essentially, we have two Assistant Secretaries in a single
pePattMent eeMmUnicating to the same delivery system. There must
be better coordination In a variety of areas including, but not
limited tot budget development: the establishment of performance
standards and reporting requirements, and improving Service
delivery techniques.

Validity GencralizetApa_Mal

The United States Employment Service has used ability tests
since the mid-1930,s to select applicants for referral to jobs
and as an aid in rational career decision making. Throughout
this time, the USES ham conducted a vigorous and productive
research program which has created and developed such highly
respected instruments as the General Aptitude Test Battery
(GAM). This battery of tests measures an extensive range of
cognitive, perceptual and psychomotor abilities and has been
found useful for many diverse jobs in a wide variety of settings.
One function of the research prograM has been to determine the
appropriateness of the OATS; i.e., the relationship between GATE
test scores and job performance or productivity. Using the best
research methods available, a great deal of information was
collected, and the GATE is recognized as the best validated test
battery available; However, because each research study related
only to the specific occupation studied, only some 500 of the
more than 12,000 most populous jobs in the economy Were covered.
With recent advances in analysis, known collectively as Validity
Generalization, this situation has been radically altered, and
all jobs are now covered.

Within the Employment Service System, VG has evolved into a
new operational system, characterized by group orientation and
registration, mass testing, appointments for services, automated
file search, etc. And it is critical to recognize that unlike
many GovernMent initiated programs which are promoted almost
entirely by the Federal sector, VG iS being promoted vigorously
bY employers. private sector demand is overwhelming, and the
Employment Service System is finding it difficult to implement
this new approach quickly enough to meet employer requests. To
date, approximately 75% of the states have begun to Implement VG
in one form or another.

The Veterans' Affairs Committee of ICESA has monitored VG
implementation with special emphasis on veterans' preference.
Several years ago, we requested the ASVET to provide formal
guidance to Es agencies in this area, and states were provided a
directive that afters significant flexibility in meeting
veterans preference within the VS framework. However, it is
iMPertant to recognize that VC is still in an experimental mode,
with a majority of the states continuing to test different
implementation designs.

While some states have already reported an increase in the
placement of veterans under the new system, we are also aware
that in other states procedures are still being worked on to
ensure that the quality of services to veterans is not
diminished. VO has the potential to substantially increase the
involvement of the private sector in Employment Service Programs
We are encouraged by this, but are also concerned that our
special responsibilitieS for veterans continue to be fulfilled in
an effective and efficient manner. Toward this goal, our
Committee will continue to monitor this innovative apProach to
service delivery.
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As you well know, the Employment Service System has provided
veterans with direct placement assistance and support services
for more than a half century. Annually we place into unsubsi-
diced employment approximately 500,000 veterans. Veterans
receive priority services in all areas of ES operations, and we
have regulations which clearly describe this responsibility.
However, within the Xii,A statute veteranS are not targeted for
any special consideration, except under Title IV Part C which
comprises less than three-tenths of one percent of all JTPA
funds.

Further, to our knowledge there has been no concerted effort
by the Department of Labor to communicate to the JTPA System the
particular needs of veterans or to at least offer encouragement
and support to State JTPA Councils and Private Industry Councils
(PICs) to address veterans employment and training needs. It
appears that 35 USC, Chapter 41 gives the Secretary the authority
and responsibility to work directly with the JTPA system in this
particular area. We do not believe that this portion of the
United States Code is directed solely at the Employment Service.

While a significant portion of the funds for JTPA must be
expended on youth employment initiatives, Title IIA, and
especially Title III programs can do more to focus on the special
employment and training needs of veterans. However, for this to
become a reality, the Department of Labor must take a lead role
by first making 3TPA administrators aware that a problem actually
eXist$ and that we have a national commitment to helping
veterans. This can be followed up with more specific activities
such as restructuring 3TPA performance standards, and supporting
the representation of veterans organizations on State 31.1.14
Councils and PICs. However, the awareness issue mast be
addressed first.

Again, going back to a point we made earlier, to De
effective, this entire issue must be addressed by both the
Assistant Secretary for ETA and the ASVET. It has to be a
coordinated effort with single purpose and unified support.

Local Veterans Employment Representatives LVERs) and the
Disabled Veterans Outreach Pro ram Dvop

Mr. Chairman, throughout the years we have worked closely
with the Department on a myriad of programmatic issues concerning
these two programs. We have always been able to agree on solu-
tions to prohleals, and since the estabishment of the office of
the ASVET, we have enjoyed an even closer working relationship.

However, the most significant issue facing these Programs
today is not programmatic; it cOncerns funding. state
Administrators, in negotiating cost reimbursable contracts for
both programs ! find that there are insufficient funds to support
the statuatorily required nuMber of staff as well as overhead
costs. Scarce Wagner-Peyser resources have been used to meet
the objectives of the programs, but this fund source has also
been declining over the years, constraining the basic labor
exchange system. We request the support of this 5ubcommittee to
remedy this situation.

Mr. Chairman, that concludes my prepared statement. We
would be pleased to respond to any questions that you may have.

Test.J11
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Mr. Chairman, The American Legion appreCiates the opportuni-

ty to appear before the subcommittee today to discuss the status of

veterans employment programs within the Department of Labor. we

believe that this oversight hearing comes at a particularly critical

time for the programs available to unemployed and underemployed

veterans. The time has certainly come when all of us need to step

back to exaMine the health and viability of the Federal gOvernment's

employment and training services for oUr former soldiers, and the

challenges posed to them by government wide deficit reduction plans,

aS well as Changing perspectives on how jobs and job training ought

to be addressed in a post-industrial economy.

In the course of our testimony we would like to examine the

future directions of our Nation's employment and training programs,

to which services to veterans in the Department of Labor are closely

bound. In that regard, we will be discussing the Job Training

Partnership Act after several years of operation, as well as the

close policy scrutiny under which the Country's labor eXChange, the

Employment Security System, now finds itself. In order to understand

what kind of challenges services for veterans may faceduring the

next year or two, perhaps it would be useful to review for a moment

veterans employment and training system as it is mandated by

present law.

In the broad spectrum of service- which make up the veterans

benefits system, only two major programs are not operated by the VA:

employment and small business programs. These services are, instead,

assigned by Congress to other federal agencies. Employment placement

and training, in particular, is net only a significant readjustment

requirement, but is also an ongoing need Of many veterans who later

1
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in. life find themselves without work owing to diSabilities and

economic dislocation. Job services can be fairly ranked with

compensation, medical care, education and housing as a vital pillar

of the veterans services structure which The American Legion has

fought to build since the Close of World War I.

Yet, because the responsibility for veterans employment and

training has been given by statute to the Department of Labor,

rather than the VA, the resulting programs have not often 40M4. been

subject to the kind of accountability to the veterans community

ncluding the Congressional Committees on Veterans Affairs) that

characterizes VA benefits and services. Veterans employment services

are only a part of programs designed for the general public, and are

dependant upon those programs. Other policy fOrces, therefore, most

often drive Labor Department programs, resulting in the need for

remedial legislation ex_2pat_facto, by the Veterana Affairs commit-

tees through amendments to tlae3S. At Labor, veterans programa serve

two masters, but the Department only acknowledges one -- title 29 and

its oversight by the Labor and Human Resources Committees on both
sides 'apitol Hill.

b T Partnershi. Ac

of the two major federally mandated systems for the delivery of

employment services, the system for providing training to the

Structurally and cyclically unemployed has undergone the most

significant change during the last generation. Whatever its faults,

the Comprehensive Zmployment Training Act of 1973 (CETA) began the

trend toward local Control of the planning and implementation of job

training programs_ in the United States. As'the members of the Subcom-

mittee are probably aware, because Of this element of local control,

the provision of priority Services to veterans became a much more

difficult objective to achieve. Communities jealously guarded local

planning perogatives which responded to political forces within each

cOUntY or city. Moreover, CETA sUbstantially reduced federal moni-

toring and enforcement capabilities. Both the veterans Employment

thui Training Service (VETS) within the Labor Department, aa well as

2
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veterans service and community based nizations often fought

uphill battle= to assure that the vital job training needs of

veterans, particularly disabled and Vietnam-era veterans, were

addreSSed by the over 400 semi-autonomous CETA prime sponsors.

If the establishment Of job training programs for veterans was

a difficult task under CETA, it has proven to be nearly impossible

under the CETA's successor, the Job Training Partnership Act (JTPA).

Except for programs which have been developed using matching funds

available under Title IV-c, it is likely that there are fewer than a

dozen program= for veterans developed under titles ILA and III. A=

Assistant Secretary for Employment and Training, Roger semarad

recently indicatedat a meeting of the Scretary's Committee on

veterans Affairs, the Labor Department is now functioning essential-

ly as a bank, with little if any federal policy or guidance. In,

fact, the Labor DepartMent no longer collects participant data,

except through a limited sampling survey Of JTPA programs.

This past year, the American Legion has undertaken tO introduce

into JTPA, through legislation, amendments to the law which would

urge local prograM planners to examine the needs of veterans in

prteparing their JTPA programs. I use the word "urge", mr Chairman,

because we were unable to persuade the Senate's Committee on Labor

and Human Resources to recuire such planning. The American Legion

requests that members of the Veterans Affairs Committee work with

their colleagues On the House Education and Labor Committee to

incorporate such a requirement by amendment to S 2069, now under

consideration by that committee. we also request that the funding

level fOr title Iv-C, now at slightly under $10 million, be reviewed

carefully. It is our belief that $10 million out of .4 billion

program which otherwise makes no attempt to deal with the job

training needs of veterans is in serious need of substantial

increase, particUlarly when it is used to leverage other JTPA

dollars.

79
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The Emolovment Service

Mr. chairman, some months ago, The American Legion learned that

the Labor Department's Employment and Training Administration,

working in consultation both with state agencies and interest groups

such aS the National Alliance of Business (NAB), was considering a

number of policy options for Making Some major changes in the

nation's labor exchange system, the public employment serVice. We

have heard about a number of changes being discussed, including what

the Department of Labor calls "devolvement" or "devolution", as well

as proposals to subsume the Employment Service (ES) Under JTBA. It

is highly probable that no matter what these Changes may ultimately

be, they will have an adverse effect upon veterans, who for the past

fifty years have received preferential treatment, by law, throu;h

the Employment Service, and for whom ES is the keystone of all

federally Mandated Veterans employment programs, There has been no

consultation to date, 1 might add, with the veterans community about

the policy directions under consideration. We do understand,

however, that these policy decisions will be made prior to the end

of the year, Presumably in time for legislative recommendations to

the 100th Congress, ThUS we may very well he seeing the beginning of

an initiative to put the federal government out of the labor

exchange business as JTPAputitouLof job training. Quite obviously,

given Our experience with JTPA, The Arderican Legion will strongly

Oppose any effort to weaken Or relinquish the federal role in the

public employment service if it would adversely affect veterans

preference. I am certain I don't need to point out to this distin-

guished body that any such change would pose a major conflict With

the statutes over which this committee has oversight, i.e., chapters

41 and 42 Of title 38, United States Code.

"The New Federal ._Onsi the D ment of Labor: How could such

conflicts be allowed to arise in the first place? In our estimation,

it arises because of a weakness in the veterdns employment and

training system as adjunct of programs designed for the general

so
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public. As the Committee is well aware, the Department of Labor

provides few direct services to the public. instead, it provides

federal funding tO State and local governmental entities

to provide those services. In providing federal funds, however,

the Department has traditionally exercised considerable control over

how those funds are used. This federal oversight has made it

possible, for example, to mandate and enforce veterans preference

provided by State Employment service Agencies.

As we have seen, however, over the past decade, the Labor

Department and Congress have increasingly relinquished federal

control and decision-making to State and local governments. And in

the case of JTPA or CETA, did State and local governments generally

include a veterans preference or emphasis in their program designs?

The answer is no. Why?

-ause state end local CUthOities view vetmrans as a federa

trainin assistance to veterans.

The American Legion's efforts this spring to restore a veterans

emphasis to JTRA met with considerable resistance both in the Senate

Labor and RuMan Resources Committee and the Department of Labor.

Neither the Committee nor the Labor Department seem in

impose any federal requirement on JTPA programs, even if those

requirements are for veterans. Committee staff have told the Legion

that veterans, are in effect, the responsibility of the VA.

In essenCe, this "new federalism" will leave the Labor Depart-

ment and the veterans it is supposed to serve, with no delivery

syStem for job placement and training services.

We urge vigorous oversight by this subcommittee over any

changes in ES proposed or discussed by the DepartMent Of Labor,

Veterans Job Training Act

Mr. Chairman, much of our testimony thus far has dealt with

major changes in the employment and employment training system for

veterans. In considering such changes, we cannot leave out the

Veterans Job Training Act (VJTA) which, after a series of Seemingly

5
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endleSS threats to _s_ence over the past three years, has

recently obtained a 635 million lease on life, thanks to your

efforts, those of your colleagues on the Committee, Congressman

Boland, and a number of your dedicated counterparts in the Senate.

That life, we suspect, is liable still to be short. Contrary to the

wisdom of those program opponents, enrollments and placement in VJTA

are up sharply, and we foresee exhaustion of this newest funding

prior to the end of the program, illustrating to us that, a= much as

ever, this nation's veterans are still in need of a longterm job

training program to address their strUCtural employment and underem-

ployment needs. We are presently dealing with a complicated and

evolving programatic and budgetary equation, however, and we would

suggest to you and your colleagues that between now and the begin-

ning Of the next Congress, we all need to do some creative thinking

about how we best protect and improve federally mandated employment

service.= for veterans. In Our estimation, new legislation will be

needed to strengthen and preserve veterans preference in a viable

national labor exchange system, as well as to develop for the first

time an employment and training program for veterans, the very

existence of which is hot completely at the Merey of budgetary

exigencies,Or theories of new federalism or privatisation.

Mr. Chairman, I would now like to address some specific Matters

d to current programs and procedures affecting the Labor

Department's UMTvices to veterans.

The AMewrican Legion continues to be concerned about the Labor

Department's piloting and promotion of Validity Generalization (VD),

that Procedure whereby ES offices administer the General Aptitude

Test Battery to clients in order to determine referral priority for

incoming job orders. The "validity" of Validity Generalisation quite

aside, (and we do have serious questions about the basic premise of

VG and its independent scholarly verificatiOn), our objections to VC

are twofold. First, there is no consistent veterans preference

mechanism built into VC, except for some nebulous guidelines

provided by the AsVET. If, for example, veterans preference is to be

6
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given based upon percentile ranking, how is that to work? Does that

mean -- as is the case in Utah that all veterans scoring within

the top one percentile are referred ahead of those non-veterans

scoring in the same percentile? or does it mean that veterans

scoring in the top ten percentile will be referred ahead of non-vete-

rans =coring in the saMe ten percentile group? Does it mean that

job orders are held for veterans for 24 hours or 2 hOurs. We have

been told by both Labor Department and ES officials that VG is a

pilot project and that the mechanism of veterans preferencu ought to

be determined by an individUal state, rather than dictated by the

ASVET. If that is a case, we propose that a formal certification

system for Veterans preference under VG be established, where by the

ASVET must certify that the Mechanism adequately provides for

veterans preference required by law. Our second objection to VG in

the overreliance placed upon the test itself. We contend that there

are no small number of Persons, inOlUding veterans, who may otherwise

be qualified, yet are poor at taking tests. In addition, we think

that the role of LVERs and DVOPs iS at present illdefined under vG,

where Many offices are now performing "group intake". It is our view

that LVERS and DVDPs have been placed in ES offices to provide

intensive placement services, as well as general veterans benefit

information to the veteran. We believe VG, as currently practiced in

some VG offices, negates that key role. Finally, we belieVe that a

veteran, OE indeed any applicant, with a good work history may not

be best nerved by a system which relies so heavily on aptitude test

scores.

Chairman, as you are well aware, the Administration has

proposed reducing the number of LVERs funded by the Department of

Labor in 1957. This decrease in fUnding is purportedly owing to

changes in regula-Aons which eliminate cOnsideration of local office

veteran population in determining whether there is a need for a

fulltime LVER and, instead, depend solely on local Job service

office activity. In ekaMining the reasoning behind this proposed

reduction in the Administration'S bUdget submissionitisperhaps mote

enlightening tO eXaMine the jus-Lification in the budget itaelf: "The

7
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number of LVERs, " the document says, "is determined by the amount

avai b emphasis added), divided by the FY 1907 average cost per

Staff year." What this is telling us, Mr. Chairman, iS that in this

top-dOWn process, need for services was nowhere considered in the

Administration's budget, despite the fact that the law (35 SEC 2004)

is very explicit about need as the single determining factor in the

fulltime status of these positions. Even if one were to accept the

ostensible reason for these reductiOnS, the single criterion of

local office activity is, by its very nature, regressive and will

discourage many local office managers experiencing staff cut= in

other areas tO permit Disabled veterans Outreach Program (DVOP) and

TWEE staff to conduct the outreach required by law. The regulations

reward offices with minimal contact with the veterans community by

allowing them to assign LVERs tO other, non-veteran duties, we have

recently provided to yOur staff some proposed language which would

amend 38 DEC 2004 to delineate clearly the criteria for assignment

of LVERS, similar to the criteria now used for determining the

number of DVORs. We urge expeditious consideration of this proposal

by the Committee on veterans Affairs v;ith a view toward House

passage in sufficient time for Senate action during this session of

Congress.

Mx Chairman, that concludes my statement As always, we at The

American Legion are grateful fOr the opportunity to discuss our

views before the subcommittee,
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Honorable William E. Brook
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Washington, D.C. 20210

Dear secretary Brock=
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ICOO 'V STREET. R. C. * WA51411,10T01N, 11

June 12, 1986

Recently, The American Legion has become aware of a major con-
Sultation effort undertaken by the Department of Labor to reconsider
the basic principles guiding the EmplOyment Service (ES), with a
view toward developing both short and long term policy options for
the future of the ES system.

As you are aware, this Nation's vete --s have a vital stake in
ER. While the Veterans AdMinistration provides many of the essential
readjustment and restoratiOn services for veterans, including medical
care, housing and education assistance, and disability compensation,
Congress has specifically asSigned the respOnSibility for empleyment
and employment training tO your Department. Since the passage of the
Wagner-Peyser Act in 1933, the ES system has provIded preferential
assistance for our veterans, along with special staff and programa.
This responsibility was reemphasized with the passage of the original
NI Bill of 1944, and has been reconfirmed by subsequent legislation
over the years. Chapters 41, 42, and 43 Of title 38, Onited.Statss
Cede, have speeifically codified the basic veterans provisions of
the Wagner-Peyser Act.

Thut, the Employment Service is as much the keystone of the
federal government's veterans employment and training programs as the
VA hospital system is for medical care.

In view of this historic relationship, Mr. Secretary, The American
Legion is diStressed that the veterans community ha.= not beep inCluded
in the consultation process. We simply do not understand how the
future of the Employment Service can be pondered and debated with-
Ut the substantive advice and counsel of representatives of the

veterans community which tha ES has served so faithfully for half a
century.

we would , therefore, like to request a personal me-
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and our Director of EConomics, Dennis E. Rhoades, at your earliest
convenience to discuss the present HS policy review process and its
implications for veterans. Hopefully, we will be able to identify
what Steps we can take, working together, to assure that veterans cOn-
tinue to receive priority servicaS from the national labor exchange
delivery syStem, as well ea in other Department of Labor programs.
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(202) 80I-2700

Fat God sad Canaan),

July 15, 1986

Honorable Dennis Whitfield
Under Secretary of Labor
Washington, D.C. 28210

Dear Mr. Under Secretaryz

I appreciate the time you took to meet with me and other representatives from The
American Legion to discuss the involvement of the veterans community in the
consultation process concerning the future of the Employment Service. There is no
question that substantive discussion of the princiOal issues in the next few months may
forstall misunderstandings and delays next year.

AS I understand our agreement, the Employment and Training Administration will appoint
to the EmployMent Service Consultation Group one additional veterans representative
each to the Role of Government, Services, and Financing Work groups, in addition to the
two veterans representatives already serving on the Clients/Targeting and Coordination
Work groups. We have further agreed that the Secretory shall establish a special
subcommittee of the Secretary's Committee on Veterans Affairs, which will serve as an
overall policy review group, to work with the OASVET and ETA, as policy options are
discussed and refined-

Given the constricted timelines for policy development, as articulated by Assistant
Secretary Sernerad in his April IC, 1986 paper, "Review of the Employment Service," I
would urge the Department to expedite these arrangements so that the special
subcommittee may meet in early August.

On behalf of The American Legion, I look forw rd to working wth the Department on
this vital issue.

3iricerely you,rs,

DENNIS K. RHOADES
Director of Economics
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Chairman and oomhero of this c _oltice. the American Veterans

of WWII, Korea and Vietnam (AMVETS) appreciates the epportUrfity

to appear here today to offer its stieliS on veterans employment

and training programs, services and initiatives.

It is especially appropriate to review the entire range of veterans

employment and training initiatives, not only to gauge their

success. or failure, but to fully understand their direction

and what will, or will not, be accomplished in the future.

And the future of veterans employment and t __ning programs

does indeed concern AMVETS greatly.

In the past AMVETS has actively supported 1l veteran employment

and training initiatives tbat were intended to provide veterana

of all eras the opportunity for economic independence and self

dignity. With the other veterana service organizations, we

have sought to create the position of Aaaistant Secretary for

Veterans Employment and Training to direct and coordinate all

veterans employment and training programa within the Department

of Labor because we felt. as we do now, that those programa

are of special concern to the nation and that veterans are in

need of specially tailored programs and services. Our support

veterans employment and training initiatives hes not faltered;

we remained ateadfastly committed to veterana employment and

training programs.
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It is argued by soma that there ia no Curren need for pecial

veterans employment and training programs; thst veterons unemployment

rates have shown 4 falling off to a level, in some categories,

below that of nonveterans. The Bureau of Labor Ststiatics

(BLG) reports for June that the national unemployment rate was

7.0 pereent and for veterans age 30-34 at 7.9 percent versus

5.5 percent for nonveterans; age 35-39 veterans at 4.7 percent

versus 4.8 percent and veterans age 40-44 at 3.6 percent versus

5.2 percent for nonveterans. Given those figures. one would

assume a bright employment picture for veterans. calling into

question the continued need for the expenditure of millions

for veterans employment and training programs. However, we

must not delude ourself over statistics that do not by any stretch

of the imagination reflect what we feel is a more accurate assessment

of the need for continued emphasis on veterans employment and

training programa.

Thet Iteteseut is grounded in part by BLS own study on disabled

veterans released March 31. 1986. It co,ncluded, to no one's

surprise in the veteran community, that Vietnam veterans have

* 'ecore difficult time in the labor market than other veteran

groups". This La especially true for those veterans with service

connected disabilities, and there ere two and onehalf million

veterans with previceconnected disabilitiea, 770,000 from the

Vietnam era al We can hone in on the unemployment situation
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for minerities who arc Vietnam veterans ut 14.1 percent (versun

5.4 percent for whittle and 6.3 percent for Hispanics) and also

for Native American veterans where some estimates are over 60

Percent unemployment.

This situation is substantiated to an extent by the two-year

nationwide Public forums conducted by the Committee on Disabled

Veterans of the President's Committee on Employment of the Handi-

. capped. AMVETS participated in moat of them and heard fir nd

of,tbe diffitulties veterans encountered in finding both federal

and private sector employment. We heard of the employment bias

that exists against Vietnam era veterens: the lack of veterans

employment and training programs: unresponsive state Job Service

offices and of the' unsuccessful efforts of veterans to find

Jobs. At the Salt Lake City Forum on April 4, AMVETS and other

panel members heard common comments liiet the federal governeent

is one of the worst when it comes to hiring and accommodating

disabled veterans; employers 'continue to distriminate on the

basis of handicap plus being a Vietnam veteren; on Native American

veterans, nobody wants to come to the reservation and offer

us programs offered to other veterans: the office of the Federal

Contract Compliance Programs (orccP) is etoethless and the

Federal Contrite; Job List (FCJL) is a Joke. The Commi.ttee on

Disabled Veterans had prepared the Employment and Disabled Veterans,

Blueprint for Action report incorporated all Forum comments

- 3 -
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and racoamotidattona. That repori concluded a -lank of communication

end coordination among government agencies providing services

to veterans": and the inability to tailor employment programa

for disabled veterana. The report indeed makes good reading

and covers comments of disabled vetcranaiveterana service organ-

irationa: public agencies; employers; and other.. The report

further recommended the consolidation Or redesign of all special

employment programa available to veterans; greater inter(intra)

agency cooperation; educate private sector employers to reationable

accommodation; Fe dissuade eligible veterans from economic disin-

centives to wo ; the imagery assoA.ated with veterans, particularly

Vietnam, atatus end finally a commitmant from the federal government

to the hiring of disabled veterans.

Mr. Shalrma- AMVETS sees further proof of the employment and

training situation for veterans in its National SerVine ProS'.4M.

the second largest of any Veteran, Service Organization. During

1985, AMVETS nationwide cadre of National Service Officer, made

nearly 300,000 contacts with veterans. .Of that amount about

tan percent were in need of employment and training assistance.

For 1906, our NSOs expect over 500,000 contacts with a projected

increase In veterans employment and training assistance= Our

Mobile outreach vans have also experienced a greater incidence

of employment and training inquiries from thoae veterans vho

live in rural and otherwise inaccessible geographic
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Given the situation then. AMVETS firmly believes in the need

and continuation of veterana employment and training programs

and initiatives apecifically targeted and tailored. Mot merely

outreach and public information efforts.

When veterans employment and train ng progreme are discussed

ma, of course, look to the Department of Labor's Office of Assistant

Secretary for Veterans' Employment and Training an that office,

under 38 U.S.C. 2002A, is to aerve aa the prIncipal advisor

on veterans employment and training matters to the Secretary

of Labor and to comply with Chaptern 41 and 42 of Title 38 U.S.C.

And in order for the Office of the Assistant Secretary for Veterans

Employment and Training (OASVET) to fully comply with thone

provisions, it must be fully funded and staffed. In FY86, for

tha OASVET. $12.4 million to suatain 282 national and fjld

positions was appropriated; an amount AMVETS in comfortable

with except that needed and necessary travel fundr, Were reduced

by come $400.000 causing nome hardnhip on national and field

staffs. For FY87, the OASVET's budget ia proposed at

million to support 279 personnel at the national and state

$13.1

An amount AMVETS feels is only adequate; and again travel funds

have been cut= Further. at 4 recent management meeting with

the Regional Directors, one agenda item wan how a 2.0 percent

tut might be implemented and a dincusnion of the department's

overall goals and objectives which, in fact, do not include

veterans. These are not encouraging signs.



89

Currently. the OASVET is 1nvo ved In a variety of veterans employment

and training programs and initiatives; not all of them in our

view vill greatly aid veterana. For example, while we empathize

with the plight of the homeless. especially homeless veterans,

we question whether the homeless veteran project funds might

net be better spent in more Subatantiva veterans employment

BOO rralnIng programa where greater benarits may be derived.

The discharge program is one that we are in agreement with.

Recently discharged veterans need to be fully apprised of their

banefita--all benefits. One particular program that has caused

AMVRTS some concern ina early stages is the grant of $250.000

to the Michigan Rmployment Security Agency to develop a nationwide

model to encourage employers to use the Job Service. At a Secretary

of Labor's Veterans Committee meeting a synopsis of the grant

was distributed and ANVETS took strong exception that $250,000

under Title IVC of the Job Training Programs Act will be used

tO increase employer use of the Job Service. There was no mention

of veterans. Only after the veterans Service organizations

raised their objections was the grant modified to include veteran

participation. A fourth program is the Veterans Job Training

Program (V.ITP), administered in cooperation with the VA. This

'OJT program has vide support yet modest participation. AMVRTS

has trained eight National Service Officers under it. As of

lune, the VJTA had 478,243 veteran applicants; 60,988 employer

APPlicatilna approved; 139,578 job slots approved and 42.603
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'veterans found jobs--less than ten percent. Then what becomes

the other ninety percent who have not found jobs. We submit

_ most are the 'hard core unemployed; the most difficult

to p a; the ones who are in true need of programs to make

them job ready. We do not readily accept the rational that

those veterans who have not been placed have found other employment

through the Job Service. Centaur Associates, Inc., in Its report

of Nay 27. 1985 , on the V.ITP, points out that whites are more

likely to be placed than blacks; more educated veterans will .

he plated end those veterans with good employment records will

be placed. Of particular concern is the dropout tate which

was at that time 56 percent; 30 percent for black(' and 44 percent

for whites' There ie some comfort in the fact that the average

wage vas $6.00/hour and that many participants found employment

'in fields which are growing and offer the veteran a real future.

In a sense then, the VJTP Is a success, albfet for a limited

those that are hest qualified and job ready. But what

.of those not job ready and of ether eras? Do they &leo not

deserve the opportunity to participate? Recent amendments to

the WITP will go a long way in increasing veteran participation;

however, we still need te address the issue of those that are

'herd core' unemployed.

Particularly devastating to AMVETS is Title 1VC of the Job Training

Program Act. We have maintained that those available funds,

about $9.7 million in PY86 are too meager to be meaningful.
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in yy87 only $10.5 million will be available to the OASVET.

Veterans have been shutout of the larger JTPA prograna1 ao

special emphasis is placed on veterans in Titlea II and III.

to a recent BLS eurvey, 24.3 percent of all displaced workers

are veterans. The survey concludes that veterans are not being

served in Titles II and III of the JTPA and that of the 1.25

millton veterans that are currently diaplaced, Vietnam veterana

accounted for 38 percent. Service Delivery Areas and Indeed

the Employment Training'Administration (ET.'.) have made no overt

efforts to include veterans. as If veterana d0 not exist

for them. This is plain unfair and wrongheaded. There are

JTPA atatiattca _n minorities; females; public assistance recipients;

youth; schnol dropouts and others. but no statistics on veteran

Participation in Titles II and III. To say the least AMVETS

ie bitterly dinappointed--at Congress noel to Increase Title

IVC funding; at the 0A$VET in its lack to aggressively pursue

greater veteran participation; at ETA for its refusal to inClude,

let alone track, veterans and in the Secretary of Labor for

tivitY.

Even the department's own veteran hiring record is Jams than

sterling. AS of March 31, 1986, OPM reports the department

had 18,086 total employees, 5.802 (32.1 percent) veteran preference

eligibles; 8.4 percent are Vietnam era veterans and only 814

disabled veterans. The department hired only 39 employees under

8
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cha VgA epectel hiring authority fo O@Z sercet of taa htreo ,

lame than most other agencies.

A fi --Anal note on veterans employment and ct--ta in tug programa.
Therr C40 be no substantive progrouunless there is outreach.
trasiamEsing and placement . Without thou vi tal elements we will

coot ...Anne to suffer hard core problem-for ve=erens of all eras.
The 1.xse is now to re-evaluate pea t ptOgi 448 p their autcessea

and .ailurea to design and implement more rin can ing fol veterans

empla=syment and training programs.

Mr, sahairman, two Bross which sa9J,tV et.erams find deployment

are vamm he Local Veterans Employment aeoresents tives (Mil) and
Oise Thled Veterans Outreach Program (DVOP ) pecialiats. BO t h

.-rmatablished by law and both are stationed ira state Joh Service

mee across the country. OVOrna have a special Minion, they

place disabled veterans, especially rho e of tho Vietnam

Based on legislative formula, there vare approximately

1923 DVOPe at a cost of $62.1 million for fr=-416. In 1187, the

DVOP will cost $69.5 million to aultnin 1 894 positions,
logs =sf 29 OVOPs. AMVETS fully suppoet a the tiros but ia concerned

over recent developments. One, we ululate tard that the OASVET

la cce-rmtemplating regulations allowing tan percrot DVOPI be raor
r-74irea . Further, we hear of repotto that noraqualif Lad individuals

f.eing appointed as DVOPs ; that Me ac being used

- 9
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noo..Vetere.wm Job Service placement work: that nude earmarked

for OVOP0 mare beteg misdirected and that some stItes ere not

filling sanddlated OVOP elota. We also suspect the Ulia directiOS

ndineg forcing the OAEVET tO cook the OVOP numbirm to

Juatify the 0MB mandated fuoding level.

Similar &ggta surround the LVERs. In YY86. $524 million was

approved tow support 1,565 position.. down 109; InFY87, $48.9

illion In ioded to sustain 1,377 position., e loos of 188

LVEAs. Gtn that both DVOY and INCE prograWs meows over

$100 Millimst annually, it would not surprise AMV673 to learn

that either 0F1B or the Department of Labor has lAid plans for

thei.r slimist,vation. If not by direct legislative assault, then

by the app=.0priation process and/or regulation. Let us not

:drop our gu&oed on these programs for AMVETS beliem that they

are moat von.morable to elimination.

Wamm. changes arm also ln the wind for the OASVET.

rooiganiaation plan ie under consideration to he isplemedted
nuatarter of FV07, if approved. Thie plan vould create
of new field poaitione- et the regional and nate levels

iusle" chain of command One position to a Veterans

frogres Specallist, a 013-12 position responsible foe all vstersna

employment, .e.--eisployaent and trainIng programa within a given

100grephic -mires. We ere concerned that thia position Would

- 10 -
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_ displace the curent Assistant State Directera of Veterans

Employment Training Service (ASDVETS) system and (2) be a possible

'dumping ground for unwanted Department of Labor employees.

Further, there Le no requIrement that any of the new positions

he veteran qualified or have state residency requirements; nor

do we fully underatand how at least some of the new positions

Square with existing legislation under Chapter Al of Title 38,

U.S.C. Perhaps our most basic concern is thet In an OASVET

reorgao1xttun , the spirIt purpose and Intent of 38 U S C 2002

will become diluted and that we slide hack to the days when

the Veterans Employment Training Service (VETS) was used to

place unwanted department employees.

We believe that the OASVET need, to take an aggressive And tougher

stand with the Employment Training Administration (ETA), the

Employment Servicm and especially with the OFCCP. There 1.6

really nothing positive to say nbont OFCCP and the wily it has

handled ita r_po_sibilities under 38 U.S.C. 2012. We are

unimpressed by increased veteran caaeload mr other OFCCP activity

as regard to veterans as our contact with various VET$ field

personnel tell us otherwise. It is an area that needs to he

eddiessed, the sooner the better. We further note that the

OASVET has proposed a regulatory rule change allowing federal

contractors to report at least annually under 38 U.S.C. 2012(a).
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Under the contemplated rules, one alternative is to have a con-

.:tractual arrangement ada with the EEOC to distribute, receive

and process a one page veterans' report like the EEO-1 form=

Any alternative to shift section 2012 responsibility from OFCCF

will be opposed by AMVETS. It is OFCCF'a legislative mandate

to enaure complete adherence to Section 2012. We take no Issue

with annual reports or Incorporating veteran information on

the RE0-1 form. However, the form la Used by federal contractors

th contracts, of $50.000 or more versus $10,000 under Section

2012. Hew then will the OASVET identify $10,000 contractors:

how is it done nowi What will be the cost in resources to the

OASVET and what then will be the role of OFCCP if the OASVET

identifies all $10.000 contractors (an unlikely prospect) and

EEOG collects and tabulates all the reports?

id. veterans still depend on their local state

office as the primary job finding reaource. Rut

"even .,there they will soon encounter greater problems as Validity

neralisation (VG) becomes an increasing reality. As you are

aware.., VG is a teat given to all state Job Service applicants

whe,are then ranked numerically. It is currently applied in

some 35 states. Trouble la, there is no veterana preference

:aPplied as required by 38 U.S.C. 2002. Veterans are given no

special treatment or consideration. If they score high, great:

if they ucora low, too bad--no job referral. While the OASVET,

- 12 -
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and to an extent ETA, haa given the Veterans Serviee Ora's_ tions

assurances of veterans preference, we cannot at this tine be

absolutely certain of its application, Currently, tbe OASVET

I. conducting A VO Survey of its Regional Directors Veterans

Employment Training Service with results due June 12. Nonetheless,

what of the veterans who are not familiar with tests; who have

disabilities or could. if given the opportunity, do the job

well? VG as applied, merely tests one's general aptitude and

doe. cot take into account so many other mitigating factors':

to successful employment. It also Cites in the face of eection

2002 and AHVETS feels that withGet veterana preference, VO will

deny many veterans acces to the job-market.

Mr. Chairman. 'devolvement" of the Job Service la another issue

that has not gone away. Our understanding is that under "devolve-

ment" larger states would h4lefit and smaller states would not.

have not aeen any report. or studies to draw a conclusion

04r way,er the other. Nonetheless, should "devolvement" come

17410 AMVETS would iasist that all of the veteran services

currently implemented through the Job Service be maintained.

That State Job Service offices should not be allowed to design

and implement their own brand of veteran services.

In summary. AMVETS feel, that the future direction of the Office

the °MET is still unclear. It may very well be caught

- 13 -
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4:47

.rntn th e budget cutter who would las to

applauda Mr. Shaateenle leOethip

cii'aut4stances and realizer thnt he cannot acmplish

oct Lamer ftt,,s* programa he cannot control nor isfluntre.

AmwETS feele that a more active posture WitheaCO.

refuse to follymsply

LVX4 NAd reVOP la indeed needed . We see chiflIngea

-nd we can only hope that the ASVET

ngeS. AMVETS atands ready to assist thinVgT

ve manner possible and we stand beside hie toinsure

veteran who seeks employment be given that oPpeMnitY.

and
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STATEMENT cEDF
RONALD W. DR.L.Lli

NATIONAL EmpLoymw DIRECTOR
DISABLED AMERICAN %OWEOERANS

ouron ToE
suBcommITTEE ON Ept=m1cATIoN,

Em8LoyommT 819A TERNRAINING
OF TAR

Rolm VETERANS ALRFATAA. COMMITTEE
JULY 16, 196

MR. CHAIRNAN AND -EMBERS OF THE SUBOOKM.I.edITTBEO

On behnfof the more then one mi=lion members of the

DiSabled Amnon Veterans and its ledes Auxiliary, I am
pleased to appear before you to distus=s the tmployment and

training pregen administered by the EnmOepertment of Labor.

At the Outost, Mr. chairman, let momue thanX you for your

Ongoing Ooduoosd interest in employo=rnent and training programs

that are donlosed through either the 2E:legislative or

administratimporesso I think we al- i ean agree that the

design of Momprograme is Nell interiftMtioned but that their

implementatloniO sometimes less than awaffective.

As yoOkmd, there have beet numexemeoug legislative mandates

SeMistratively developed gmmorograms designed to

alleviate dowdoployment problems of veterans, Vietnam ora

veterans cad:gabled veterans. Based on the recent data

released bytallepartment of Labor.s BSOSureau of Labor

StatistleS,Womust conclude that Vieteennam theater veterans and

dLeabid v000000u have not benefited +1 extensively as the

arohitectsoftheee programs Would hav desired.

TheSeddacosfirm what Many haVa believed relative to

Vietnam thodoveterans having a bipham-..r unemployment rate

than Vietnomenkveterans. They also %.-validate what others

have belie/Mood documented through o."..-arlier studies -- disabled

veterans' maddoyment is a blight On ommatir nation's conscience.

The Mowing information is teherum, from the data provided

by the Departronat of Labor and reflect--.: select unemployment

rates as ofApril 1985:

PLOYMENT INAE

All veteran].

All veteradwith service-connected ommaisabilities. 7.65

All vetaraxVithout service-connecteeeed dieabilities . 5.3%

All Vietlemes veterans. 6:99



Vietnaa theatef vatatm . . 6.7%

ServiCe-connocted Vi_tha theater vetwaearans. . 0.2%

Vietnam theater Vateas without inonobiItiee

Vletnam era vetaran (0d not garlic im7a SOltbheaSS ASta) 5.45

Fourteen P

sa ilities ut
of tho V

prod th

too0000 thAter vet noroe ported

_ abUty to work,"

EleVen percent sE Oao who served irk other WAX'S

diSabitittea 'that hAltaymd thir abily to work."

Of thaSe Vietnam tSaer veterana t=sritli dicabilitiea, el

percent were in the lair force. co A fell ll_percent

weren't in the labor EOM. That Means thmt they're

am d bet nOt Ou0Lrd ra unem _amod in the 'ob-aeekin

market

For all Vietnam awaterana utitp ..awvice-connected

noie tr% following o

A. VCtraO.IO iur rt thor 30% clinabler -- 92% were In the

labor taros.

veteran0 30S to5h disabled ---- 708 were in the labor

toroe.

VeteranS 60S sOhiehor disabla in theC.

_ . ChairMan, Ws _Slew it i0 aig=aificant to point out

SLE9Lej.Lt tift.-Hriodo of all dismfabled Vietnam era

veterans with dieebility mtings _ of GO *ercent and higher -- ere

not even looking for :aphioent, many a.nons may be offered

fOS this high petoeatkeo, ht it's ObVic=aas that innovative

Program0 mUst be desiwnd to bring theeeme people into the work

force, and PrOvida askahOul employment= opportaattiea for them.

Thoe Woo rated 30 sxcent to 50 percent who
served in the Vi -aps tader have the to_-ighest Official

enemplOyment rata ad_aistrA.

The plernent Profile on minority -trotesans ia also very

disappointing slacX Nignam theater verana' unemployment is
ter, and onehalf to thin Linos higher bnon white veterans.

Dlack Vietam thtat0r Vete a - 14,151

it 1$640 inter_ tilos ao note that of the

votetana Who ere ealpleyed, oignitiennt L;p4M2?centages are employed

federal, state or tend governments:



All veterans las
Vietnam theater veterans 22%
Service-connected Vietnam era veteraea 33%

Mr. Chairman, we must ask why nearly 20 percent of all
rvice-cOnnected disabled veterana, and two-thirds of those

rated 60 percent and above are no longer seeking employment.

If we look at past programa such as CBTA, HIRE I and II,
JTPA, EVJTA and Targeted lobe Tax Credit, We find that most, if
not all, had Mame priority indication for disabled veterans.
All of these programs have failed to make a aignificant dent in
the unemployment status of all too many service-cOnnected
disabled veterans.

The r __lta of these data have led ua to contact VA
Administrator Turnage suggesting that the VA, primarily through
the Vocational Rehabilitation Program, take a More active role
in addressing the mode of theas deserving diaabled veteran's.
By virtue of being uneMployed and having aervice-connected

diaabilities, it w.CUld appear that these individuala have prima
facie eligibility for Vocational Rehabilitation services.

We haVe also'contac ed Asaistant Secretary Of Labor Donald
Shesteen auggesting that individuala employed in the Disabled
Veterana Outreach Program (DVOP) deVote full-title in outreaching
to theSe service-connected disabled veterans in order to offer
Servicea that are available, including Vocational
rehabilitation. We believe with the combined efforts of the
VA'a VoCational Rehabilitation staff the more than 1,600
DVDPs, that individualized employment assistance plan* could be
developed which should reault in 'significant job development.
Other skill deficiencies Could be identified and addressed.

We believe the word's of Janet Norwood, Commissioner of the

Bureau of Labor Statistica, provides insight to how this
situation should be approached:

"We tend to look for aggregate solutions, and

PBY too little attention to the need for the

particular solutiona fer particular groups."

(Tbe Wall Stteet Journal, December 6, 1986)

Mr; Chairma, I eubmit to you that we must come up with
particular solutions' for thim particular groUp -- service-
connected disabled veterans.

CllairMa, as indiCated in

the Department Of Labor has been the lead agency

Admitaatrator
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identified to provide employment and training eea ta M
nation's veterans. However, in our opinion, bOr, MSS die

do ao for the service-connected disabled veteran.
Thtsrml4dm

belieVe the draatic meaSure of asking the VA tO las OM 1%04
agency is not only necessary but appropriate at thka tiMS,

mr. Chairman, we must also ask ourselves what tors hagsmd
to the Outreach efforts of those individuals e0P1OPod snura

Disabled Veterans Outreach Program (DVOP)
. AS Pad wild tea

when the program was first .initiated as a temporary

administration initiated program in 1977, the VA Mampraratadd
the DepartMent of Labor and provided names and addreSme0 oi
rviCe-Connected Vietnam era veterahs for ontreaCh WAretgo

Despite the effOrts of DVOP personnel over tilo peat elgilt a
nine years, a high percentage of service-cenueoted dimaOlod
veterana have not benefited from thi$ Messivf outrmfter4 MREA

We must ask why? We must aak in light of thas der1,01
etatistics, what duties DVOP perSOnnel are now perftilHisg?
MOSt now ask if the VA were to again provide the liat

Uf
disabled veterans, wOUld the Offer of services be orty *letter
received? We must ask, are we reedy, able and willkng to
provide the necessary serviCes to asStre that any dkoablmg

veteran responding to any outreach effort is iodeed premdged
with individualized meaningful employment servidear or iM rIO
she again going to become another statistic? We moist zinX

Department of Labor's United States Employment servies r046yM
willing tp commit its resources to this task? We SP-lar zMk M
VETS and OFCCF ready and willing to commit thelr ren00e0a 0
aSsuring that federal contractors are aware of their SZfitosk
action regOirements and are they prepared to aliaist tismgc

federal Contractors in meeting those requirementa?

Mr. Cha rman, as indicated in a al100 27, 1906 1.stec t,0 .

Assistant Secretary Shasteen. we believe that the

intent of DVOP has not yet met its full potential.

We believe that the DVOP effOrt valet be reneWed ORS tka

field staff of VDTS must be ready to assure that all 07017
personnel are dedicated by their OffiCe managera to her-forks

other activity or ancillary duty Other than devoting fmll-tisto the reaching out,to disabled veterana in ordar to previms
em necessary services which will result in inoreaftd

employMent opportunities.

chairman, the task before lie is great. Hut 1 kolkag
AdmInistration is willing to commit ita Axitsto%

alleviating this problem, TatlAmh can rft aQ00t,04.6W,



. Chairman, there 11) also a role fear t11-the recent y
..tablished Committee on Employer Stipport ft,t Veterans'
Employment (cESvE) established by forger 14 4...g-Administrator Harry
N. Welters. While thie committee ie iZe ttkanfancy, we believe
that the Director or CESVE should advite thl participating
employers of the eSinting situation and r.Solt;o...mst that these
employers make a commitment to work with `th/ local vocational
rehabilitation staff and MOP personnel tc:, -..roclentify disabled
veterans who are likely candidates for ereNdAY-Nntment with their
companies. We do riot inmost that theee ,:sfill.orpanies "pledge"
their support for hiring disabled veteeensi, 11,ctiout rather identify
actual jobs for disabled v _Crane.

Pederlantractor Job Action)

Mr. Chairman, as I am sure You will A.0.0,all, on October 14,
1982 Congress enacted the Veterans costpormtion, Education and
Employment Amendments of 1982 (P.L. 97--301, This Act, among
other things, required that federal corttr-hofh;c,wmrs submit a report
at least annually to the secretary Of Lancnr elative to
affirmative action ef forte Ca behalf or d4stL el:bled and vietnam era
veterans. on May 20, 19ga, almost feii r -rac- a...a after the
enactment of the legislation, the Deper-taganf . of Labor's Office
or Veterans' Employment end Training gervd,,ePa mm h., published a
"Proposed rule' implementing Section 31.41Qq tto...of the 1982 Act

On August 19, 1985, the Dep rtMefit et Pttle_abor published an
"Advance Notice or Proposed Rule Making' An tld---the federal
register. it took a little over ten srantli or DOL to publish
this Proposed rule. Will it take another b'exem months before we
have a final rule? At the risk of ex/or-041/ let me repeat for
the record that SeCtionMal of Pnbite 1.44# 97306 Stated in
part, "within 90 days after the date Or eIMAa_t---tment of this act,
the Secretary of Labor ehell prescribe
hIt, Chairman, it is taking almost four yeeog . or almost 1,490
days -- considerably longer than the Crong .esht eional mandate.

Mr. chairman, 1 hod an opportuniq- 0-0.eview some of the
responses received aubfieguent to the OotA,ef . .dvance notice end

.--irement. Severalfound several objections to the new re f1--..-p.er-t

spondents although recognizing the l'ega4 A=M-Osponsibility,
suggested that no report he required 12eaalaf , for reporting
PurposeS, there Will na longer be Pietism oCks,-.N veterans after
1991. Sy the time all is nate and dom, -this Department er Labor
will have used uP apPreximately half or am kJ-time left (until the
expiration date of 1991) before a final r"hg&Laation is
effectuated and et least mother year 1L2, 0, by before the
first reports will be owed, reviewed, al,!Layzed and, perhaps,
acted upon.
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Mr. Chairman, it is exactly this type of bureaucratic

foot-dragging that compelS ug to continue our criticism of the
Department of Labor. In spite of the more than ten years of

Criticism, review and oversight, increased staff, funding

authority and status within the Department of Labor, the goal of

providing "the maximum of employment and training opportunities"

as mandated by Section 2002, Title 38, U. S. Cede has not been
attained.

A high percentage of our service-connected disabled

veterans are still unable to say with pride that they have a

meaningful, rewarding Career.

Mr. Chairman, the annual report required of federal

contractors is only one small part of the requirements of

Section 2012, Title 36, U. S. Code. While we are pleased to

report that OFCCP has taken some positive steps (which I will

discuss later) I must first talk aboUt some of the continuing

deficiencies.

In our prepared statement of May 22, 1965, we indiCated

that OFCCP had no way of monitoring federal contractors'

compliance with the requirement to "advance in employment"

covered veterans. TO date they have not issued any guidance to

the field nor have thOY amended their compliance review process

to adopt a measurement to nnaOss employers compliance with that

proViSion.

Contractors continue to be allowed to haVe their

affirmative action clause for covered veterann by reference

rather than es a specific provisien of the contract. The

program continues to be Complaint oriented rather than

compliance Oriented.

On May 17, 1905, I wrote to Secretary of Labor William E.

Brock requesting information on amendments or additions Made to

the procurement rules and regulations as required by Executive

Order 11701. As of this date, the Secretary has nOt responded

Ai my request.

The:National Self Monitoring Reporting System (NSMRS)

apparently continues is indicated laSt year without any

provision fOr assessing contractors' efforts On behalf of

disabled and Vietnam era veterans.

On page Six of our prepared testiMony of May 22, 1995, we

discussed 12 provisions of the MemorandUm of Understanding

between the Office of Assistant Secretary for Veterans.
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Employment and Training and OFCCP. Many of those deficiencies

continue unabated.

Mr. Chairman, last week I had the opportunity to attend an

award ceremony sponsored by CFCCP. This event was to honor 13

federal contractors who were selected by OFCCP to receive an

Exemplary Voluntary Efforts (EVE) Award.

This award was initiated in 1983 and is intended to

recognize contractors and contractor associations "who have

eXhibited outstanding and innovative efforts in implementing

special programs in outreach and recruitment to increase the

employment opportunities of minorities, women, handicapped

individuals, di -bled ve rens and ve --ans_of the Vietnam

era. The specific voluntary and innovative efforts exceed

action prescribed by the regulations." (Emphasis added.)

Mr. Chairman, 11 contractors received thit award but not

one was cited for its "innovative efforts' on behalf of disabled

veterans or veterans of the Vietnam era. We must ask is this

because there are no contractors worthy of this award? We think

not. We do believe that there are many deserving employers.
Rather, we believe since selection of this award is made by

OFCCP personnel who condOct compliance reviews, they just didn't

think to look at contractors records on behalf of disabled and

Vietnam are veterans.

Mr. Chairman, we are pleased to be able to report that some

increased activity hag taken place in the Federal Contractor Job

Listing (FOJL) program. In Fiscal Year 1983 veterans

reprJzzLted 23.4% of all referrals to FCJI, openings, while

Vietnam era and special disabled veterans represented 12.0% and

._ respectively. For the first three quarters of Program Year

1995 (July 1, 1985 -- March 31, 1986), veterans represented

24.9% of the referrals, Vietnam era veterans 12.4% and special

disabled .7%. While the percentages are not up significantly,

they do indicate that increased activity is taking place which

we are pleased to see. However, we do look forward to seeing

much more aggressive action.

We are.also pleased to report that an increase in placement

bat occurred. In Fiscal Year 1982, there were nearly 35000 job

openings listed with the employment service. Veterans were

placed in 14.2% of those jOba while Vietnam era and special

disabled represented 7.56 and 2%, respectively. For the

Program Year 1985, there were 309,000 job openings listed.

Veterans were planed in 15.9% of these positions while Vietnam

era and disabled veterans experienced placement rates of 8.1%

and .64%, respectively. Again, while there han been some

109
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Increase, I must point out that less than 10% of the openings
were filled by the covered veterans.

We encourage the Department of Labor to continue its

efforts in the FCJI, Program and We believe the annual report

will be beneficial in assisting the Department of Labor to

monitor federal contract compliance.

mr. Chairman, another positive acti n on the part of OFCCP
recently came to our attention. One of the Area Directors of

OFCCP learned that a specific contractor may have been in

noncompliance with Section 2012 relative to the listing of
appropriate job openings. In a very professional mannert the

Area Director reminded the contractor of his obligation and

offered the assistance of his office. This is the type Of

compliance oriented action that we would like to nee continued
and expanded. We congratulate that Area Office Director for his
astuteness on this issue.

On the other hand, Mr. Chairman, something came to my

attention that leada me to believe that additional training

needs to be provided to the VETS Field Staff. I recently
received a copy of a letter sent from a State Director for

Veterans' Employment and Training to the Regional Office of
OFCCP on behalf of a veteran. While this would seem appropriate

on the surface, the veteran's complaint was not against the

federal contractor but against a federal agency -- ()MCP does

not have jurisdiction over complaints of discrimination against

federal agencies.

While this individual may have been well intentioned, his

obvious lack of knowledge about the law and regulations for

covered veterans was obvious. We brought this to the attention
of Assistant Secretary Shasteen and have been assured that

'*guidance to our Field Staff regarding processing of veterans'

complaints" is anticipated in the very near future. We look
forward to seeing that guidance soon.

Mr. Chairman, that concludes my prepared statement and I
would be happy to respond to any questions.

o
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ME. COADOUdi AND MEMPERS OF TUX SUBCOMMITTEE:

Oft behalf of the veterans of Foreign Wars Of the United States, I would
like to thank you for the privilege of appearing before thiS distinguished
SVDoensittee so that We nal Participate in thin eXtensive review of the
Department of Labor's eMploYment programs for veteran:a. The VFW comMenes the
ChairMan for having taken the initiative to bold this MUCh needed hearing .
demonstrating his and the Subcommittee's contintling conCern that veterans
eMployment Ptograms be properly Maintained and implemented.

The SecretarY Of Labor and the ASsistant Secretary for Veterans' EMploy
ment and Training CASVET) Should prOMOte greeter awareness in the private
sector Of veterans' employment and training isalleS as veil as targeting
Prifate Industry Couneils to conduct a needa asseasment of weterada'
employment and training Last= at the local level and defeleP Prograduaccordingly.

The ASVET heS Sightly and ineffentively promoted awareness in the p-
sector of the mower= of the reterAnS' community.

Wa emphasize that the ASVET moat contact the Governors in service delivery
areas to determine if they have targeted Veterans in their plenningprocess.
We stiggest that the ASVET conduct a national forum coneerning Veterans'
emplOyMent and traininA; that the ASVET prepare a letter to all members of the
CongreaS of the United StateS SuggeSting that they make strong statMnents orsUppOrt of Veterans employment and training and inClude other materials to
ProMOte their AVateneas of Veterans' issUeS. It WAS tecc=ehded that the
ASVET formally request the National Commission for Smployment Policy COfteut
longitudinal studY concerning Vietnam veterans employment between 1964 and the
present with special eMphaSin on cOMbat theater, disabled and minority
veteraus.

It is felt that __e ASSET, aS the eongressioually mandated advocate tor
veterans' eMPloyment, should a4sume a natang1 leadefmhip rele in all
retarana. employment and training iSSUes. Ue Should develop a realistic
nVOE/INEE training Programs With the emphasis placed on their responsibility
to Conduct aggressive outteaCh not only Within the Veterans' community, but
also With the labor unions and employers,

It ia interesting tO note that the ANVET released Memorandum 15-86. March11, 1986. Subject; Veterans' Program Grants moot JTPA ITC, Program Year
1984. This COmpendiuM Of both 80 and 20 Percent grantS for program year 1984
is to serve AS a meehaniSM tO generate ideas from perspective granteeS, to
provide a herds fOr exchange Of information and to improve the overall
performance of JIPA ITC programs. It is common Itnowledge that the IVA Tit
IVC is inadequately funded and that at present there is no mechanism to asSaSs
the successes, failures, highlights and discrepancies of this program. The
ASVET has requested that the Department of Labor Inspector General Conduct
such ad asaessment. and it is oUr understanding that the Inepector General
does not have the expertise nor the means tO conduct such an analysia. Such
an in-depth review of Title IVC ShOuld be COndUcted by a disinterested party
and recommendations be made on how to fine tune this critical program.

A cursory review of ASVET NAMotandirm 15-86 indicates that the majority of
the 80 percent grants plaCe extensive emphasis upon the promotion of
comprehensive public awareness and outreach. Feedback indicatee that the
dieJointed nature of the ITC grants is hindering greater agareneSs in the
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Privete Setter of veterans employment and training need*. In reviewing this
memorandum, the veterans of Fercian Warm certainly applauds the ASVET progreM
ftnphasis which is to °fund programs for which the applicant has direct
responaibility for unaubSidiced job placement of partieipanta.. The ASSET
ProPoSeS to ensure this by giving priority to programs designed to ensure
direct responsibility for job placement. We are concerned that the limited
funding level* end the broad guidelinea that are provided for targeting and
the large numbers of applicants (or grants have rendered this pregram
generally ineffective.

The Veterans of Foreign Wars in most concerned that the Orate of the
Assiatant Secretary for Veterans' Employment and Training and that of the
Employment and Traininz Administration are adva_neing down diverging paths.
The ASVET, by law, is the natiOnal adVoCate fOr veterans' employment and
training. BY Proxy the Assistant Secretary of the EMplOyMent and Training
Administratien is the major source of service dclivetY te veterans through the
Employment Serviee. The Veterans of Foreign Wars was afforded the opportunity
to reVieW the goals, objeetiVeS and milestones or eath agency. As a result of
our review, we Wrote to the ASaintant Secretary of the EmplOyMent and Training
Administration that .it was apparent that little emphasis wee placed upon
enhancing serviees te Veteran* in the goals and milestones established ror
ETA.. We emphaaimed that during this austere parted close liaiSon With all
Service providers JO germain. We recommended that ETA clOSely coOrdinate that
ageney's activities with theSe Of the ASsistant Secretary for Veterana
Employment and Training. We are aware that a comprehennive review of ETA in
in prOgreaS.

Public Law 97-100, Job Training Partnermhip Act (JTPA) does net contain in
Titles IIA or III any PreViSien of priority Of SerVieeS tO Veterana. Its View
Of ETA's proposal to meke the United StStea EmployMent gerviee and the
Unemployment Insurance Program aubordinate to the JTPA structure. we are most
concerned that the Employment Service, Which has the responsibility to provide
priority of employment services to veterans as codified in Section 65320, Code
or Federal RegUlatiOnS, is in dire jeopardy. In a letter Written bY the ASVET
in 1985, 'Service previders fUnded under Title* 115 and III of JTFA art net
required to report on the number Of veterans aerved. therefore, it is
difficult-to ascertain the eXtent Of the eMphasis given te enrolling veterana
in these activities and to previding then eMployment and training services..

The Veteran:a of Foreign Wars strongly Suggesta that ETA inelUde reporting
eriteria in Titles IIA and III jTPA that reflects veteran participation in
these prograMS and to provide a mechanism to actively track the services
provided to these veteran clients and accurately accoUnt for expenditures on
their behalf. To our knowledge, this has not been done. In accordance With
r priority and legislative goals, we encourage legislative action to correct

deficiencieS in JTPA and to emphasiCe the veterans' preference.nr priority of
SerVice, in all JTPA emplOyMent and training programs. It im our contention
thet at present JTFA programa Conducted in accordance with Titles IIA and III
Are presidia' minimum serviceS to our nation'S veterana.

Thirty-seven percent of dialoeated Workera are veterana. Vietnam-era
veterans mike Alp the largest veteren Subgroup. The veteran participation rate
is approximately nine percent. The COmmander-in-Chief of the Veterans of
Foreign Wars wrote tO the Secretary Of Labor atreasing that we belleVe the
programs under Title IVC were insufficient to meet Veterana' ennleyment and
training needs and Streamed the need for the ASVET and the Assistaxt SeCretarY
for ETA to cloaely coordinate their activitieS to proVide regulatory protean
that specifically reqUires the targeting of veterans and giveS them priority
of services. Secretary Bradt responded to the Commander-in-Chief of the
Veterans Of Foreign Warr., March 27. 1986, by allying, .1t is reaSenable to
eXpeet the veteran partiCipatien in Title III will be maintained at about the
name preportion of total enrollment up te this point." Seeretary Brock
further stated, .The states have flexibility in targeting the resonrces in
aecordance with the needa identified in each State, therefOre, I feel a
regulatory requirement. Which would limit the fleXibility given to the state
in this regard Would nOt be Supportive of the legiSlative intent..

ACeordingly the Commander-in-Chief has written tO the Governor Of each
stete, commonwealth and territory of the United States reqUeSting that the
GOVernor conduct a needs assessment Of his veteran eenstitUents in order tO
target theme individuala rer participation in JTFA PregrAms. In Addition, the
COMMender-in-Chicf of the Veterans of Poreign Wars stressed that it is
Imperative that a veteran's advocate be appeinted to the State Job Training
Coordinating Councils. This in not required by current law. We haVe Written
to oUr Department Commanders and Adjutanta atreSaing thet it is imperative
they interface with local empleyMent and training service providerS tO Monitor
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their activities. We have encouraged them to vtait with the governor, mayor
and JTPA aervice delivery aystema to streaa our concern about the Chronic
nature of veteran mmaminSement: In particular that of Vietnam combat theater,
minoritY and dieabled veterans. We have tailed for aggressive participation
at the local level to ensure proper appropriation of funds to veteran services
within the service delivery area.

The Veterans or Foreign Wara toritende that the current mode of
implementation of JTPA Titles IIA and TII deeophaeites Veterane and does not
adequately fulfill the Intent of Congreas in the proviaion of priority
servicea to disabled veterana end veterans of the Vietnam era. We further
auggeat that 38 WC 2002 provided the mandate fOr the Office of the desietant
Secretary for Veterans' gmployment and Trainieg tO participate in the
oversight of Programa conducted in aCeeMiance with public Law 87_300 gad issue
aPPropriate guidelines to ensure priority of services to eligible Veterans as
intended bY CDuErt9R,

During regent years. iob placement related aervicee for disabled. Vietnam
era and ether Veterans and eligible persons have been provided by opecialized
ataff suds aa LVERa and Dv0Pa. The regular employment eervice Staff are
required by regulatory mendates to provide priority of aervicea to veterans.
Any attempt to deVolve the EMplOYment Service muet include opeeirie language
guaranteeing that:

1. Priority of services for veterans in employment and training programe
continue at a legel not lea% thsn that currently required by Title 36
DSC

2. Coordinate and direct adequate federal funding for LIFERS and DWOPS And
anpplement the plateMent of related services provided by the labor
exchange System for veterans.

That any reform of 'ate labor exehange system in no way weaken the
ability of the system to support the Department of Defense Ana
mandated manpower mobilization reaponsibilitlee.

it la oaaential that the trinia in employeent security automation he
addreasea before adminiatrative funding responsibilities Ara provided to the
ststes Adequate proVisions of veterans employMent services are indisputedly
affiliated With the fortunes of the nation'a eMplOyment service. At present
oath state interprets and implementa a federal reatiOnsibility for veterans'
PrioritY Of referral differently, and we haVe been Informed by the Interstate
Commiasion of Employment Security dgenelea that there will never be
conaletenty of application of veteran& prioritY of referral throughout the
emploYment aervice we envisioa devolution will further coMpound this problem
of ensuring veterana' get quality services.

We are conterned about the edministration'e requirement that the
employment service Make greater uee of private sector placement agencies. STA
La developing regulations and guidelines that require atate employment
serviCeS to solicit job openinga from private employment agencien and refer
Job seekers te them ao long as no fee la ehargeC WO Cannot visualize how -

veteran& priority Of referral Will be maintained through thin protean.

The daaistant Secretary Of Labor for Veterene Employment is mandated to
provide maximum employment and training opPOrtnnities to diriabled veterans and
veterans of the Vietnam era tIMOUgh existing programs, coordination and merger
of programa and implementation of new programa. During this period of austere
budgeting with the ASVET Operating under the threat of Creme-Birdman he is
ProlMaing to eliminate service providern at the local level. Through
inadequate funding, the Office of Management and Budget fa slowly eroding Wel'empleyment ataff and programa. The Veterans of Foreign Wars baa become aware
of cOntingeAcy plena that Call fOr * reduction of local veterans` employment
repreaentativea. Another contingency plan calls for the merger of the
responeibilitlea of the Disabled Veterans Outreath Program staff with those of
the LVER.

It /8 unfortunate thAt ouphoata is being placed Upon the auperviaOry role
of the LVER and that his mob in job development and advancement activities
as well as private sector avarenoam is being deemphasized. It is our conten-
tion that the DVOP, in view of the Bureau of Labor Statiatles data released on
Mareh 31. 1906 mUat begin to place greater emphasis on his role la developing
a job training apecifically for diSabled veterans.

COnaieering the lack Of emphaale emercieed pertaining to veterans,
employgent end training programs. the provision of inadeonate Amide and th.
contingenCY Planning that le being conducted In both the ETA and ASSET
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officeS. the Veterana of Foreien Wars tontends that he Administration has
established se a ahart-tefM gOal a reduCtion in staff and program provided to
veterans. The lang-term objettive may he the elimination of the Office of the
Arviotant Secretary of Veterans' Employment and Training. Operating under
thift =1=211. the Veterans of Foreign Warn will not SaPport any further
reduction of service delivery personnel and Will continue to fight to ensure
that programa funded specifically for veterans receive priority attention. We
are most toncerned that the Office of am ASVET is proposing a Major
reorganization of the field staff that calls fOr postions over and above
established personnel tailings.

In reviewing the federal job listing Program. the VFW foUnd:
o Declining referral and platement rates Of veterans.
o Peer Job of investigation.
o Laek of coordination between the Jab Service and VETS.
o Lack Of emphaala plated upon veterans' affirmative aCtion in

accordance with Sectim, 2112.
a There are competinr atficMative action elaims.
a Contractors are net award al their responsibilities.
a There is a need fur timely sharing of information betWeen the Job

Service and VETS in contract aWards.
o The system is eomplaint oriented.
o The system does not monitor contractor compliance adequately.

These coneerna fall into three broad eategariest comMunicationa. training,
reporting and f011oW=up.

The Department of Labor Inapettor General found that mop could athieve
greater impact using feWer dollars by correcting internal structural and
operating weaknesses by improving its enforcement procedures mad evaluating
the results of aaeftcy aCtivitieS. The !WET, In Veterans' Program Letter
5-86, indicates that cads atate has to provide a federal contract jab listiUg
coordinator. A majority of the states haVe submitted a plan for Utilizing the
information prOVided. Thin Project is to increase listings and placements.
The highest ASSET priority in Program Tear 1955 is the iMPrOVeMent of FCJL.
There DI a goal of a 25 portent increase in listings for Program Year 1985.
It appear. thia Will be obtained.

The United States Employment Service Initiative entitled ValiditY
Generalization (VG) ia being implemented throughout the EmplOYment Service.
To our knowledge. at Present, there are 34 statea Chat are experimenting with
the VC pragraa. Essentially, VG involVeS the streamlining of the Employment
Services utilizing the General Aptitude TeSt BatterY (GferS) in the job
referral selection process.

OUr role in the development of Validity Generalization has been orLented
towards:

o Promoting &warmest; in the veteran community of the benefits aS Well
as the Pitfalls to be found within the Validity GenetalizatiOn process
and to facilitate communications between the United States EMPIOYment
Service and service organizations at the local level to promote
understanding of VC and its capabilities.

o Ensuring that the United States gaployment Service proVidea timely and
detailed guidance in order to ensure standardization of serVices tO
veterans as Well ea the proper utilization of the LoCal Veterans'
Employment Representative and Disabled Veterans Outreath Program staff.

The controversial nature of Validity Generalization, the leek Of atanderd
definition of veterans' priority of referral and the inadequate diseeMination
Of regulations tO ensure that this process ia f011OWed has prohibited the
Veterans of Foreign Wara from endorsing Validity Generalization.

In JannarY Of 1980 at the Secretary Of Labor's Veteran Employment
Cammittee. the Chen Director of the United States Employment Service stated
that within "a. tOUple of mentha" he would publish a TeChnical Assistance Guide
and field Memorandums to standardite veterans preference and to address the
testi= procodurea for handicapped and disabled individuals. To our
knowledge. Olio has not been done.

ACCording to the Validity Generalization Manual, Section B. "In those
instancen where the employer requests A minimum adore the lotal office Should
attempt to discourage the request by explaining the scores an employer can
expect to receive are dependent Upon supply and demand. The local office will
alwaya refer the beat available applicants and the MiniMUm stOre May float on
a day to day basis. If the local OffiCe iS Unable to discourage the employer.
it ahMild be made clear to the applicants and the employer that the emploYer
establishes the minimum 'more. The primary reason for doing so in that the
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Employment Service is not in a position to defend the employer's=establishing
of a minimum score in the event of Charges of discrimination.. This in
significant itt that conversion tables are used to compute aptitude scores for
minorities.

That Veterans normally score higher across-the-board in all job families,
has not been substantiated. Data provided by Roanoke reflects that veterans
could be expected to score better in job family three, which contains
approximately 2,000 professional jobs. This job family generally requires
longterm training The average veteran will score lower in industrial job
families and those requiring short-terM training. Minorities are scoring
higher than all others and rural veterans score significantly lower than their
suburban counterparts. Veterans, then, get no edge in the scoring process
which Is based on a computer program supplied by DOL. Minorities receive
compensatory scoring based on perceived language or cultural barriers. It is
our contention Chat VG minimizes face-to-face contact between LVERs/DVOPs and
veterans, as well as Other local office staff.

The Veterans of Foreign Warn recomMended that the Assistant Secretary for
Veterans' Employment and Training become more Involved in the VG development
Process And that he actively monitor and routinely disseminate pertinent VG
Information to his field staff. This has resulted in a field survey, which
was completed on June 12, 1986. The surveyed State Directors for Veterans'
Employment and Training have stated that VG has been detrimental to serVices
to veterans.

We recommend the elimination of the special conversion tables for
minorities which result in providing these groups with preference over
veterans. The Veterans of Foreign Wars further recommends the ASVET, in
coordination with ETA, clearly define veterans priority of referral and
disseminate through regulations, procedures for implementing and administering
veterans' priority of referral. The EMployment and Training Administration
should actively coordinate national standardization of VG implementation,
establinh standardized VG procedures for processing the handicapped and
disabled veterans, disseminate through regulations procedures for the
itplementation and administration of VG gUidelinea establish a mechanism for
disseminating periodic lessons learned that have been established by the model
project. It is our observatiOn that ETA and the Office of the Assistant
Secretary for Veterana' Employment and Training must play a more aggressive
role in defining, establishing and implementing V.

Mr. Chairman, I would once again like to thank you and thin Subcommittee
for hnVing afforded the Veterans of foreign Warn this opportunity to testifY
In this area which is so crucial to our veterans well being. It may truly be
said that each man's task is his life preserver and veterans above all others
have certainlY earned the right to be assisted in remaining afloat in this
great societY.

This concludes my statement, Germain Resolutions are apended to this
testimony and I will be happy to respond to any questions you may have.
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Mr. Chairman, on behalf ef Vietnam Veterans of America (VVA),

I wish to thank you and this Committee fOr the opportunity to
appear here today. As yOu know, Mr. Chairman, this is the first
opportunity VVA has had to appear before the Subcommittee on Educa-

tion, Training and employment since becoming a Congressionally
Chartered Veterans service Organization. All of the officers,

staff, and members of Vietnam Veterans of America extend many
thanks to you, your colleagues, and especially the Chairman C.V.

"Sonny" MOntgomery for your unwavering support of vietnam veterans

of America as an organization, all for the ideals that granting
this recognition represents.

Vietnam Veterans of America also wishes to thank this body for

your past and present efforts to assist Vietnam and disabled vet-
erans through programs which meet the responsibilities of the same

Federal government which sent them to war to assist these veterans

in the three "Rs" of Readjustment, Rehabiliation, and RestoratiOn.

As General George Price (8G-USA-Ret.) so eloquently put it "The

three "Rs" are a responsibility to be met, not a duty we can walk
away froM. That full restoration, rehabilitation, and readjustment

includes full restoration of the ability to compete in the job
market on a basis commensurate with the status and/or position that

veterans would have enjoyed had he or she not been diminished aS a

result of militry service to country.

There has been much debate in the last ten years over two key

concepts regarding the career and unemployment/underemployment pro-

blems of those who served in the military during Vietnam.

The first of those key concepts revolves around the contention

of Vietnam veterans Of America, the Disabled American Veterans, and

others that the veterans who served in Vietnam, especially those
who are disabled have employment diffieulties that are as a result

of wounds directly attributable to having been subjected to hostil-

ities. The study finally, at long last, released by the Bureau of

Labor Statistics of the U.S. DepartMent of Labor on March 31, 1986,

should end this debate once and for All. There is no statistical

difference On other major measures aS to who was sent to Vietnam
and who was stationed elsewhere. And yet, the unemployment rate of

those who served in Vietnam is 20% higher than that of "ERA"
veterans (ie. those who were in military service but were not
stationed in the Southeast Asia war zone), as now documented by the
Bureau of Labor Statistics. Disabled veterans had a rate of
unemployment that was 80% higher than that of "ERA" veterans.
Perhaps MOSt disturbing is that the above statistics only reflect

the severity Of the problem for those who are still looking for
work. The high percentage of disabled veterans (over 20%) who have

given up even looking for work is particularly disturbing. These
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veterans are not restored, they are not rehabilitated, they are not

'readjusted* until Such time as their unemployment rate and labor

force participation is equal to at least that of their 'ERA"
veteran peers.

The Second ma or Conceptual difference has arisen more recent-

ly from those who glibly claim that since the formal end of the

Vietnam war is now more than ten years ago, "readjustment* is over,

prima facie. This is stated as an article of faith and not as a

deductive, rational judgement based upon empirical observation, so

VietnaM VeteranS Of AMeriCa is somewhat at a loss as to how to
rationally present what is a rather compellino case that problems
directly attributable to war time service persist because of the

lack of a concerted Federal and societal response to address and
solve those problems. The Columbia University/American Legion

study, the California Veterans Survey, the DePaul University/James

Bordieri study, (all previously submitted to this Committee) and

now the sLs study all clearly demoStrate that these problems
persist among those "who have borne the battle." It does not say

"To care for him who hath borne the battle, but only for ten yearS"

on the front of the Veterans Administration, nor is such an abusrd

dictum quoted each November in the "Salute to All American Vet-
erans at the U.S. Department of Labor.

As to how well the U.S. Department of Labor, Veterans Employ-

ment and Training Service (V.E.T.S.) is meeting its responsibility

to address theSe soon to be chronic needs of vietnam veterans moSt

directly exposed to the war, a short recount of history is in

order. The Federal response in this area has, as you are well
0, mr. Chairman, been one of "start-stop" and half measures

that never quite meet expectations. The Comprehensive Employment
Training Act (CETA) contained provisions for special services to

Vietnam veterans that were generally ignored. The Employment
Service talked about Vietnam veterans when it was politically
expedient to do so, but with a few exceptions, such as South
Carolina, never did very much except utilize staff and funds

targeted to veterans to serve other constituencies who had more
local political muscle. Within the Department of Labor (DoL) at

the national office level, various functions pertaining to veterans

were scattered about the Department with disperSion of what little

political muscle there might have been at any given time.

Much credit must go to this Committee for helping create the

position of Assistant Secretary for Veterans Employment and Train-

ing, and to the first Assistant secretary, William C. Plowden, for

gathering most Of the disparate elements into one entity.

Expections were raised that the Department of Labor WAS
finally really going to move forward meet the now documented
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problems of Vietnam theatre and disabled veterans. However, the

situation currently is that the sense of momentum has again been

disipated, and the DOL is once again akin to a "10,000 pound cube
of lime jello" into which initiatives, new laws, and reasonable

ideas disappear with hardly a trace. This is not for lack of
commitment on the part of many members of the Congress, or even of

some of the responsible officials at the DOL. Vietnam Veterans of

America believes that the Hon. Don Shasteen is a decent and honora-

ble man who cares a great deal about his mission, on both a per-

sonal and professional level. However, our overall sense of the
situation of the V.E.T.S. at this point is that much stronger
support must be lent to the mission by Secretary of Labor, Hon.

William Brock, a much firmer management hand, and a more tightly
focused and defined mission needs to be impanted to the approxim-

ately 300 federal employeesand to the "Disabled Veteran Outreach
Program Workers" (DVOPs) and "Local Veteran Employment Representa-

tives" (LVERs), upon whom the "system depends to actually help

veteranS.

Vietnam Veterans of America respectfully offers the following

suggestions to this Committee for your consideration, as ways to

restore proper direction and momentum to the efforts of the Sec-

retary of Labor tO fulfill his obligations and responsibilities,

both legal and moral, to veterans.

One, it is recommended that, whether through legislative or

oversight means, the Committee move to ensure that a report of

unemployment rates and labor market Participation among Vietnam

theatre and disabled veterans occurs on a regular and recurring
basis, at minimum once per year.

TWO, it is recommended that the Commi tee give the Department

of LabOr (Dot) one year to demonstrate that DOL can exert concerted

tough management Over their systeM, and guarantee that service
delivery is fulfilling legislative intent in how staff are utilized

and funds expended. If there is net marked and measurable improve-

ment in basic management of resources and persons, VVA recommends

that the Committee consider a variety of changes in basic structure

including, but not limited to, "federalizing" all DV0p and LVER

personnel, setting up offices within Other federal facilities,

withdrawing administrative and direct program monies from recal-

citrant or ineffective state employment services and contracting
services with other public or private entities, and/or other means

of carrying out the letter and the spirit Of Chapter 38 and Chapter

41, united States COde.

Three, that the Department of Labor be directed to produce A

viable training manual/desk reference manual to be made available

to and in the hands of every DVOP and EVER prior tO the end of this
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Fiscal Year. Further, that the Veterans Employment and Training

Service be directed to ensure that every DWI? and LVER has received

adequate training prior to the end of the first quarter of Fiscal

Year -87, and thereafter on a regular and recurring basis.

Fourth, that the Department of Labor, through a combination of

contract negotiations, non-financial agreements, pOlitical pres-
sure, moral suasion, and all other available means, ensure that

full and proper logistical, career, and other support be given tO
all actual service deliverers (ie. DVDPS and LVERs).

Fifth, that the Department of Labor, and specifically the

Veterans Employment and Training Service, be directed to ensure
that all "veterans Job Training Act" (VJTA) funds are expended
before the expiration date of said program.

Six, that the AsSistant Secretary of Labor for Veteans Employ-

ment and Training report to the Committee on the progress of the

implementation of the modern management information systems, and
reputed implementation of a feral of the "Management by State Ob-

jectives" systein on the Veterans Employment and Training Service.

Seven, that the V,E.T.S. be directed to evaluate the useful-
ness of the Employment Service job listings on a state by state

basis, and assiduously pursue viable alternatives where appropri-
ate.

Eight, that the V.E.T.S. be urged in the strongest possible
terMS to move forward with a "Request For Proposal," that is strin-

gently drawn, for competitive proposals to test a computerized "job

bank"1"potential employee bank." Said system(s) can be either reg-
ional or National in scope, but should be accessible to employers,
veterana organizations, the Community, and others beyond just the
Office of the state employment services.

Nine, that the V.E.T.S. be directed to formulate recommenda-
tions, that should include both administrative and legislative
initiatives, As how to more sharply foCus effOrts on "they who have
bourne the battle," namely Vietnam theatre and disabled veterans.

Ten, that the Committee urge the Honorable William Brock,
Secretary of Labor, to insure a "Secretary's Letter" aSking for a

fUll scale review by his principal deputies of the Department of
Labor's fulfillment of responsibilities to, and attitudes toward
Vietnam theatre veterans, special disabled, and recently separated
veterans. This is perhaps most crucial in regard to the Employment

and Training Administration and the Jobs Training Partnership Act

Chairman, that conclude's our statement. I would be
pleased to answer any questions that yOu and your colleagweS may
have. Thank you again for the opportunity to express the views Of
Vietnam Veterans of AmeriCa.
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WRITTEN COMMITTEE QUESTIONS Alin THEM RESPONSE

CHAIRMAN DASCHLE TO DONALD E. SHASTEEN, ASSISTAN'T SECRETARY FOR VEITRANS'
EMPLOYMENT AND TRAINING, DEPARTmENT OF LABOR

1.LS Department of Labor

AUG 2 7 1988

MsiiTaflt Sectetary tar
Veterans" Employment and Training
Washing lam D C 202

The Honorable Thomas A. Doschle
Chairman, Subcommittee on Education,
Training and Emoloyment

Committee on Veterans Affairs
U.S. House Of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20-515

Dear Mr. Chairman:

This is in respOnSe to your letter of July 17 requesting that
We respond tO f011owun questions from the hearing of July 16 on
employment and training programs for veterans

As requested by your staff, the questions and answers have been
typed on legal sire peper and are transmitted as an encloSure tO
this letter.

want to express our appreciation to yoU and Hembers of the
SubcOMMittee fOr holding a hearing on such important i$Sues. As
always, we welcome the OppOrtUnity to revieW Our programs with you
and Other intereated parties and we look forward to continueg
improVeMent in the employment picture for veterans.

Sincerely,

DONALD L. SHASTERn

Enclosure
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. Every witness who testified at yeSterday's hearing,
th the exception of DOL, pointed taut that the Title IV-C funding

for veterans in JTTA is eXtremely limited and inadequate.
Therefore, it seemS tO Me that what dollars are available Must be
expended effectively.

A) What mechanism is in place to review the contracts that
have been awarded under Title IV-C to ensure that the terms of
the contracta haVe been met? We heard in later testimony that
the Inapector General's offfrce will de this review. I don't
believe the IC'S office has the expertise to do this sort of
review. What alternative can you suggest?

RESPONSE:

Almost all activity under Title IV-C iS handl d through a compe-
titive grant process, not thrOugh letting contracts. For the
majority of grantS, the State Directer for Veterans Employment
and Training service (SOVETS) where the grant is located acts as
the Grant OffiCer's TeChniCal Representative in ensuring that grant
goals are met. This is done through on-site monitoring technical
assistance, and revieWS of quarterly technical and financial re-
ports. Additionally, quarterly reports are now entered into a
computer which traCka and compares actual expenditures and serVices
with the grant goals. It is a double check that provides the
Veterans' Employment and Training service (VETS) early warning on
pOtential problem grantees.

Review Of grants to assure grant terms have been met is an audit
function which is the statOtory responsibility of the Office of the
Inspector General (OIC). The DIG has the capability tO cOnduct
SUCh a revieW. Moreover, the OIC is Currently COnducting a survey
of the VETS program, including certain aspecta Of the Title IV-C
program. If the OIG identifieS significant problems in the
program, that office will cOnSider a full review of the Title 1V-C
program.

I am dismayed that statistics on veterans' participation
in JTPA are so sketchy and that veterans are net targeted in
Titles II and III (A). Will you commit to me that yOu will
reCOMMend that this situation be changed?

RCSPONSC:

The Job Training Longitudinal Survey data for the first three
guarterS of Program Year 1909 indicate that Veterans were 9 perCent
Of JTPA Title II-A enrolleeS and 20 percent of JTPA Title III
enrollees. We will' make eVery effort to ensure that veterans'
participate in Title II-A and III Of JTPA through coordination with
JTPA Title IV-c programs and other DOL programs serving Veterans=

QUESTION 2. I remember last fall that all of us, with the
cooperation of my esteemed colleague on the Appropriations
CoMmittee, CongreiSman matcher, were able tO aVOid a crisis in DVOP
and LVER fUnding. As I remember it, the Office of Management and
Budget intentionally Underfunded theSe programs.

Can we expect similar problems in fiscal year 1997 or was the
budget request for fiscal year 1997 adequate?

2 2
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1RESPONSS:

T7-'The FY 1937 thdgetiromtt represents the neceesarmecy funding to
atzstaff the DVOP at Origrmula level of 1,534 base

(1,854 base + 162 m totals 2,056). The budget
positions
request for

OtaLVEes will 0ePP0rt1120 bate 1,V5R positiOns (1,21=17 base and 102
M,a5tT totalS 1.319), Mis is 162 positiont under tlJthe formula
Mtmequirement or 1,319ere LVERs. Since the OMR f-3fermilla is
mg_astatutory and the Mformula is an admieigtrativwe requirement .
br-the decision waa rah to address the legitlatea feagequirement
n-first, and Meet tbeWMnigtrative requiremente Sig=ath the
mr-aremaining threat,

2_7-lrhe regulatiOns gahrior the assistant Secretary
EE2Smployment anti Training (ASVET) tO grant Waivett f
Deatull-time critericbsed on a demonstrated laeK of
XL-Af approprietiori exinencieS preclude the full APO-
criteria, the APYWiey permit appropriate liaited

staffing cegulments, In the past tWo yeare,
1-f lnad an increase impmemtiVity by the Employment
daedelivering servicstolmterans, If the manager o
mraffice is seeing thctoorvices are delivered to de
d war. not need as marymils to supervise.

for Veterans'
.-rom the
-51F need. AlsO,
1:Lication of the
bad adjustMents to

we actually
Service in

ceef a local
saaterans, the- we

CzeCluEsTION 3: I thiAw0 earl all agree that validIt'zany generaii-
ts on the delivery of priefi ty serviceA ton

vo^weterans.
V.C.,

A) Were yed consulted before V.G. wa ivplanmntad?

FaMWSSPOW's

VWAialidity Deneralianionapplieg eqUally to all thnAaege in the
C3mStmployment Servicanstem and does not by itself grdversely affect
_ he delivery of teners to veterans as lung de it= ig not the
aesasole method ot resamlof job applicants. The DO=L's concern is

rm,t affedthe referral priorities eetnb Calighed for
vumweterann and the Ornament has issued a directive dealing with
timthat concern (see met to Question 3. D.).

lat'07,J.G. is presently nrqerimental program being concenducted
--_,Omewhat differeftlyineach Of the apprOgiMatelyl 37 States where
ikait is in variova Wages of development. In addirioZion, My Staff

nd staff of the ENORygent and Training AdMinisotam=ation routinely
e--,--xchange,informatlooncerning progress and PrOblolLemn.
M--urrently, My steffisdeveloping a more detailed 0 directive to
lab=e0th my field staffd the Veterans EmployMenc onacmd Training
v.cmarvice (VETS) antithe State Employment Secarity Agaegencies That
3L3irective will providemore specific guidance in mannaintenance of
vvw,:reterans' referral pdOrity within V.O. that's the RamnreVioug
df5airective descrihen[Mmy response to Question 3, U n. below.

Di In yetir lrtlonoy you mention a March 7
establishing pnednral guidelines ter the
agencies, Whatguidance was given in that
is veterans' mbrity maintained under VC?

itgeGSPONSS:

: 1935, directive
cab service
grectiVe7 How

Ain. Copy of mY Veteban program Letter NO. 6-85, tber0e directive
me.=entioned above, imenclosed tor your information. - The policy
prmorinciples reoaroimileterans' priority applied Et) *. VC are Atated
oc7r) Page 3. Those pbriples include the baSio tmancagdate that
v.-vreterans' prioritqocified in regulations at 2 20 CFR 652.120
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ma be observed. Those regulations require that_state many-
)* Serivce/Jeh evico offices make referrals of qualiild
willcanta in the fo _ ing order of priority:

soecial disabled _eterans;
Veterans- of the Vietnam-cra;
Didabled veterans other than special disabled stIrins :
ell otheear veterans; and
nonveterans.

(3)
(4)

(5)

hnedural gulden _lanes begin on Paye 3 of the directive,

loquiestion of Miraow is veterans' priority maintained WIWI/ill' is
wcurrent concer =1. Ne have been informed by my WI'S Piddotaff
through a siltvey c-z=sovered in Question 3. C below that a v:idonmge
dgocedures are currently in use which ate designed tb OlWnin
veterans ptloritywe. However, in addition to the general ma-
tins contained in= the enclosed directive, more detailed ad
exilic guidance will be issued as mentioned previously.

C) I under0t-zzand you recently die a survey of your fWdstaff
regarding vat idity generalization What were the beslM of
that survey?

MOSE)

Nourvey conduCte=ed by the National Office of the Veterans'
apkiyment and Txa.mining service indicateo that 28 Stetet bn
lelemented the as-w.age of the Validity Ce e za n (VO)mcept.
Inme quarter of those States, the vETS reporte_ the 044n01/Q
Wiseemed to irnpre=ove placement services to veterans; on another
ad, more than pa: lf reported that the methods used far applying va
ipwr tO either harm or did not improve job placement. Atthis

pht, the resolve have not been substantiated, as only 2.51of the
Wines wherein VC has been utiliZed have had reliable atathtical
oldies concluded st, -with which to assess the impact of VC onervices
tovetetans. The 'elVeterans' Employment and Training Servindll
Mnnue to Inonitn= -r and evaluate the effectiveness of validity
Moralization via----a-vis job placement servces for veterm

malow 4, You hes-ave stated publicly for well over a yearhol you
tam some fOrM of a computerized "job bank" for vaterans,ent
OW operate on ocw-t leaSt a regional if not a national lowl, I

Hove suet) a "JobEo bank" would be very helpful. Have Youbkon
apactions to intw-tiate a veterans' job bank?

MMNSE:

hoveterans' Emplc=wayment and Training Service and the felphyout
WIraining Sdnitniaz=istration are working together to develop)
WU-state pilbt czwzomputerised job bank that will makimis.ethejob
wortunities avaiuLable to veterans I am pleased to netehat the
kattment of Utaltmmth and HuMan Services has provided Staff
wlstance and eonma=nitted $140,080 toward this project,

mnal planning in--etinga have already been held and we hapt
naive a proposed plan by September.

nnoh 5. Yonr oczaffice has publicly promised a minimal Ordard
Mning prograM mmrnd a desk reference/training manual since
amber of 1S03. What is the reason for this long delay?

124



120

RESPONSE:

The subject manual has gone through several revisions and has
been preempted by other priorities. It is still our 'intent to
issue such a manual this Program Year.

OUESTION _ The Bureau of Labor Statistics released a study at
the-nb of March documenting that unemployment was significantly
higher for Vietnam-era veterans who served in-country and almost
double among disabled veterans. These findings do not even
eddress the problem of "in-country" and disabled veterans who
have become so discouraged that they have dropped out of the
labor force.

A) Will you take action to ensure that this type of survey
occurs on a regular basis?

RESPONSE:

Because of cost restraints we have not planned to conduct this
type of survey on a regular basis. However, we certainly will
consider the need to conduct another of these surveys next fiscal
year.

V) What plans have you formulated for the Veterans'
Employment and Training Service to focus on these two
groups? Do your plans involve only adm nistrative
initiatives, or legislative initiatives as well, and what
are they, specifically?

RESPONSE:

This special survey did show that Vietnam-era veterans who served
in-country and disabled veterans have higher unemployment rates
than Other Vietnam-era veterans. The SurVey also showed that
there are a substantial number of these same veterans that are
not in the labor force. We have taken several actions to address
these issues. First, we have arranged with the Veterans Admin-
istration to provide the names and addresses of disabled veterans
to oUr State veterans specialiats for the durpose of outreach and
job assistance. Second, we provided the Survey results to all of
OUr field staff and expect that the information will assist State
and local COMMUnitlea to target limited resources better. I have
also made disabled veterans our number one priority in all Our
Programs for the neXt two years. You can he aSSUred that we will
continue to address the needs of disabled and Vietnam-era
Veterans in all of our programs and Special initiatives. We
believe this can be effectively done through eXitting
legislation.

QUESTION 7. I want you to know that I'm pleased with the fir"_
stepS You have taken to improve the Federal Contractor Job
Listing program. You're on the right track, but obviously have a
long way to go.

A) Other witnesses seemed to be particularly concerned that
contractors are still unaware of their responsibilities to
veterans. What else Can be done to imprOVe this situation?
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I share the concern that ?edatal citrector s may not be fully
aware of their reaponsibill:4as t_o veterans under the Federal
Contractor program. In the pagt yeer and a half the following
Steps have been implemented to help ensure that contractors aremade aware of their responsibilitire.
The State of Alabama conductS a project that receives notice fromthe gornreerceess Dail of all Pederal contracts that areawarded each day. Notification Of nvrarda is forwarded tm each
State Job Service Administrator or State Director for Veterans'
Employment and Training Service, eitinerof whom sends a letter toeach contractor. The letter indicates to them their responsibi-lities to veterana aS a federal contractor and offers assistancete them cOncerning nteeting their contextual obligations. Inaddition, in March of this year, I Sent letters to the heads of51 Federal agencies and their procurement executives. I askedeach Of them to call to the attention-1X each contractor dOingbusiness with their agency, the reglairecente under the FederalContractor program. Enclosed is a Nap of the letters sent tothe agency heads and to their precurement executives. we arealso cOnsidering a proposal from Dun and Bradstreet which wouldfurther refine the Alabama project by helping to identifycontractor subsidiaries.
l will continue my efforts direct
Federal and State agencies concer
responsibilities.

Feder a 1 contractor b and
heir obligations aod

5) There has been a lot of discussion about raising thereporting threshold from S10.000 to $50,000. What ib yourview on this? I'd like you to eutotit for the record anin-depth study of the impact of such a change on veterans.Row many contractors, and how Many jobs would he elimi-nated from the reporting requirement by this changea

RESRONSE:

With regard to d
from $10,000 to
lity Of undertak
Would make On ve
days.

scussion about raiSing the reporting threshold
50,000, we are CUrrently studying the feasibi-
ng an in-depth study of the impact such a changeeranS and will respond to your request in 30

C) In your testimony, you mentioned that you contacted theheads of 51 Federal agencies and their procurernent execu-tives. I would appreciate it if yout.ould provide for the
record a list of all those contacted and a list of those who
replied expressing support fOr the Federal Contractor JobListing Program?

RESPONSE:

We have enclosed the lists as requested ma well as a copy of theletters sent to the agency heads end procurement executivea asindicated in the response to 7. A. above.

COESTION D. The ICESA states that there has been almost nora:rW:t involvement by the Assistant Secretary for Veterans*Employment and Training in the reforrn of the employment ser.vice.Please respond.
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liESPOri-

I have been assured that my agency Will= he involved in all _a=
cussirans affecting the employment serv-

QUESTION 9. Why has it taken, acco di ___ g to the MAV, almost four
years to prescribe regulations for Sedral Contractor Joh
Listing, as required hy public Law

SESVOL;SE:

The length of time it has taken to precribe final rules is
regreetable. I can only offer that we have gone through several
changes in key decisionmaking position= and that all parties
involved have Viewed these rules as vey important and ensured
that Mtley received their proper review I would alao add that
because of the apparent impact on ths i=orivate sector and our
desire to issue the most practical we did publish an
Advande Notice of Proposed pulemaking n addition to the Notice
of prdposed Rulemaking.

NeverMheless, I shame your concern Wjtt thi- delay and assure you
than %ve are working diligently to publ=sh the final rules hy
October.
Attachments
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AsiIm SOM!ary Ir
V@Ferailff'Emproymem ana T,aimng
Washington. Cc 2o21O

am writing to you at the requeet of Secretary of Dabor Sill Brock
regarding an issue of speeiai concern to this agency and, I hope,
to your agency as well. As the Assistant Secretary for Veterans'
Employment and Training I am responsible for the implementation
of several Federal statutes pertaining to veterans employment.
One of these statuteS impOses a responsibility upon Federal con-
tractors to take certain actions relative to the employment of
veterans.

Specifically. Title 3 8, United Statas Code (USC), Section 2012
requires that any contract in the amount of $10,000 Or more entered
into by any department or agency for:the procurement of personal .

property and non-personal services (including construction) for
the United States contain a provision requiring that the contrac-
tor take affirmative action to employ and advance in employment
qualified special disabled veterans and veterane of the Vietnam era.
This section also requires that each such contractor immediately
list all of its suitable employment openings with the appropriate
local aob Service office of the State employment service system.
The full text of the contract provision is Contained in the Federal
Acquisition Regulation 52.222-35.

am writing today to enlist your aid in calling these reqUirements
to the attention of contractors who do business with your agency.
I am very concernedAhat over the past few years there has been a
drastic decline in the total number of jobs that have been listed
with the Job Service by Federal contractors. That decline has, of
course, resulted in fewer disabled and Vietnam-era veterans
receiving jobs with Federal contractors. This decline hurts not
only the men and women who served our nation in the Armed Forces,
but also hurtS emglOyers WhO do not have the benefit of the skills
and,training that these veterans possess.

have taken a number of positive steps within my own agency to
prnIngte the awareness of this requirement. I feel .2re making
considerable progress hut the task is a formidable 1L I am
going to take the liberty, therefore, to write to the procurement
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executives in your agency, reminding them of their responsibility
to insure that contractors are fully cognizant of their contractual
obligation and offering them our assistance in these efforts.

I.wish to thank you in advance for your cooperation in working to
maximize the employment opportunities for those who have given so
much to our country. "Veterans - one good job deserves another."

Sincerely,

DONALD E. SHASTEEN
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LIST OF AGENCY HEADS

The Honorable Thomas K. Turnage
Administrator
Veterans Administration
810 Vermont Avenue, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20420

The HonOreble Malcolm Baldrige
Secretary
Department of Commerce
14th & Constitution Avenue, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20230

The Honorable Casper W. Weinberger
Secretary
Department of Defense
The Pentagpn, Room 3E880
Washingtdn, D.C. 20301-1000

a

The Honorable Verne Orr
Secretary
Department of the Air Po ce
The Pentagon, Room 4E871
Washington, D.C. - 20330-1000

The Honorable John 4. Marsh, Jr.
Secretary
Department of the Army
Room 3E718
The Pentagon
Washington, D.C. 20310-0100

The Honorable John P. Lehman, Jr.
Secretary
Department of the Navy
The Pentagon
Washington, D.C. 20350-1000

The Honorable William,J. Bennett
Secretary
Department of Education
400 Maryland Avenue, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20202

64-104 0 - 86 - 5
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The Honorable John S. Herrington
Secretary.
Department of Energy
1000 Independence Avenue, S.W
Washington, D.C. 20585

Tie Honorable Otis Bowen
Secretary
Department of Health and Human

Services
Suite 615F
200 Independence Avenue, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20201

The Honorable Samuel R. Pierce
Secretary
Department of Housing and Urban
Development

451-7th Street, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20410-5500

The Honorable Donald P. Hodel
Secretary
Department of Interior
Room 6151
18th & O Streets, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20240

The Honorable Edwin Meese, II
Attorney General
Department of Justice
Room 5111
'10th & Constitution Avenue, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20530

The Honorable George P. Shultz
Secretary
Department of State
2201 C Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20520
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The Honorable Elizabeth H. Dole
Secretary
Department of Transportation
Room 10200
400-7th Street, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20590

The Honorable James A. Baker III
Secretary
Department of the Treasury
Room 3330
15th & Pennsylvania Avenue,
Washington, D.C. 20220

The Honorable Donna M. Alvaredo
DireCtor
ACTION
Suite M500
806 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20525

The Honorable General Andrew J. Goodpaster
USA, Retired
Acting Chairman
American Battle Monuments Commission
Pulaski Building, Room 5127
20 Massachusetts Avenue, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20314

The Honorable Susan M. Phillips
Chairwoman
Commodity Futures Trading
Commission

2033 K Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20581

The Honorable Terrence M. Scanlon
-Chairman
Consumer Product Safety
CoMmission

8th Floor
1111 18th Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20207
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The Honorable Lee M. Thoma-
Administrator
Enirironmental Protection Piency
403. m Street, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20450

'pe Honorable Clarence Thof.r7=as
Chairman
Equzl Employment Opportu,niy

Commission
2401 5 Street, N.W. Room 00
washington, D.C. 20507

The Honorable Donald H. w.ilkinson
GOvernor
Farm Credit Administrat
1501 Farm Credit Drive
McLean, Virginia 22102

The Honorable Mark S. Fowl.r
Chairman
Federal Communications Cornr_=lission
1919 m street, N.W., Room 8 814
Washington, D.C. 20554

The Honorable Robert H. MO ris
Acting Director
Federal Emergency managereert_ckt

Agency
Room 828
500 C Street, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20472

The Honorable Edwin J. Grey
Chairman
Federal Home Loan Hank Boer-d
1700 11 Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20552

The Honorable Henry B. FresEzher, III
Acting Chairman
Federal Labor Relations A t -hority
500 C Street, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20424
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The Honorable James C. Miller III
Chairman
Foderal Trade Commission
Pennsylvania Avenue &
6th Street, N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20580

The Honorable Terence C. Golden
Administrator
General Services Administration
Room 6137
18th & F Streets, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20405

The Honorable Reese H. Taylor, Jr.
Chairman
Interstate Commerce Commission
Constitution Avenue
at 12th Street, N.W.

Room 3219
Washington, D.C. 20423

The Honorable Herbert E. silingwood
Chairman
Merit Systems Protection Board
Room 826
1120 Vermont Avenue, N.W.
,Wasbingteb; D.C. 20419

Dr. William R. Graham
Acting Administrator
National Aeronautics
and space Administration

400 Maryland Avenue, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20546

The Honorable 'Donald L. Dotson
Chairman
National Labor Relations Board
Room 630
1717.Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20570

13 4



130

- 6 -

The Honorable Erich Bloch
Director
National science Foundation
1800 C Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20550

The Honorable James E. Burnett
Chairman
National Transportation safety

Board .

800 Independence Avenue, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20594

The Honorabre Nunzio J. Palladino
Chairman
Nuclear Regulatory Commission
1717 H Street, N.W.
Washington,-D.C. 20555

The HonOrable Constance Horner
Director
Office of Personnel Management
1900 8 Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20415

The Honorable Loret Miller Ruppe
Director
Peace Corps
Room 1200
806 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20526

The Honorable Robert A. Gielow
Chairman
Railroad Retirement Board
844 Rush Street, Room 804
Chicago, Illinois 60611

The Honorable John S. R. Shad
Chairman
Securities and Exchange

Commission
Suits 6000
450 5th Street,'N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20549
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Colonel Wilfred Ebel
Acting Director
Selective Service System
1023-31st Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20435

The Honorable James C. Sanders
Administiator
Small Business Administration
Room 1000
1441 L Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20416

The Honorable Robert McC. Adams
Secretary
Smithsonian Institution
1000 Jefferson Drive, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20560

a

The Honorable Charles H. Dean, Jr.
Chairman
Board of Directors
Tennessee Valley Amthority
.Room E12A7-CK
400 West Summit Hill Drive
Knoxville, Tennessee 37902

Tte Honoraple Charles Z. Wick
Director
U.S. Information Agency
Room 800
301-4th Street, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20547

The Honorable M. Peter McPherson
Administrator
United States Agency for
'International Development

Room 5942
320 21st street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20523
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The! Honorable Kenneth L Adelman
Director
Unfted States Arms Control
and Disarmament Agency

Room 5930
320-21st Street,1 N.W.
Waahington, D.":. 20523

The Honorable Paula Stern
Chairwoman
'United States International

Trade Commission
Room 208
701 E Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20436

The Honorable Michael Rhode, ar.
Secretary

, Panama Canal Commission
5th Floor
2000 L Street,
Washington, D.C. )36

1

The.Honerable Prank Shakespeare,
Chairman
Beard for International Broadcasting
Suite 400
1201 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20036

' M. William J. Casey
! Director
Central Intelligence Agency
Wpshington, D.C. 20505

Mr. Donald P. Regan
Chief of Staff to the President
The White House
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20500
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A00islant Seaetary Im
Vt.tefans' errigIOyMenl
Wagfinglan. D.C. 20210

A shoa Litho ago I wrote to the head of your Agency, Es. Donna M.
Alvaredo, at "he request of Secretary of Labor Dill Brock regarding
an ism Qf Slgpecial. concern to this Agency.
As thebellotant secretary for veterans' Employment and Training, I
am responPiblt for the implementation of several Federal statutes
pertainingi to veterams, employment one of these statutes imposes a
responabf--lit, upon federal contractors to take certain actions
reIstive tlre employment of veterans.
SpecifleaLlyr Title 38, United States Code (USC), Section 2012
require .1-i6t

=Nearar--wr conttact in the amount of 010,000 or more entered
into by ft:away agency of the United States Government for the
preartement of personal property and non-personai services,
indlLtdirvasa Conatruction, contain a provision mandating the
contreictezwmer to take affirmative action to employ, and advance
in eallial.0?---sent, qualified special disabled veterans and
wterAtris of the Vietnam era.
0 EArch such contractor, including eac subcontractor,bolAato-ly list oil of its suitable employment openings
with Ahe - appropriate or nearest local Job Service office
of thae St ate Employment service system.

The full tga.xt a the contract provision is contained in the Federal
Acquisibm am.-gulation (FAR) 52.222-35.

I am relhwAg tor..0$ay to enlist your aid in calling these requirements
to the ith+Evnti worweri of contractors who do business with your Agency.
I am vay otimemmer'ned that over tne past few years there has been a
Oraatiodelist.me in the total number of jobs that have been listed
with th:Jczth Selervice by Federal contractors. Thqt dec1ine has, of
course, remeited in fewer disabled snd vietnam-era veterans
receiving Jona wtith pederai contractors. This decline hurts not
only thaman al!=tra women who served our nation in the Armed Forces,
but also huaLtts employers who do not have the benefit of the skilleand trainiMg trat these veterans possess.
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I have taken a number of positive steps within my own agency to
promote the awareness of this requirement. I feel we are making
considerable progress but the task is a formidable one. Therefore,
I am taking this opportunity to review with yoU, s8 the procUrement
executive tor your agency, the responsibilities your agency has in
regard to this requirement, and to provide sOme assistance to you
in fulfilling these responsibilitieS.

Title 41, Code of Federal Regulations (CFR), Part 60-250 outlines
the affirmative actiOn obligations of contractors and subcontrac-
tars for disabledNeterans and veterans of the Vietnam era. The
Office of Federal Contract Compliance Programs (OFCCP), U.S.
Department of Labor, has the responsibility for enforcing these
regulations. ,Section 60-250.24 outlines the duties Of contracting
agencies and states that each agency has the duty to ensure that
contractors are fully cognizant of their obligations contained in
the contract provision. As discussed above, these obligations
include the reqUirement to list suitable employment openings with
the Job Service.

In order to assist your contractors in meeting this requirement,
We are providing you with a list of the Federal Contractor Job
Listing IFCJD) coordinators for each State EmplOyment Service
(Attachment I). EaCh coordinator receives, on an almost daily
basis, information regarding Federal contracts awarded to
busineSSes which are located within the coordinator's State. The
coordinators have the responsibility for assuring that centracters
are advised of their responsibilitieS te list job openings with the
JOb Service and referring qualified targeted veterans to such jobs.
In providing you with thin lint, we hope you will pass it on to
your contractors and inform them that contacting the appropriate
FCJL coordinator is a means of meeting their contraCtual obliga-
tion.

Another area in which I would like to offer my assistance concerns
the requireMent in the FAR that each contractor post notices regard-
ing the cOntractor's obligation under the law to take affirmative
actiOn tO employ and advance in employment qualified special dis-
.abled veterans and veterans of the Vietnam era (FAR) 52.222-35(e).
This section also states that the fOrm of such notices will be pre-
scribed by the Director, OPCCP, and provided through the contracting
officer.

Enclosed with this letter is a poSter which may be used by
Contractors to fulfill the notice reqUirements of the FAR clause.
Additional copies of this poster may be obtained through the
Regional Offices of the OFCCP (Attachment II). We hope this will
be uSeful to you and to your contractors in fulfilling the notice
requirementS noted above.
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I wish to thank you in advance for the thoughtful consideration you
will give to this matter and fOr your cooperation in working to
maximize the employment opportunities for those who h given 50
MOO, tO our country. *Veterans - one gorgi job deserves er.l'.ther."

Sincerely,

DoNno E. SHASTEEN

EnClOsures
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Mr. John F. Owens
Associate Assistant to the
Administrator for management

Agency for International Development
Room 204 - State Annex 11
Washington, D.C. 20523

mr. William J. Montgomery
Administrative Director
Arms Control and Disarmament Agency
320-21st Street, N.W., Room 5725
Washington, D.C. 20451

Financial Manager
Board for International Broadcast ng
Suite 1100
1201 Connecticut AVenue, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20036

mr. Robert G. Dippel
Acting Chief
Procurement Management Staff
Office of,Logistiee
Central Intelligence Agency
Washingten, D.C. 20505

Mr. Joe F. Mink
Director
Administrative SerVices
Commodity Futures Trading
Commission

2033 K Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20581

Mr= Kenneth R. Rashid
Associate Executive Director
for Administration

Consumer Product Safety COMmission
5401 Westbard AvenUe
Bethesda, Maryland 20207
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Mr. Frank Eearde, Jr
Director
Office of OperationS
Deliartment of Agriculture
Room 113-W
14th Street & Independence Ave., N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20250

A. Hugh L. Brennan
Director
Procurement & Management Support
Operations

Department of Commerce
ROOM 6310
14th & Constitution Ave., N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20230

Mr. William H. Taft, IV
Deputy Secretary of Defense
for Research & Engineering

Department of Defense
Room 3E944 (Pentagon)
Washington, D.C. 20301

Mr. Ralph 01MO
Comptroller
Department of Education
Room 3017
400 Maryland Ave., S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20202

Mr. Berton J. Roth
Director
'Procurement and Assistance

Management DireCtOrate
Department of Energp
Room 513080
1000 Independence Ave., S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20585
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Mr. John F. Owens
Associate Assistant to the
Administrator for Management

Agency for International Development
Room 204 - State Annex 11
Washington, D.C. 20523

Mr. William J. MontgeMery
Administrative Director
Arms Control and Disarmament Agency
320-21st Street, N.W., RoOm 5725
Washington, D.C. 20451

Financial Manager
Board fOr International Broadcasting
Suite 1100
1201 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20036

Mr. Robert G. Dippel
Acting Chief
Precuremebt Management Staff
Office ofq.ogistice
Central Intelligence Agency
Washington, D.C. 20505

Mr. Joe F. Mink
Director
Administrative Serv ces
Commodity Futures Trading

Cemmissien
2033 k Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20581

Mr. Kenneth R. Rashid
Associate Executive Director
for Administratien

Consumer Product Safety Commission
5401 Weatbard Avenue
Bethesda, Maryland 20207
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John O'Shaughnessy
Assistant Secretary for

Management & Budget
Department of Health and
Human Services

Room 5140
200 Independence Ave., S.W.
WaShingten, D.C. 20201

Ms. Judith L. Tardy
Assistant Seeretary for
Administration

Department of Housing and
Urban Development

Room 10110
451 Seventh Street, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20410

Mr. Ronald W. Piasecki
Director
Office of Acquisition and
Property Management

Department of Interior
Room 5512
C Street Between 18th & 19 h

streets, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20240

M. William L. Vann
Procurement Executive
Justice Management Division
Department of Justice
Room 9000, Patrick Henry Building (BNB)

-601 D Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20530

M. Thomas Delaney
Deputy Director
Procurement and Grant
Management

Department of Labor
Room C-4311
200 Constitution Avenue, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20210

144



140

Mr. John J. Conway
Acting PrOCurement ExecutiVe
A/OPE
Room 532, SA-6
Department of State
Washington, D.C. 20590

Mr. Barnett M. Anceleita
Director of Installations
and Logistics

Department of Transportation
Room 9100
400 Seventh Street, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20590

Mr. Thomas P. O'Malley
Director
Office Of Procurement
Department of Treasury
Room 1450
1500 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20220

Mr. Brian K. P011y
Director
Procurement & Contracts
Management Division (PM-214)

Environmental Protection Agency
401 M Street, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20460

Mr. Martin 00 AleXander
Director
Contracts and Procurements
Division

Equal Employment Opportunity
Commission

2401 E Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20507
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Mr. Strat D. Valakis
Chief
Procurement Branch
Office of Administration
Executive Office of the president
Room 494 - DEOB
Washington, D.C. 20503

MB. Mary Mathews .

Director
Administrative Division
Farm Credit Administration
1501 Farm Credit Drive
McLean, Virginia 22102

Mr. Edward J. Minkel
Managing Director
Federal ComMUnications Commission
Room 848
1919 B Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20554

Kenneth J. Brzonkala
Director
Office Of Acquisition Management
Federal Emergeney Management Agency
Room 728
500 C Street, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20472

Richard L. FetrOcci
Director Of the Administration Office
Federal Home Loan Bank Board
,1700 G Street, N.W. - 4th Floor
Washington, D.C. 20552

Mr. Bark Aglio
Comptroller
Federal Labor Relations Authority
Room 236
500 C Street, S.W.
Washington, B.C. 20424
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Mr. Robert S. Walton, III
Director, Division of

Procurement & General services
Federal Trade Commission
Sixth & Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.
Room 702
Washington, D.C. 20580

Ma. Patricia A. Szervo
Associate Administrator
for Acquisition Policy

General Services Admnistraton
Room 4010
lath & F Streets, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20405

Mr. Virgil L. Schultz
Chief, Section of Administrative
. Services
Interstate COmMerce Commission
Room 1319
12th Street & Constitution Ave., N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20423

Mr. Frank E. Hagan
Comptroller
Washington, DC Headquarters Office
Merit Systems Protection Board
Suite 904
1120 VermoDt Avenue, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20419

Mr..Stua5b J. Evans
Assistant Administrator
for Procurement

National Aeronautics and
Space Administration

Room B-101 Federal Office Bldg. 10B
600 Independence Avenue, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20546

147



143

Mr. SrnestA/ussell
Director of Administration
National Labor Relations Board
Rodin 400
1717 Penneylvania /We., S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20570

M William B. Cole, Jr.
D rector
DiVision of Grants and Contracts
National Science Foundation
Room 201
1800 G Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20550

Mr. B. Michael Levins
Director, Bureau of Administration
National Transportation Safety Board
SOO Independence Avenue, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20594

Ms. Patricia G. Sorry
Director
Office of Administration
Nuclear RegOlatOry CommisSiOn
Washington, D.C. 20555

Mr ThOMAS J. Simon
Associate Director

for AdminietratiOn
Office Of Personnel Management
1900 E Street, S.W. Room 5542
Washington, D.C. 20415

Mr. Richard D. Morgan
Deputy DirectOr
General Services BureaU
Panama Canal Commission
APO, Miami 34011-
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TO; ALL REGIONAL, STATE AND AsSISTANT STATE DIRECTORS
FOR VETERANS EMPLOYMENT AND TRAINING SERVICE

FROM:

SUBJECT: I '

1. Pur os

ALL STATE EMPLOYMENT SECURITY _DMIMISTRATORS

ALL REGIONAL ADMINIST TO PO)

DONALD E. SMASTEEN
Deputy Assistant Secee.tary for
Veterans' Employmeft.and Training

VetenPoyin Validity GeneralIzation

To establish policy guidelines to be observed by State EMPloy-
ment Security Agencies (SESAs) to ensure that legislatively
mandated veterans' priority in referral is maintained in the
administration and conduct Of the Validity Generalization
method of using the General Aptitude Teat Battery (GATE) to
assess applicants' relative ability to perform or learn jobs.

.2. Sack round:

Validity Generalization (VG) Is a new method of applicant
referral based upon the large amounts of data generated by
many years of validity research on the GATE. To develop
operational procedures, it is currently being pilot tested
in a number of States.

Currently, two major patterns of VG use are emerging. Optimal
use of VG involves the "full-blowe approach, where the vast
majority of applicants, around 80%, are tested and test results
are used in referral to almost all jobs in conjunction with
employera' requirements, picking from the highest scores and
working down. The second approach, "EJTE Replacement". uses
VG only 4S requested by employers andfor for selected oceupa-
tions and employers. The number of applicants tested is

149
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demand-driven. Here also, referrals are top-down. As employer
demand increases, the distinction between the two patterns may
decrease or disappear.

, As local office operations vary along such dimension
character and size of labor market, sire of local of ic_
unemployment rate, degree of automation, acceptance of
change of staff, and management style of the state'agency,
etc., variations of operational procedures will be required.
Such operational procedures are currently being developed
ar the pilot,sites.

Under VG, all cot the qualifications required by the employer
will ordinarily be met. In addition, in developing opera-
tional procedures for VG, it is essential that veterans'
preference be maintained. Regulations at 20 CFR 652.120
require each State agency to provide maximum employment and
training opportunities to veterans by giving them preference
over non-veterans in employment and training services includ-
ing but not limited to registration, counseling, referral to
supportive services, job development, and referral. In
making referrals of qualified applicants to job openings and
training opportunities; the order Of priority in tO be (1)
special disabled veterans, (2) veterans of the Vietnam era,
(3) disabled veterans other than special disabled veterans,
(4) all other veterans and eligible persons, and (5) non-
veterans.

Policy_on Veterans Pr n Valid neralization

The policy principles applied to Validity Generalization are
stated below:

Veterans will be provided information on special
services provided to veterans in addition to the
orientation information provided to all applicants.

b. All local office staff must be aware of and observe
veterans' priority in making referrals to job openings

C. Th0 priority for veterans as specified in 20 CFR 652.120
must be followed in making referrals within the frame-
work of VG principles.
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Thetas principles must be observed by any State Employment
securj4Agency undertaking Validity Generalization (VG)
in swiss,

dun) Guidelines

SESS.% oal adopt procedures deemed appropriate in
achieving veterans' priority principles. The following
gUidellinve are but a few ways to comply with tho policy
mandator expreased above. They are divided into general
topics thr ease of reference.

a. .1)102)141tiOrl

(i) When VG- is initiated. veterans in the active
file should be contacted, informed of the
benefits of their being tested, and testing
offered to them.

(2) Veterans shall be tested on a priority basis
Wore non-veterans.

If the need for testing is greater than the
capacity, applicants should be tested in the
veterans preference order of 20 CFR 652.120.

gslation_and-Referral

(1) Employer qualifications must ordinarily be
toothy all applicants, including veterans.

Me priority specified in 20 CFR 652.120 must
beohserved in making referrals of applicants
who meet all of the other employer specifica-
tion. This can be achieved in several ways,
use of which are listed below:

Retablishment of an "up-frOnt" period such
as 24 or 48 hourS during which only qualified
mterane may be referred on a given'job order to
alow for adequate file search provided that all
local office staff with referral responsibility
share in this effort.

W Referral staff can ordinarily maintain the
tegrity of-both 20 CFR 652.120 and VG principled

byrnaking referrals based on (i) their knowledge
a the need to observe veterans' preference,
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(ii) their familiarity with employers' hiring
practices, (iii) their overall assessment of the

. applicant's-qualifications in addition to the vG
score, and (iv) results of interviews to determine
applicants' acceptance of the job offer.

The effectiveness of these and any other veterans' priority
procedures which any State implements in VG operations will
be carefully monitored by Veterans' Employment and Trainin
Service (VETS) staff to ensure satisfactory performance. If
any procedures produce less than effective veterans priorlty ,as required by Federal law, additional guidance will beprovided.

5. Actio;
(1) Each VETS field staff member shall utilize the,contents

of this VPL in the conduct of evaluations of local
offices involved in VG. Findings and/or observations

.should be included in regular reports. Critical issuesshould be raised immediately through established channels.
(2) SESA Administrators should ensure that VG operations in

their States are carried out according to the guidelines
established by this VPL.
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CHAIRMAN DASCHLE TO ROBERT T. JONES, DEPUTY ASSISTANT SECRETARY,
EmpLoymENT AND TRAINING ADMINISMATION, DEPARTMENT OF LABOR

00.0 Wutk

Ake ma. poqeram

,iINrflN!NTN DNI S

GV ISONNN1 MONFORMERIF

Ifiouge Of tpfcøfntSttbf it

COMMITTEE on VSTERANR. AFFAIRS
33. CAAN131.114C1133E VikVildia

Manbirtsms. Me 20515

July 17, 1986

Henerable Roberts T. Jones
Deputy Asaistant Secretary
Employment and Training Aminintra
U.S. Department of Labor
200 Constitution Avenue, N.M. '

Washington, D.C. 20210

on

41.K.

.i+.1

0.0

Dear Mr. Secretary:

I regret that time did not permit asking you all of the
questions that the Membera of the Subcommittee had planned to
submit tO you at the hearing of July 16, 1986, to review em-
ployment and training programs for veterans administered by the
Department of Labor.

It will be appreciated if you will respond to these
questions by August 13, 1906. The questions, together with your
answers, will be made a part of the official hearing record.

1. The Interstate Conference of Employment Security
Agencies testified that there has been no effort by the
Department of Labor to communicate with the JTPA system regarding
the particular needs of veterana. Why hann't thin been done?
Clearly the Title IV-C funding isn't adequate to addreas
veterans problems effectively, so priority should be provided in
other waya.

2. 'That etatiatics are available regarding veteran
participation in JTPA and how do these statistics compare with
thoee for other client groups?

3. The Federal Government's employment and training respon-
sibilities tO our veterans aro vested with the Department of
Labor and specifically through ETA's delivery system, including
the EMployffient Service. If the Federal role is giVen up, what do
you see happening to veterans preference and veterans services?
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4. Any effor_ to devolve, defederalize, or privatize the
Emp4oyment Service will have a major impact on veterans and ou
law contained in title 38. Can we have your assurance that you
will be Consulting with thia Committee coucurrent with cxlsul-
tation with the Committee on Education and Labor prior to, at thetime of, and following recommendation of any such legislation?
Further, can you a cure me that the Assistant Secretary for
Veterans Employment and Training will be an integral part of the
planning prooesu Within the Department?

Sincerely,

TOM DASCHLE
Chairman
Subcommittee on Education,
Training and Employment

TD:ek

64-104.0 -

5 4
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Th Honorable Torn Waschle
Chairman
Subcommittee on Education,
Training and Employment

Nosse of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20518

War Mr. Chairman:

150

Asyyant Sectwfary ter
E and Training
W.a..o.arhington. D.C. 10210

Thin is in response to your le of July 17 containing questions of
Mown ttec members perteirsin to the July 16 hearing on employment
aftd training programs for vete'7_-_wans administered by the cepartment of
tabor.

In response to Question l. it ......uppears from the latest program informa-
tion available to us that vff te m..vans are adequately served under the Job
training paztnership Act corPa Linder the block grant design of .3TinA,
targeting of priorities for sevices beyond those specified in the Act
Itself falls within the purvie "...v... of the private Industry Council and the
chief local elected officials, BS local circumstances may dictate. In
view of the above, we do oat 5e a compelling reason or legal basis to
promote to the JTPA system prl.....urity service to veterans over other
diaadvantaged groups.

MO regard to Question 2, dat--= from the Job Training Longitudinal
Riney (JTV.$) for Program yea_-_ 1984 (July 1984 - June 18138) for JTPA
Title II-A showed the followir s

O Veterans comprised nearly 10 percent of the program's new
enrollees.

o Over 9 out of 10 vet
disadvantaged.

ht. in JTRA were economi_ _ly

o The majority of VCLCtSIOS i'w.v.were assigned to training activities,
including classroom train,- ang and on-the-job training (03T).

O Upon leaving the prograni, 72 percent of the veterans entered
employment paying an evsrurge hourly wage of $9.44.
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o Compared wIth other groups serve-id ty JTpA, veterans were farmore likely to have partioipatea in COT, experienced a higherentered emplolment rate, and remaived substantially higherwages at placement.
It should be noted that compared to 'tl-se Comprehensive Enployment andTraining Act (cETA), JTpA, is serving a slightly higher proportion ofveterans, among v.hom there appear to be a greater proportion ofhandicapped. JTPA placement rates for veterans are significantly
higher than tinder CETA.

Our data also showed that the above trends continued through the firsthalf of Program Year 1985 (July 1985 December 1985) . Enclosed ars theJTIS data tables comparing the eharac'eeristics, progran assignments, andoutcomes for veterans with other groups.
In answer to Questions 3 and 4, we ar currently reviewing the futurerelationship between the Federal Government and the States with regardto the administration of the Dnploymerit Service. This review is nowat an early stage. In that connectiora, we will take into account theeffect of the relationship, or any suggested change in the relation-ship, on veterans. You may be assureta that we will consult with all'appropriate congressional committees -hould we decide to pursue anylegislative changes relating te the Employment Service.

T. JONES
tant Secre ary of Labor
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TABLE 4U

TABLE 4u: VETE-I:A:1Si TITLE ILA
(Perrent DIStr1but1on1
Transition -Program program

Year year 1964 Year 19855e1e01e0 Characteristics oct 63-Jone 84 Jil_y_A±n,:one 85

Total Enrolleee 61000 66.500 32.700

948 93% 91%

sinority States

6 7 9

DnIte
Black-
Hiaban

67
26
5

69
25
5

70
24
4Other 2 2 2

Ace at Enrollment
Younger anal 19 1 1
19-21 7 7
Adults (22-54)
55 and older

SS
7

84
9

87
7

Econemically Dieedaantaned 90 89

Eereivino AFDC a 9 9

Pecivinc Public Assistanee 31 32 25TM, Udlnu Arpc

13.T. CIA-Leant_ 19 18

EdocatiOn 0181511
14 16cenota 1.'Cp051L.

Student (H.S. Or less) 1 1 1I.S. graduate (or more) 85 84

Bar -rn to Employment
L ten Enclisn 1
mendicacced 8 9 10
Cffanzt@f 12 12 11
Diaglared HOnemaker 1 1

0Prrtji ABBi'rlBlI
30n :raining

On-the-100 Training 34
JOb Seartb ,%ssistanee 25
Work Experienee 2
Otter 6ervices 9 7

70t61 TOrminees 35,000 57.202 24.200

Entered_ Employment Date 74 72 71

PV0r2ffo now-lv Woon 65.25 65.4:
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Total Enrollees

Other
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TABLE 4A1 PEnALES, TILE 11A
(Percent Distribution(

Transition
Tear

oct_83-June 84.

2S-2,400

1006

51
34
10
4

Ace at Enrmllment
tounger than 19 19
19-21 20 f

Adults (22-54) 58
55 and older 3

n mically oisadvantad 94

TABLE 4A

Prodram Program
year 1984 Year 1985

4EIYAD-Ole_115

367,900 204.300

1001 1001

53 53
33 35
10 9
3 3

19
ZO
BS

94

21
20
56
3

93

E-fceivism AFDC 30 32 30

ReCeiving Pubito Alotsutse
ljne Uetnn APOCF 49 51 50

6

t31c0ti0n Sttt
272:1001 cropout
Student (H.S.
H.S. cradnate (or oo

nergieru to Emclovment
L7at--60 Ingilon
Fandicapped
Wf@nder
Diaplcutd Monemaker

Tritiel program A55iOnfl-
Cloasroom Training
On-the,leg Training
Joe Search Assistance
1:mrk Experience
Other Services

Total Teroinees

22 25 23
13 12 15
65 63 62

10

170,600

7ntervd 3G10700rt Pate 61

Averanc Hourly Wane 54.20

2920,06

GI

64.33

3

7
2
6

45

64

54.30
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-TABLE 4L

TABLE 41.1 RECEIVING Ro8LIO ASSISTANCE. TITLE IIA
[Percent GiStribution]

Transition Braga-AM PrOOres
Year 1084 %oar 1985

selected Charasts toti.s Oct 83-2uns 84 Jule 84rJene 85 .3((1 y 85-Doe 85

TOtal Enr011OOS

SOX
Maio
rsmals

Ape at Enrollment
Youtn ( unOer 221
AdultS (Over 211

Da9B0Miaa1lY DiSadVenterred

' 24 736.000

42%
58

:4

3

15_2. 200

33%
67

49
39

35 37 37
65 64 62

98 97 96

. Receiving AFDC 50 51 51

socsivino Rublie Assistance 100 100 100
(lesiva AFDC)

Edueation Status
cropour

nt (B.S. Or less)
grtdcate tor MOr01

27
15
58

6

31
14
55

4

23
16
57

Earrigre tg Rmolovnent
LIM1ZeG Encilsn 4 3
Heneicepeed 6 7
Offender 6 6
3ipiarga 8.semaker 7 6 6

Initial Bret:Mem Assionmsnt
Ciaerroon Training 44 44 45
On-ths-job Treinind 12 19 17
Joh Deereh ASeistanoe 18 13 20
150rk Experience 7 3 9
Cther SarvicCO 14 n 10

Tetal_Tormineee 130,300 242,100 405.700

NeTered PORlovront De_ts 59 17 58

Avcrsoo_nouriv Wass s4.43 54.49 54.47

1_59
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TABUG

TABLE 4G8 YOsTE (UNDER ACE 22), TITLE IIA
(Bereent Dietr1tut10n1

Transition Program PcOns
- Tear Year 1904 t en 1985Selected Cbaracr s _ca Oct 93-3une 54

Total_Enrollses 230,500 285,600

Sex
Male 518
Female

ninoritV Statue

49

Nnate 56 51
Black 2P 35
HleSanic 9 10
°thee 4 4

Ace at En Icont
100 100 190

.ounger (wile. 22)
AdUlte (over 21)

00080!4e011V oisadvan d 93 ! 94

Rec@ivin AFDC 19 20

Peoivino Fmnliq Aesistance 37

4

37

3

16jincluona-KPGc)

ti.r. Claimant

330081033 OtotUO
28

11

dent 18.13. 08 leSe) 32 16

Graduate e. 42

Barriers tO Emulo
Limi ten E 18n
Handicapmed
Offender
Dieplated Homemalee

Pr- -am Act-torment
29
16
21
13
12

17
18
15
15

8

0
8

_Initial
Elaeaccam
On-th0-2cia Training
Jos 042rE!I A88j8Eane@
cork Ermerience
Other SerViSes

inees 122,7p0 4 10"1
rotated Eknalueme _te 57 57

Terminntion Rata 66 62 0

Dourly Nene 64.1; 84.8
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TOtel_Enr011eed

Sex
Male
refeale

A00 et tnrelleent
Yeanger tnan 1
19-21
Adiate (22-54)
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CHAIRMAN EMILE TO SUSAN R. DAEIIINGER, DEPT= UNDER SECRETARY,
EMPLOYMENT STANDARDS. DEPARTMENT OF LABOR

U.S. Department 01 LBW

AUG I

Erepaty UrweS---crt.ry rr
Emplay,n@nt St .2.-IdArds
Wohingtort, 13- 30214

Honorable Tom Duch leMairMan
SubcoMmittee on Education.

Training aild Employment
Committee Oa Vutorans af faira
O.S. House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 2051 5

Dear Hr. Chelmme

act G 2 2 1986

In your letter of July 17 you encL..=sed five questions that
members of tho Subcommittee had pi- -.2.rAned to sek at the hearingOn July 16- I to enclosing ray real=onse to each of these
questions tO be ineluded am part 0 the of finial hearing record.
Please let me know if you need add tional information.

EnOlosUre
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QUESTION: Last year we received testimony indicating that
perhape most, compliance reviews done by OFCCP did

not include an investigation of compliance with veteran
requirements. DOL testimony this year indicaten that each
compliance review now includen questions regarding affia-
tiVe action relative to veterans. What have you done to
accomplish thiS7

ANSWER; It is our view that this testimony given by those
outsi:de the program was not fully informed. It has been
OFCCP pOliOy, for many years, that each compliance review
undertaken must include attention to veterans'
requirements. However, on October 10, 1985, in an effort
to reemphasize this policy, the Director of the Office of
Federal Contract Compliance Programs (OFCCP) once again
reminded all Assistant Regional Adminintrators that all
compliance review reportn are to include a specific section
deVoted to the contractor's SeCtion 2012 compliance
activities. They were alno informed that a:ccountabilitY
reviews performed by the National Office would include a
thorough reVieW of the regiOnwn enforcement-of Section
2012. In addition, area office directors were inntructed
tO personally establish and maintain worXing relationshipn
with all Veteran Employment Services NES) reprenentatives
in their areas.

2. QUESTION: Testimony submitted by the Disabled American
Veterans brought up an event that I, frankly, find almost
bard to believe. This has to do with the recent presenta-
tion by OFCCP of the exemplary voluntary efforts (EVE)
awards. Eleven Federal contractors were honored for
exhibiting outstanding and innovative efforts in outreach
and recruitment toeminorities, women, and handicapped
individuals. Not one of the eleven awardn wag for special
nervice to veterans. Whet happened?

ANSWER: In order to be considered for an award a con-
tractor must be nominated by one of the ten regions or by a
manager in the Natrenal Office. Then a committee, appoint-
ed'hy the Director of OFCCP, screene the nominationn and
recommends to the Director those contractors whose programs

of such an outstanding nature Chat they should be given
special recognition. There is no effort made by the com-
mittee to have an awardee in each of the OFCCP program
areas. Contractors are Chosen only from those nominated.

3. QUESTION; I understand that OFCCP participates an an ex-
ETMWmember of the Interstate Conference cf Employment
Security Agencies' Subcommittee on Veterans Affairn. Has
specific individual been appointed to serve in this posi-
tiOn or does the OFCCP representative change from meeting to
meeting? I think a single individual appointed on at least
an annual basin would provide most continuity.

ANSWER; Mn. Linden Heck, Executive Assistant to the
DIrector, has been assigned as the OFCCP representative for
the Interstate Conference of Empleyment Security Agencies'
Subcommittee on Veterans Affairn (ICESA). She attended
ICESA meetings on April 2, 3, and June 12, 13, 1986.

4. QUESTION; In his testimony, Mr. Sbanteen mentioned that by
the end of this fiscal year, OFCCP will have completed
almost 5,000 compliance reviews - as compared with 2,600
for fiscal year 1980.

remember that a year ago you were facing a personnel cut
of about 42, yet you have been able to increane compliance
reviews. How do you 4o it?
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We have increased the number of compliance reviews
4.'77980, despite reduced staffing levels, because of

severel _ management initiatives. We have been able to absorb
am perft-sonnel cut bY reducing overhead positions.

Isple0eammtation of the complaint administration system andthe erftrapliance review information system has made
onsgetes-..ent of the investigative and review process more
dfieitt--mnt. We have also implemented a more effective
system ta-to select contractors for review. An improved case
imnagenfant system has enabled managers to exercise more
control over the compliance review at all stages resulting
is e Oleauction in the hours required to complete a review.
M addit=Mbion, an increased emphasis on the quality audit has
brolglit about improved quality-

UES- I Have any sanctions been taken against employersi1To comply with Section 2012 of Title 38, United
Rates at:node. on hiring of veterans?

ANSITEft No cases have gone to enforcement. Where a
UcTiOse=in of 38 USC 2012 was found, we were able to resolve
the 14104-mes through conciliation. The few cases that were
recomnioh,cm3ed for enforcement were resolved without the
ssccusA:=y of imposing sanctions.



CHAIRMAN DASCHLE TO TO JAMES BouRIE, NATIONAL SERVICE DIRECTOR, AMVETS

MINE-W.0CP" NONNFIL5S

CV. (SONNY] MONTGOMERY

31.)ou0t of Repregentatibrs
COMMITTEE ON VETERANS' AFFAIRS

225 CA6167..01,31. OFF. iijiMite§

UMidAngion. 43f 20515

July 17, 1986

Mr. James Bourie
National Service Directer
AMVETS
4647 Porbes Boulevard
Lanham, MD 20001

Dear Jims

I regret that time did not perMit asking you all of the
questions that the Members of the Subcommittee had planned tO
Submit to you at the hearing of July 16, 1986, to review
employment and training programs for veterans administered by the
Department of Labor.

It will be appreciated if you will respond to these
questions by August 13 , 1986. The queetions, together with your
answers will be made a part Of the official hearing record.

1. It'S Clear that veterans aren't being served by JTPA
Title 2 and Title 3 programs. The question is why?

What reSponsibility must the Employment and Training Adm n-
iStration assume for the lack or service to veterans? Are there
reasons Why veterans are not being included? Why there are no
'oVert" efforts being made to include veterans?

2. You mentioned the possibility Of either a front or back
door effort teing made to eliminate local veteran employment
representatives. Can you shed any light on this peasibility and
what effect would eliminating local veteran employment represen-
tatives have on veterans?
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3. In your prepared testimony, at the bottom of page 5, yOU
report On a recent meeting WhiCh apparently included a disCUSsion
of the Department of Labor's overall goals and objectives.
VeteranS weren't included. Would you please elaborate?

SinCerely,

TCH DASCHLE
Chairman
Subcommittee on EducatiOn,
Training and EmplOyment

TD:ek
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The Honorable Thomas Daschle
Chairman. Subcommittee on Educe ion,

Training and lloyment
House Veterans' lairs Committee
334 Cannon How ,Zlice Building
U.S. House of Rov,asentatives
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairman Dmschle:

4UC 1 1986

This is in reaponse to your July 17, 1986. letter posing
follow-up qUestions to AtIVETS testimony of July 16, 1986.

We are pleased to provide you with our comments.

Question number 1 epics why veterans are not being served
by Titles II and III of the JTPA. Under the above Titles .
veterans are not a specific target group, but indeed ate
served under other eligibility criteria; but again not
specifically as veterans. In the history of manpower training
programs, from the MDTA to CETA, veterans were never a

specific target group. To us it in fundamentally unfair
that many other groups . to include ex-felons are provided

specific employment and training programs while veterans
Must content themselves with meager program funding.

The ETA. in cooperation with the OASVET, must assume a major

role in the delivery of veterans employment and training

programs. However, the current direction and philosophy
of the ETA is not conducive to the idea that it should be
the provider of specific employment and training programs .

but inatead is looking at the "big picture." That picture

does not include veterans. ETA's philosophy is to distance

itself from directly administering federal employment and

training programs; to allow atates and localities to _design

and implement programs predicated on federal guidelines

through established law. It is incumbent . nonetheless.

for ETA, in cooperation With the OASVEr. to issue otrong

reminders to state JTPA councils, PICs and others that

veterans need to be served. ETA could also track veteran
participation in JTPA with such information shared with

the OASVET.

AMEriCall Vutrans yr ismid war II. Ktimo and %ion...,
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The Honorable Thomas Daschle Page TwoJuly 22, 1986

You also ask of the possibility of the elimination of theLVERs. The LVERs consume nearly $50M annually and areestablished by law under Section 2004 of Title 38, U.S.C.The history of LVERs has been fraught with attacks aimedat its elimination by either the Department of Labor and,
or Congress for being duplicative and, or cost-.saving. No
doubt one could look at LVERs and DVOPs and on first glance
conclude that they both perform the same function. However,that would not be the case at all, AMVETS feels this in
the situation at OMB (or the Department of Labor) wherein
all efforts ate being brought to bear to eliminaring all
"unnecessary" programs. In _FY87, the_ LVERs will loose168 representatives, further losses could be sustained bymerely amending the controlling regs as Section 2004 issilent on numerical base-lines.

Finally, the question is asked regarding the departments
overall goals and objectives.coupled with the issue of an
"across-the-department" 20 percent reduction, When the
Secretary of Labor announced his department-wide goals and
objective, AMVETS' was disappointed not to find veterans
employment and training concerns among them as we feel that
those matters should be a top department priority, and thatthere is more than enough documentation to substantiate
this, One other signal is the possibility of a 20 percent
OASVET cut. To our thinking, there is precious little froM
which to take 20 percent. Besides the LVERs, only the RDVETS
and national staff are vunerable, all other positions are
established by law. One possible way is to leave vacancies
unfilled, to include mandated positiona.

As we have stated in our prepared text, we believe the OASVET
is in for some trouble ahead, from budget-cutters who will
demand that it give up more and more. This situation will
fly in the fate of its legislative mandate. Further,
Complicating the situation will be the continuing need for
substantive veterans employment and training programs.

AMVETS' appreciates the opportunity to clarify our position
on veterans employment and training programs and commenda
you for your continued leadership and interest.

SikIcerely,

,

JaMes
Nat

JGB:pjf

Bourie
Service Director



CHAIRMkN DAWDLE TO RONALD W. DRACD, NATIONAL EMPLOYMENT DIRECTOR,
DISABLED AMERICAN VETERANS

llI5ABI.ED AMERICAN VE,TER ANS

Atignet 12, 1986 AUG28

Honorable Thomas A. Daschle
B.5. HOUee of Representatives
2455 Rayburn Rouse Office Building
Waehingten, DC 20515

Pear COngreeeetan ()amble(

Thank yOU for your recent letter requesting that I respond
to three questions relatiVe tO the hearing of July 16, 1986.

On behalf of the Disabled American Veterans, 1 wish to
again thank you for conducting the hearing and I am happy to
prOVide the following responses in chronological order as asked.

1. The Disabled American Veterans agreee with the charge
'that contractors are still unaware of their
responsibilities to veterans.* We believe that the Office
of he Aeeietant secretary of Veterane' EmplOyMent (OASVET)
hair initiated at least One pOsitive aetion to notify
contractors of their obligation. As you are aware, the
ao-called Alabama Project has contracted With DUnn and
Bradstreet to provide timely information to VETS staff who,
in turn, contact the contractor to remind them of their
obligation.

We belie e that additional steps could and shOuld be
taken. For e ample: (11 contracting agencies should be
required to m ke specific reference to the veteran's
affirmatiVe a tion requirements! (2) OFCCF ehOUld amend
their regulations to provide for pre and post compliance
reviews (thus eneuring contractors' knoWledge of their
Obligations); (l) the OASVET should contact majOr bUSineaa
groups suCh as the chamber or commerce, National Alliance
or Business, National Federation of Independent Businesses,
National Association of Manufacterern and the Business
Round Table, as well as the Ad council, seeking their
assistance to publicize the obligations under the
affirmative action provisions.

believe this approach can be done in a Very positive
and non-threatening manner so as to let the contractor
community know that thin in an attempt to assist them in
complying with the law rather than a "peliCing action."
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Honorable Thomas A. Oaschle
August 12, 1986
Page 2

2. We have had several meetings coordinated by the United
States Chamber of Commerce which included representatives
from the major veterans organizations, the Chamber of
Commerce, the Small BUsiness Administration, National
Federation of Independent Busineases (NFIB). The purpose
of these meetings was to discuss modification of this
reporting requirement. None of the organizations in
attendance could deMenstrate how veterans would benefit
from such a change. In our view, changing the threshold as
proposed would adversely Impact on veterans by virtue
of excluding a certain number of contractors from the
reporting requirement. It is our belief that should
any contractor be exempted from the reporting
requirement, these employers' veterans affirmative
action programs would receive no or low status.

While we are willing to discuss this issue further,
those who adVocate increasing this amount have been unable
to provide any satisfactory reason as to why the level
should be increased. It should, also be noted that few
contractors have provided comments on the proposed rules
published in the Federal RT1LnEE on may 28, 1986.

3. To our knowledge, since the inception of the
affirmativ action requirements for covered veterans, OFCCP
has never imposed sanctions On any employer.

Again, thank you for providing us the opportunity to appear
before your Subcommittee and to respond to your inquiries.

Sincerely,

HWO;am

, MAU) W. DRadH
National employment D__
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TYNINTS CONSYrN

V. 150NNYI MONTOOMERY

la of ilipreatifatair5
COM Irru ON ViTEPANV AFFAM5

aLt Of MI 0.0.44

FarShinspos. DC 20515

31,111, 17, 1985

me. Ronald Drach
National Employment Director
Disabled American Veterans
807 melee Avenue, E.W.
Washington, D.C. 20024

Dear ken;

I regret that time did not permit asking you all Of the
CUOStions that the Members of the Subcommittee had planned tO
submit tO y011 at the hearing of July 16, 1986, to review em-
ployment end training programS for veterans administered by the
Department of Labor.

It Will be appreciated if you will respond tO these
questions by August 13, 1966. The questions, together with your
answers, will be made a part of the Official hearing.

1. Regarding the Federal Contractor JOb Listing Program,
there are thoSe who charge that contractors are still unaware Of
their responeibilitieS to veterans. Do you agree with this
a..sessment and, if so, Whet Steps can be taken tO improve this
situation?

2. What is yOur response to the recommendation that the
610,000 reporting level be increased to 650,0007 Would veterans
be negatively iMpaCted by such a change?

I. DO you know if OPCCP has impoSed sanctions on any
employers during the lest year because they were not complying
with the law and regulations aS they pertain te veterans?

sincerely,

TOM DASCHLE
Chairman
Subcommittee on Education,
Training and Employment

Tptee
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CHAIRMAN DASCHLE TO DENNIS E. RHOADES, DIRECTOR, NATIONAL ECONOMICS
COMMISSION, THE AMERICAN LEGION

The
erican
gion

CAmery

* WASHINGTON OFFICE OE "PC STREET, N.W. * WASHINGTON, G.C, MOE *
ROM 801-2700 *

Honorable Thomas A. Daschle, Chairman
Subcommittee on Education, Training and Employment
Committee on Veterans Affairs
U.S. House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Mr. Chairman:

August 8, 1986

We are pleased to provide you with responses to the questions
you submitted in your letter of July 17, 1986. I appreciated the
opportunity to appear before your subcommittee to share our views on
the present status of veterans employment programs at the Department
of Labor, and the prospects for their future,

would also like to thank you for the subcommittee's present
consideration Of our proposal to provide a statutory formula for
determining the number Of fulltime local veterans employment repre-
sentatives in local Job Service offices. The American Legion looks
forward to working with yOU on this issue.

Our responses are included as an attachment. As always, we ar-
grateful for your attention to the Legion's views.

9"4 cerely yours,

1),

DENNIS K. RHOADES
Director of Economics

DER:ja
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You indicated that elle Lenion has become aware of a consultat
ss which the Employment and Training Administration has initia
state agencies and Others to develoo policy options for ETA and
Labor pepartment.

The Legion and other veterans organizations have an obvious in-
terest in any nolicy recommendations which result from these consul-
tation$

How would you describe the participation by the Legion and other
veterans organizations, at this point, in this consultation process?
As a full and equal partner? Will you let this Subcommittee know if
your participation is anything less than ag a full and eoual partner?

A 1, As I indicated in our oral testimony, I had the opportunity to
meet with Under Secretary of Laboz Dennis Whitfield, two days before
the hearing. =the subject of ETA's consultation groups. At that
meeting, the Under Secretary agreed to:

A. Appoint a veterans service organization representa
each of the five consultation work croups: Role of Government,
Clients/Targetting, Service, Financing, and Coordination.

B. Establish a spw,ialEmployment Service policy task force as
an adjunct to the Secretary of Labor,s Committee on Veterans Env
ment, as authorized ,by 38. ssc 2010.

By these actions, we are reasonably satisfied that tbe veterans
organizations will become a full and equal partner in the consulta-
tion process perhaps more importantly, the effects of any policy
change on veterans services in the Employment Service should assume a
high public profile, rather than being swept aside as has been the case
with other ETA program redesigns. We will keep the Subcommittee in-
formed of our progress.

Q 2. You mentioned the possibility ef a proposal to subsume the em-
ployment service under JTPA. Has this been tried, or is it being
tried now and what are the results, eSpecially regarding services to
beterang and veterans preference?

A. 2 The State of Indiana has recently attempted to combine the re-
sources of its Job Service and Job Training Partnership Act programs
in order to facilitate coordination between employment training and
labor exchange activities iinfOrtunately, we have no information about
the possible effects of this administrative change upon veterans pref-
erence. I have discussed thin matter with Assistant secretary Don
shasteen, and he has indicated that he will look closely at the
arrangement.

Our reference in written testimony to t:.,e subsumption of the
Job service to JTPA actually pertained tO a possible national policy
OptiOn. Given JTPA'S poor record of serv ice to ueterana, and its
relative "untouchability," The AMQE n Legion has a SeriOUS OOneern
about such an Option.
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ln your prepared statement, you indicated that probably no more
h n a dozen training programs for veterans have been developed nation-

wide under both Title Ile and Title III of the Job Training Partnership
Act,

Do you know for cartaieltztor if Title Ile and Title III program
are serving veterans? Ilow would you characterize the information or
lack Of information that's available on JTPA and veterans?

A. 3 There has been a persistent problem in obtaining statistics on
veterans participation in JTPA. This spring, for the first time, the
Department of Labor was able to furniah, on a one-time basis, some
general numbers on veterans participation in JTPA Title Ile and III
programs. According to the DenartMent's statistics, 9-1 percent of
all Title II participants were Veterans fly way of comparison, vet-
erans constitute about 17 percent of the labor force in the United
States- Veterans are faring better under Title III. comprising 21
percent of all participants. This is below. however. Bureau of Labor
StatiStics estimates, which indicate that veterans make up 25 percent
of all dislocated workers ea of January 1965.

In our opinion, the Labor Department has the authority to col-
lect statistics on veterans, using present data collection procedures.
Unfortunately We have received ne indication from the Department
that it is willing to do so,
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CHAIRMAN DAWN! E TO ALAN LAFFERMAN, ASSISTANT 13IRECTOR. ICESA

ICESA

INTERSTATE CONFERENCE OF EMPLOYMENT SECURITY AGENCIES, INC.
SUITE 126, 444 NORTH CAPITOL STREET, NeW WASHINGTON, D,C 20001, 202/028-5588

August 18, 1986

Mr. Tom baschle, Chairman
Subcommittee on Education, Training

and Employment
Committee on veterans Affairs
U.S. Souse of Representatives
335 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman Daschlet

In response to your letter dated July 17, 1986, the
responses (see attachment) are provided to your questions, in
conjunction with the Subcommittee hearing held JUlY 16, 1986.

Attachment

AL:mlp

Testmony.A18

175

Sincerely,

Alan Laffer -n
Assistant Director
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Attachment

1.9 Many of your metbers have major reservations about devolu-
tion. Could you on their behalf, describe those concerns
for us. Why specifically is there concern among some of
your members?

Are veterans preference in service delivery and development
Mutually exclusive, or can veterans preference in service
delivery be maintained if devolvement were to occur? In
your opinion, how could veterans preference be maintained?

1.A The Interstate Conference will not develop a final position
regarding devolution, Until a legislative proposal is
formalized. The concept has, potentially, so many variables
that to speculate on a position at this time is inappro-
Priate. However, as we stated in our testimony before the
Subcommittee, some of our members have major reserVations
about the basic concept of transferring the administrative
taxing responsibility from the Federal Government to the
States: There is concern that the politics inVolved with
State taxing decisions, and the competing environment for
limited State revenues may eventually affect the Employ-
ment Service Program and priority services to veterans.

We do not wish to imply that devolution would automatically
reduce or eliminate the ES, and effective services for
veterans in the States. Certainly, under a devolution-type
of aPProach, legislation could be very specific regarding
the need for a statewide labor exchange system and that
veterans services are a prioritized part of that system.
However, it would appear that the Federal Government would
have to retain some degree of authority over the States to
ensure that these important programs are supported by the
States. This will be difficult, since the States will he
the taking authority and not the Federal Government.
Federal sanctions woUld be difficult, if not legally
impossible, to formUlate and impose@

2.Q There is widespread and understandable confusion about
validitY generalization, or V.G., as it is known.

To begin with, there,s confusion about what "V.G." means
Coes V.G. mean that the GAT'S= results are a generally val d
indicator of job performance for most jobs? What does
"V.G." mean?

2.A The Interstate Conference is not in the best position to
Provide a technically-based description of the program
or its relationship to the OATH@ we defer to the U.S.
Department of Labor for a comprehensive description,
since it is the Department that initiated, tested,
and promoted the PrOject, through the Federally funded
Test Research and Development Centers.

3.Q In some oases, the use of V.G. has meant a new opera-
tiOnal system whiCh inclUdes mass testing@ There is some
concern that mass testing can adversely effect the services
Provided to veterans. How would you respond, PaYing par-
ticular attention to the Services provided by disabled
veterans outreach prograM specialists and local veterans
employment representatives.

Are veterans preference and V.G. mutually exclusive? What,
if your opinion, would be the minimUm requirements needed
to assure the continuation of veterans preference in
service delivery and the Use of V.G.?

176
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3.A The Interstate Conference supports continued experimenta-
tion of Validity Generalization testing. As we stated in
our testimony, "VG has the potential to substantially
increase the involvement of the private sector in Employment
Service Programs." However, the following critical areas
must be addressed by the Department of Labor and formallY
communicated to the States, as expeditiously as possible

.

so that State Employment Security Agencies can move
vigorously to meet growing employer demand for the
Program:

(a) Providing guidance to state Employment Service
Agencies on the procedures that should be employed
to ensure that the provision of services under Ire is
in accordance with the veterans preference mandates of
Title 38, USC, Chapters 41-43, and supporting regula-
tions.

(b) Providing guidance to State Employment Service Agencies
on the procedures that should be employed to ensure
that handicapped individuals are not discriminated
against under VG.

(c) Analyzing the basic VG Program, and recommended
implementation procedures, to determine if there is
reverse discrimination in the Program. The results
of this review must be formally communicated to the
States.

Over the past year, these iSSUCs have been repeatedly raised
with DOL officials; however to date, no response has been
received.

4.Q You commented on the lack of effort made by the Department
of Labor to encourage State Job Training Partnership ACt
Councils and Private Industry Councils to address veterans
employment and training needs.

Is there any logical explanation for this failure of the
Department? Wby would DOL not take advantage of the
opportunity to encourage addressing the special employment
and training needs of veterans under either Title 2A or
Title 2?

4.A We Cannot speculate on the reason(s) why the Employment and
Training Administration of the Department of Labor does not
address the employment and training needs of veterans
through JTPA. It is important to note that Title 38, USC,
Chapter 41 provides the Secretary of Labor with adequate
authority tO more directly involve JTPA in serving veterans.

5.Q In your testimony, you stated that the funding for DVOPs
and LAYERS iS insufficient. We were able to rescue most of
the staff last year and it appears there may be trouble
again in fiscal year 1987.

In your VieW, what will he the impact on the quality of
Services to veterans if DVOPs and LVERs are not adequately
fUnded?

9.A When funding fOr DVOPs and LVERs is net adequate, the
speCial employment and training needS Of Veterans cannet
be adequatelY met. Specifically, veterans outreach would
draMatiCally suffer, ea Wel as the special placement effor
and programs of coordination With state and local support
facilities.

177
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It is important to recognize in this regard that with the
continued reduction of base ES funds, the quality of
services to veterans will greatly diminish, regardless
of the level of DVOP and LVER funding. The basic ES grant
provides the funds necessary for counseling, testing,
automation, facilitiesthe entire infrastructure of
services required for DVOPs and LVERs to adequately
function.

The emphasis on quality services for veterans must first be
directed to the ade acy of funding for the basic Es System,
and then to the sufficiency of specialized veterans staff.

6.Q Regarding the Federal Contractor Job Listing Program, since
your members are in constant contact with employers, what
efforts have you made to familiarize those employers with
their responsibilities to veterans?

6.A ES agencies formally communicate with identified Federal
contractors, and in most instances follow this up with
personal visits. However, in many instances the contract
is over or close to being so when we are first notified.
Further, as we stated in our testimony, contractors seemed
to be first learning of their responsibilities under Sect.
2012 from our staff. There must be a better system to
ensure that contractors fully understand their responsi-
bility at the time of the award.

Testmony.A15
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CHAIRMAN DASCHLE TO DENNIS M. CULLINAN, SPECIAL ASSIMANT, NATI NAL
LEGISLATIVE SERVICE, VFW

VETERANS OF FOREIGN WARS OF THE UNITED STATES

OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR

August 4, 1955

The Honorable Tom Danchle, Chairman
Subcommittee on Edueation. Training
and EmployMent

Veterans' Affairs Committee
United States ROUBO of Representat
Washington, UC 20515

Dear Mr. Chairmant

861 I an v

Kindly find enelosed responses to questions which time dic
not allow you to ask at the recent hearing of the Subcommittee
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QUESTIONS AMP AXSWERS

QUESTION SI. On page 8 of your atatement, you erprens A very serious
hyputhesia. That is that an Adminiatration shortterm goal is a reduction
in staff and programs provided to veterans and that a longterm objective
may be the elimination of the Office of Asaistant Secretary of Veterans'
Employment and Training.

You heard the Department of Lsbore reaponae. Would you like to comment
further?

ANSWER 01 The Heritage Foundation, in a publication entitled "Mandate
for Leaderahip Policy Management 171 4 Conservative Administration," edited
by Mr. Charlea b. Heatherly, states on page 1078 that, "There are Areas of
the government that are statutorily beyond the authority of the President to
intervene by Executive Order, suth aa by the administration of the
independent agencies in the requirements of the Administrative Procedures
Act. In theae fielda the President must act primarily through tha
aPP0intment of persons who share his philosophy and will take some policy
direction." On Page 1086, In the paragraph entitled Government
Reorganization it ia acid ',The stated goals Of abolition cannot he
accomplished without 44 Art of Congress, however it is possible to remove
all or moat of the personnel And functions from a given organizational unit,
thus making it much more amenable to control dispereal and eventual
elimination."

The Veterans of Foreign Wars, being aware of this, is coneerned th

The Office of the Asaistant SeeretsrY for Veterans' EMployment and
Training ServieeS (OASVETS) managerial and key advisory staff are
Primarily Political appointees. We suggest that the Deputy Assistant
Secretary for Veterans Employment and Training, in order to provide
continuity, as well ago Stability, to VETS programs ahould be a veteran,
career reserve senior executive serVice employee, and that Special
Aaaistant be Veterans and career civil servants.

In an OASVETS Memorandum, dated July I, 1986, entitled Elementa and
Standards and addreased to the National Office of Veterans' Employment,
Reeemployment and Training staff and Regional Directors, standard number
IV entitled Programmatic Policy DevelopMent and Implementation, it is
stated performance is satisfactory When, "except in those instances
involving routine or purely technical information of a noncontroversial
nature all communications with members of Congress or their staff or
with representatives of veterans' service organizations or other public
interest groups are cleared in advance with the Deputy Assistant
SacretarY for Veterans' EMployment and Training."

The OASVET's tardineas in the development of regulations to support the
Federal Contract Job Listing Program will result in useful data not
being provided until 1988. In view of the fact that special emphasis on
Vietnam veterans expires in Deeember 1991, the regulations are viewed as
largely ineffective and a paper irritant to public sector employers.
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ASVET field staff have not been provided a Technical Aesietance
Guide/Field Operationn Manual, nor have they benefited from a realistic
training program. As contained in our testimony, ETA and VETS are
traversing diverging patha. The goale and obJeCtivea of the two
agencies do not reflect the close liaison end coordination necessary to
ensure veterane priority of service.

Discussion groups formed hy the Employment and Training Administration
to consider policY options, as originally formulated, did not contain
representetives from the veteren organieationn and only after insistence
were veterann invited to participate.

The Employment Service is considering administrative reform, placing
increased tmphasis on state involvement, management and operation of the
Employment SerVice. The basic Wagner-Peyser Act does not contain Any
provisions for priority of nervices to veterane. Recently, ICSSA
indicated that "There will never be consistency of application of
veterann' priority of referral throughout the Employment Service." The
OASVET has been reactive, not proactive, in communicating the need for
consistent veterana' priority of referral.

In unite of the fact that veterans represent 37 percent of the
dislocated workers in our country, the veteran participation rate in
Title III ..7IFA was only approximately 19 percent during the first
quarter of program year 1983 . Secretary Brock, March 27, 1986, stated,
"It is reasonable to expect the veteran participation in Title III will
be maintained at about the name proportion of total enrollment Up to
thin point." An Executive Director Of a Private Industry Council,
appearing before a Committee On Disabled Veterans Forum stated that his
Private Industry Council vas not providing service" to veterans in the
proportion theY are represented within the community and if veterans
were to be served it would require legislative and administrative
direction. He further indicated there Vas a barrier between his service
and the veteran community.

The JTPA Title IVC program, administered by OASVET la determined by
formula contained in the Job Training Partnerahip Act. The funding
provided in accordance with this formula has been grossly inadequate for
national veterans employment and treining programa. Legislative
attempts to modify thin has been resisted. The United renourcan
available haVe not been prioritized nor targeted.

The LVER/DVOP Program', again in the FY-87 budget, is seriously
underfunded, by $7 million. The yy-si level requires a decrease in
staffing of an estimated 213 LVEEn. On page ASVET-11 of the FY-87
Budget Overview it ntates that, "The number of LVER positions associated
with this requent was determinied by dividing the amount available bY
the FY-87 estimated average cost per staff year." Thin indicates that
OMB is dictating a reduttion of LVERs through the budget process.
Discussions neve taken place within DOL concerning the combining of the
LVER function with that Of the DVOP. Thin could, if implemented, renult
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in the loss of 1,300 or more service providers. The OASVET iv
conducting a field aurvey to determine "demonstrated lack of need." At
s recent management meeting with DOL Regional Directora, included on the
agenda was how to implement a 20 percent budget reduction and a
diacuaaion of DOL goals and objectivea
veterans-

The OASVET "in the interest of economy" hen withdrawn from participating
in veteran employment discussion groups auCh as that maintained by
=ESA. VETS participation is delegated to State Directora. Thin will
Preclude any consiatent direct national program/policy level dialogue
with Major Employment Service organizationa. As a minimum, a national
VETS staff member must repreaent the OASVNT to ensure continuity of
direct national input to major veterans organizations and the Employment
Service representatives. Thin lamolvement will asaiat in oVercoming the
apparent leek of coordination that currently exista.

In summary, it la oUr contention that there has been a gradual, prolonged
deemphaaia of veterans' programs within the Department of Labor. The
erosion of staff, inadequate funding, lack of atategic planning, and ETA
decentralized planning and operations provides sufficient indicatora to
support our position.

WESTION #2 Your testimony clearly reflects a coneera that much more CM
be done aad phould be done to emphasize private sector awareneaa of veterans
employment and training programs end policies. What specific action should
be taken and by whom?

ANSWER 12 The ASVET, aa the congreaaionally mandated advocate for
veterana, Meet assume a national leadership role in all veterans' employment
and training iaaaen.

In view of the Bureau of Labor Statistics First Time Study on Disabled
Veterans, released March 31, 1985, the ASVET should conduct a
longitudinal atudy to determine apecific needa of the veteran community,
utilize thin information to prioritize hie activities and allocate hie
limited resources accordingly.

The ASVET MUilt begin an aggregaive public information program; eatablish
a speaker's bureau; deVelop talking papera and video tapes that can be
exported through private sector employer/pernonnel officer
organizations, labor Uniona, veteran organizations as well ea his field
ataff.

In view of the stated policy of the Secretary of Labor in targeting .7TPA
reaourcea, the Aasiatant Secretary for Veterans' Employment and Training
nhould initiate efforta to infrom the Governors and Service Delivery
Areas of the need to target veterana in their planning procene. The
OASVET ahould streaa the neceasity for then to include instructiona and
programs to address veterana' employment and training.
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The AAssistant Secretary for Veterans'lemloyment and Trelnanang should
comtht,Act periodic national/regionalfmms addresaing vemerrene'
emplo=rment and training issues.

The AA=mnsistant Secretary for Veteran Employment azid Trehmomaing should
fill '7,-.7,1s public Information Specialietataff position witheac_ a veteran who
nhonl.esel denign, coordinate, implement, md maintain an alar--emness campaign
on be:M:3241f of the Assistant Secrete-117. The OASVET !should e----.00rdinate
aeciv==ities and programa for veterme, =dot the local lerel he should
esphaAmmaime consolidation of interamaYeervices and referr77-Asal syatems.

QUESTIOR 3 V.G. or validity genergintion is currOntlY a =Pilot program,
hut it is being used in some 35 states, Mst is a aubetaratial pilot
program.. If V.G. were to become used manmarily by employoorm service
offices. lams.fhat specifically ahould be dmeto insure that weter-Aaans preference
is not Siammoloished or lost in job referrahand the opportunity for
employnewomsm?

ARSWRE #3 The controversial natureofOalidity Ceneralina-leion (VG), the
LICE of irleMdandard definition of veteraulpflority of referral aand inadequate
diseesinaussmion of regulations to ensurathatveterans' prioritY 18 followed
have srotrA2Lbited the Veterans of ForeinnVere from endorsing Va Eidity
Cenerelizesmation.

The Useempartment of Labor must formellYrequest, frog the DeRM3Part5ene of
austismdme, a formal opinion pertaining to the reverse diserimmenination issue
creatd by the special conversion tablee currently in sea L77:for minorities
testeei in VG.

A lealdialative amendment to Wagner-Peyeer is required to reaw4astablish
veteremomaa priority of referral asemadate, not 86 a reAd777tatory
requi*mmrement aa currently entahlishOhthe Cade of reder7-7 Regulations.

The Ems-employment and Training Adminhtntion (IETA). in cooxtl'Ination with
the SSOMFfice of the Assistant Secretary for Veterans' Emplortmement and
TraindMing, be required to clearly demonstrate that VG onSonussmes employment
serwitmmmen to veterans, specificallyeleabled end minority Vosseterann, and
clean-EEL:5, define the term veterans' priority of refertal.

ETA, REEAn coordination with the OASVETmat issue specific reseegulations
corteet=ming all facets of Validity Generalization and the tirVice8proVited to veterana, specificallYthedisabled.

ETA, R=As coordination with the OASVET,Mwelop a mechaniarn emmmo ensure
Rriertty of referral is maintainedinthemne of private P1Milmcement
ageoctes.

183



179

,Quest.013.-and /movers
Page

We ar convinced that the OASVETS tonajat of dadicreted professionalstaff -eared the VFW IS prepared to vorg with thrm to plan anei implementprogrer=as designed to enhante veterans eap]Oyinant and traiming.
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